## ORIGINAL

# UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

IN THE MATTER OF:

DOCKET NO: 50-445-0L2 50-446-0L2

TEXAS UTILITIES GENERATING COMPANY, et al.

(Comanche Peak Steam Electric Station, Units 1 and 2)

LOCATION: WASHINGTON, D. C.

PAGES: 20451 - 20774

DATE:

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 26, 1984

TR.01 01 Origto E. Pleasant, 1121-H

ACE-FEDERAL REPORTERS, INC.

8411280285 841126 PDR ADOCK 05000445 T PDR Official Reporters 444 North Capitol Street Washington, D.C. 20001 (202) 347-3700

NATIONWIDE COVERAGE

CP21189 0	
BRT/sjg	20451
1	UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
2	NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
3	BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD
•	x
	In the Matter of:
5	TEXAS UTILITIES GENERATING COMPANY, : Docket Nos.
6	et al. : 50-445-OL2
7	(Comanche Peak Steam Electric : 50-446-OL2 Station, Units 1 and 2) :
8	:
9	Nuclear Regulatory Commission
10	4350 East-West Highway Fifth Floor Hearing Room
10	Bethesda, Maryland
11	Monday, November 26, 1984
12	The hearing in the above-entitled matter was reconvened
13	pursuant to adjournment at 8:45 a.m.
14	BEFORF.
15	DH OND.
16	JUDGE PETER BLOCH, Chairman
17	Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
	Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
18	JUDGE WALTER JORDAN, Member
19	Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
20	
21	
22	
22	
20	
24 e-Federal Reporters, Inc.	
25	

Ace-F

	1	APPEARANCES:	
	2		On behalf of the Applicants:
•	3		MCNEILL WATKINS, ESQ.
	4		Bishop, Liberman, Cook, Purcell & Reynolds
	5		1200 Seventeenth Street, N.W. Washington, D. C. 20036
	6		
	7		On behalf of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission Staff:
	8		STUART A. TREBY, ESQ.
	9		GREGORY A. BERRY, ESQ. Office of the Executive Legal Director
	10		Washington, D. C. $20555$
	11		On behalf of Citizens Association for
	12		Sound Energy:
•	13		ANTHONY Z. ROISMAN, ESQ. BILLIE GARDE, ESQ. Trial Lawvers for Public Justice
	14		2000 P Street, N.W. Suite 611
	15		Washington, D. C. 20036
	16		Cn behalf of Oliver B. Cannon & Sons, Joseph Lipinsky, and John J. Norris:
	17		cosepa hipinoky, and com c. Norras.
	18		JOSEPH GALLO, ESQ. PETER THORNTON, ESQ. VICTOR COPELAND, ESO.
	19		Isham, Lincoln & Beale 1120 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.
	20		Washington, D. C.
	21		
•	22		
	23		
	24		
Ace-Federal Reporters, I	25		

	1	<u>C 0 N</u>	TENT	S		
	2	WITNESS	DIRECT	CROSS	REDIRECT	RECROSS
•	3	George W. Chaney by Mr. Watkins by Mr. Bachmann by Mr. Watkins	20456	20520	20525	
	5	C. Thomas Brandt by Mr. Watkins by Mr. Roisman by Mr. Watkins	20571	20617	20664	
	/	RECESSES:				
	8	Noon - 20533 P.M 20568 P.M 20738				
	10	LAY-IN - PREFILED TESTIMONY ( Pages 20458 - 20472	OF GEORGE	W. CHAN	NEY AND A	FTACHMENTS,
	11	LAY-IN - PREFILED TESTIMONY ( ATTACHMENTS, Pages 20574 - 20	OF C. THOM 0615	MAS BRAN	NDT, 11/23	L/84, AND
•	13	LAY-IN - TRAVELER PACKAGE FOR 20645 - 20656	R WELD 663	3 AND WI	ELD 236, 1	Pages
	14	LAY-IN - BRANDT DIAGRAM, Page	20665			
	15	LAY-IN - TRAVELER PACKAGE FO Pages 20752 - 20773	R WELD 23	, WELD	29 AND WE	LD 660,
	16	EXHI	IBITS			
	17	NUMBER		ID	ENTIFIED	RECEIVED
	18	Exhibits 1, 2, and 3			20480	
	19					
	20					
	21					
•	22					
	23					
Ace-Federal Reporters,	24 Inc. 25					

### 1 PROCEEDINGS 2 JUDGE BLOCH: The hearing will please come to 3 order. 4 First, Mr. Gallo's motion to defer the start of the opening of testimony on December 3, until 1:00 p.m. for 5 personal reasons, is granted. We will decide later in the 6 week -- we will decide later in the date with other 7 matters related to this part of the case. 8 9 On the other side of the case, there was a motion to 10 reconsider our decision on multiple filings, and in response to that motion, we will take some action to 11 clarify and extend the decision we previously made. The 12 principal action we are taking is that we will require a 13 14 showing, consistent with the multiple filings decision, 15 for third round filings as well as fourth round, so that 16 when Applicants respond to CASE responses, they will have 17 to do the same thing to justify new information that they include in their motions, that we had imposed upon CASE. 18 19 In addition, we will state that it was never our 20 intention in allowing responses by Applicants to CASE 21 answers to permit wholesale filing of new information that 22 should have been included in the first instance, so we will, in each case, be examining answers that may have 23 been made by Applicants to see whether there was 24 information lacking the first time around that should have 25

> been there, rather than having been included in a response. MR. WATKINS: Mr. Chairman, will there be a written order to that effect? JUDGE BLOCH: No. I think given the specificity of the multiple filings motion that there's no need to explain further why we are extending it to third round

6 explain further why we are extending it to third round7 decisions. It just fits.

We had earlier allowed, wholesale, applicants would be 8 9 allowed to respond without application. We do notice an 10 improvement in the filings of the CASE filings and believe 11 that the wholesale permit to respond to CASE answers 12 should no longer have special applicability and of course 13 that means that there is also no wholesale right to 14 respond to Staff answers, either. The same multiple 15 filings considerations would respond to third party 16 filings with respect to Staff answers.

17 Mr. Watkins, your witness.

20

18 MR. WATKINS: We call George W. Chaney.19 Whereupon,

GEORGE W. CHANEY

21 was called as a witness and, having been first duly sworn, 22 was examined and testified as follows:

JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Chaney, I would like to advise
you this is a hearing before the Nuclear Regulatory
Commission which is of course a branch of the United

1	States Gov	vernment. The matters that we are hearing may
2	affect pub	olic safety and the economy of the area near
3	Glenrose,	Texas.
4	The tes	timony that you are about to give should be the
5	truth, the	whole truth, and nothing but the truth and the
6	obligation	to testify in that way is supported by possible
7	penalty fo	pr perjury.
8	Do you	understand and accept the warning that I have
9	just giver	to you?
10	)	THE WITNESS: Yes, your Honor.
11		CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Please be seated.
12		DIRECT EXAMINATION
13		BY MR. WATKINS:
14	Q	Mr. Chaney, do you have with you a document
15	consisting	of nine pages of questions and answers with
16	pages of a	attachments?
17	A	Yes, I do.
18	Q	Is your microphone on?
19	A	I guess not.
20	Q	Is that document your prefiled testimony in this
21	case?	
22	A	Yes, sir, it is.
23	Q	Do you have any corrections to make in your
24	testimony?	승규는 아무렇게 가지 않는 것 같은 것이 없는 것이 같이 많을 것이 없다.
25	A	No, sir.

1	Q Is your testimony true and correct?	
2	A Yes, sir.	
3	MR. WATKINS: Mr. Chairman, Applicants move the	
4	admission of George W. Chaney's prefiled testimony with	
5	attachments.	
6	JUDGE BLOCH: There being no objections, it is	
7	received into evidence and may be bound into the record at	
8	this point.	
9	(The document follows:)	
10		
11		
12		
13		
14		
15		
16		
17		
18		
19		
20		
21		
22		
23		
24		
25		

#### UNITED STATES OF AMERICA NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

In the Matter of:

TEXAS UTILITIES ELECTRIC COMPANY, et al. Dockets Nos. 50-445-2 and 50-446-2

(Comanche Peak Steam Electric Station, Units 1 and 2) (Applications for Operating Licenses)

#### PREFILED TESTIMONY OF GEORGE W. CHANEY

)

- Q1. Please state your name.
- Al. George W. Chaney.
- Q2. By whom and where are you employed, Mr. Chaney?
- A2. I am the principal Questioned Document Examiner of James L. Lewis and Associates, 5934 Royal Lane, Suite 255, Dallas, Texas 75230.
- Q3. Please briefly describe your employment background.
- A3. I was a Special Agent with the United States Secret Service from 1954 to 1977, and worked in the San Antonio, Dallas, and Washington, D.C. field offices. From 1963 to 1969, I was Assistant Special Agent in Charge of Personnel and Training. From 1969 to 1974, I was Assistant Special Agent in Charge of the Dallas Field Office. From 1974 to 1977, I was Special Agent in Charge of the El Paso Field Office. I retired from the Secret Service in February, 1977.

20458

'84

ULI 23 P4:0.

- Q4. Have you had any training in the examination of documents?
- A4. Yes. As a Special Agent, I attended 120 hours of the Secret Service's Questioned Document School. I later taught at the Questioned Document School, in the Training Division.
- Q5. Did your employment with the Service include work with questioned documents?
- A5. Yes, I worked with documents extensively as a Special Agent. My duties included the investigation of forgeries and alterations of United States Treasury checks, Savings Bonds, and the counterfeiting of United States currency and other obligations. I also investigated anonymous and this atening letters to the President and other dignitaries. As Assistant Special Agent in Charge of the Dallas Field Office, and as Special Agent in Charge of the El Paso Office, I was directly responsible for all forgery and other document investigations assigned to those offices. During my work as a Special Agent, I reviewed and examined thousands of documents for forgery or alteration.
- Q6. When did you begin working with James L. Lewis and Associates?

A6. In March, 1977.

Q7. Please describe your work with Lewis and Associates.

- A7. As a Questioned Document Examiner, I examine documents, such as deeds, wills, promissory notes, checks, leases, and anonymous writings, for forgery, alteration, verification of typing, and other attributes. I have examined thousands of documents during my employment with Lewis and Associates.
- Q8. Have you testified regarding documents in any judicial or administrative proceedings?
- A8. Yes. As a Special Agent with the Secret Service, I testified numerous times in criminal cases as a document expert. More recently, I have testified in State and Federal courts in numerous cases involving questioned documents.
- Q9. Mr. Chaney, I show you two documents marked as Attachments 1 and 2 to your testimony. Have you been asked to examine the originals of those documents?
- A9. Yes. On October 2, 1984, I examined the originals of these documents under a microscope. I also directed the photography of aspects of two of the documents.
- Q10. Did you add any markings to the documents identified as Attachments 1 and 2?
- AlO. My photographer made certain marks on the documents, which are copies of the originals, to identify the frame numbers of the film. On Attachment 1, for example, next to lines 5 and 6 on the right-hand side,

my photographer wrote "42" and "43" with arrows, to identify the frame number and item that he photographed.

4 -

- Q11. Mr. Chaney, please identify Attachment 3 to your testimony.
- All. Attachment 3 is an enlarged print of part of frame 43, showing a portion of lines 5 and 6 of the original of Attachment 1.
- Q12. Please identify Attachment 4 to your testimony.
- Al2. Attachment 4 is an enlarged print of part of frame 22, showing an area on the left-hand side of the original of Attachment 2.
- Q13. Mr. Chaney, were you given any other documents in connection with your examination?
- Al3. Yes. I also examined Attachments 5 and 6 to my testimony.
- Q14. With respect to the original of Attachment 1, what were you asked to examine?
- Al4. I was asked to examine the area on lines 5 and 6 of the document where the dates "1/14/84" had been corrected to read "1/17/84." Specifically, I was asked to determine whether the "17" appearing above the crossed-out "14" on each line was made by the same person who wrote the full entries on those two lines, and whether the "17" above the crossed-out "14" was made with the same writing instrument as the other

entries. I was also asked whether the initials and dates appearing immediately below the signatures and dates on lines 5 and 6 were in the same hand, and by the same writing instrument, as the entries on lines 5 and 6. Finally, I was asked whether the line-out of the "14" on each line was performed with the same writing instrument as the other entries on those lines.

- Q15. Mr. Chaney, do you have an opinion as to whether all of the writing appearing on lines 5 and 6, as enlarged on Attachment 3, was performed by the same person?
- Al5. Yes. Based on my microscopic and visual examinations, it is my opinion that all of the writings on lines 5 and 6 as shown on Attachment 3 were made by "JStanford," assuming that this is the person who made these entries. By "all of the writings," I mean the original dates of "1/14/84," the cross-out bar through the "14s," the "17s" above the "14s," the initials "JS," and the dates "1/17/84" next to the initials.

Q16. On what do you base your opinion?

Al6. The signature "JStanford" on lines 5 and 6 is distinctive, and is repeated at several other places, both on Attachment 1 and on Attachment 5. The initials "JS" that appear immediately below lines 5 and 6, as shown on Attachment 3, conform to the "J" and "S" of the signatures. The initials "JS" also appear at other places on Attachment 1, in the same handwriting.

As to the dates, both the "8" and the "4" of the "84" in this individual's writing are distinctive. As clearly shown on Attachment 3, each of the "8s" is formed similarly, especially as to the opening in the upper right-hand corner in each of the "8s," top to bottom. The "8s" at other places next to the signature "JStanford" or initials "JS" elsewhere on Attachment 1 and on Attachment 5 reflect the same similarities. The "4s" are also similar, consisting essentially of a check mark with a downstroke to complete the "4."

The "7s" also share points of similarity. Referring.to the "7s" on Attachment 3, each "7" tends to come to a point, or sharp angle, where the writer makes the downstroke. This characteristic also appears in the "7s" on Attachment 5. The top three "7s" on Attachment 3 also show a tic at the point where the writer began the figure; the tic is a short downstroke in the upper left-hand corner of the figure. This tic is more apparent from microscopic examination than in Attachment 3, the enlargement.

The same tic appears in more pronounced fashion in the bars that cross out the "14s" in the "1/14/84" dates on lines 5 and 6 of Attachment 1. These tics clearly appear on Attachment 3, the enlargement.

- 6 -

Referring to Attachment 1, the same tic appears in the bottom bar of the Roman "II" appearing to the right of the signatures and dates on lines 3, 4, 5 and 6.

- 7 -

- Q17. Mr. Chaney, do you have an opinion as to whether the signatures, initials, dates, and cross-out bars on lines 5 and 6 were written with the same instrument?
- Al7. All of these markings were made with a ball-point pen. The color is uniform for each of the writings. I cannot, however, determine whether all of these writings were made by the same pen.
- Q18. Are the bars through the "14s" and the "17s" above the crossed-out "14s," significantly different from the other writings on lines 5 and 6 of Attachment 1?
- Al8. As shown on Attachment 3, the bars through the "14s" and the uppermost "17" are somewhat darker in shade than the other writings on lines 5 and 6. This was caused by the writer's bearing down more heavily when he made these entries. This can be seen from the back side of the original of Attachment 1, where the indentation of the bar through the "14" on line 5 is plainly visible. The bar through the second "14" is not as apparent. The "17" above the crossed-out "14" on line 6 is not that much different from the "17" immediately above it. In my opinion, the principal differences between the bars through the "14s" and the

"17s" above them and the other writing on lines 5 and 6 is that the writer pressed down more firmly as to some of these markings.

- Q19. Is there any reason, based on your experience as a document examiner, why the writer pressed down more firmly in marking through the "14s"?
- Al9. Yes. Almost anyone who is crossing out something on any document tends to do so firmly, more firmly than that person normally writes.
- Q20. Mr. Chaney, what were you asked to examine with respect to Attachment 4?
- A20. I was asked to examine the crossed-out "13s" and the "14s" immediately above them on lines 3 and 4, and to determine whether the writing instrument used to make those entries was the same instrument used on lines 5 and 6 of Attachment 1. I was also asked to determine whether the handwriting is the same.
- Q21. Mr. Chaney, do you have an opinion as to whether the writing instrument used in the entries you have described on Attachment 4 is the same instrument used in the entries on lines 5 and 6 of Attachment 1?

A21. Yes, I do.

Q22. What is your opinion?

A22. As I have testified, all of the entries on lines 5 and 6 shown on Attachment 1 were made with a ball-point pen. The bars through the "13s" and the "14s" above

- 8 -

them shown on Attachment 4, which is an enlargement of Attachment 2, were made with a fluid ink pen. The entries on Attachment 4 were made with a fountain pen, a felt-tip pen, or a pen with a similar point, such as a Pentel. The differences are apparent by comparing Attachments 3 and 4. Attachment 4 also shows that the edges of the bars and the "14s" are not sharply defined. This feature, which is even more apparent in a microscopic examination, is caused by the fluid ink soaking into the paper. All entries in Attachment 3, in contrast--including the bars--are sharply-edged. That is characteristic of a ball-point pen.

- Q23. Do you have an opinion as to whether the bars and "14s" on Attachment 4 were made by the same person who made the entries on lines 5 and 6 of Attachment 1?
- A23. In my opinion, the individual who made the entries on lines 5 and 6 of Attachment 1 was not the same person who marked through the "13s" and wrote the "14s" on Attachment 4. I base that opinion principally on the differences between the "4s" on the two documents. Attachment 3 reflects a uniform formation of the numeral "4," which appears there numerous times in the same hand. The "4s" on Attachment 4 are formed differently.

Q24. Does that conclude your testimony? A24. Yes, it does.

- 9 -

	CLEARANCE DE	AITTORN			-			- 2	7-7,00		
Cha Cha Cha Cha Cha Cha Cha Cha Cha Cha	ngo affects si	vstem ce mus	turn- t be	•	ACCOR	TALLATIC	TO BE IN TH PROCEDUR N -CPM-6.11	ES WO	IC Sertal M	2046	40851
Eng.	ineer prior to	o star	ting	1		NELO DATA	CARD	Or	awing No.	AF-1-	SB-007 R-1
.0		1			2	.7			id No	F	isunc
		`	-		•••		WPS # R	2/0	I# FAB	RICATI CLASS/	ON CODE & ACC. STD.
6	1-AF-1-036-	-2009	.3				11021	500	PIAST CPM	6.9	3
12 W	ATERIALIE TAY	HT	N	A.		POSTWELD	HEAT TREATM	TEMP	NA	°F	
-		PC#	3.	()3 ()	=	HEATING SPECIFIC	ATE NA	0/H	r. <u>NA</u>		
I-QA	AP/REV VT/11	. 1-26	PT	10.2-	1 MT	/10.2-2	RT/10.2-3	ur			
(2)				M.4	T.E.	CALIS.	qc	WELD	FILLER MA	TERIAL	REQUIRED
VER	IF.		-	1/3:	55 UM	+184 14M	or 941 12 1/4/	44 ROOT	CLASS	6705	2
	(1) Applicato (2) ANI fnsp (3) Denota S	le QC, ection atisfa	ANI n poi actor	nold p nts fr y fnst	otints ndicat pectio	shall be ad by (X) n by an ' ODUCTION	a indicated ). "S": Unsatis RELEASE	by check	CLASS CLASS XMarx V.	E-70	18 Jun <u>e 1-13</u>
	(1) Applicato (2) ANI frisp (3) Denota S (12) OPERATION	HOL:	ANI n poi actor	nold p nes fr y fnsc NTS   ANI	points ndicat pectio pg	shall be ad by (X) n by an COUCTION SAT. or	a indicated ). "S": Unsatis RELEASE INSPECTIO QC or WT	by check	CLASS CLASS KMBIX V. Inspectio IS (SIG NOE CERT.	E-70	18 June 1-13: a "U". DATE) ANI
	(1) Applicato (2) AMI frisp (3) Denota S (12) OPERATION	HOL:	ANI n poi actor	NTS	contraction pg	shall be ad by (X) n by an ODUCTION SAT. or UNSAT. S.F.	a indicated "S": Unsatis RELEASE INSPECTIO QC or WT Q. R 1-3	Dy check afactory	CLASS CLASS KITAIX V. Inspectio IS (SIG NOE CERT. LEVEL	E-70	18 June 1-13 a "U". DATE) ANI
	(1) Applicab (2) ANI fnsp (3) Denote S (12) OPERATION Vertfy Cut Cleanliness	HOLI HOLI	ANI n poi actor QC NA	NTS ANI	conts ndicat pectio PR	snall be ad by (X) n by an ODUCTION SAT. or UNSAT. S.T.	a indicated "S": Unsatis RELEASE INSPECTIO QC or with Q. R 1-3 Multiputate	Dy Check sfactory DN RESUL 2-84	CLASS CLASS XMarx V. Inspectio TS (SIG NOE CERT. LEVEL	E-72	18 Jav & 1-13 a "U". DATE) ANI
	(1) Applicato (2) ANI fnsp (3) Denote S (12) OPERATION Verify Cut Cleanliness Fitup	HOL: HOL: HOL: HOL: HOL: HOL: NA	ANI actor QC NA	NTS INTS	CON	snall be ad by (X) n by an ODUCTION SAT. or UNSAT. S.T. X. X. X. X. X. X. X. X. X. X. X. X. X.	a indicated "S": Unsatis RELEASE INSPECTIO QC or WI QwR 1-3 Bandrol	Dy Check afactory DN RESUL 2-84 3-1-3-94	CLASS CLASS CLASS XMMARX V. Inspectio IS (SIG NOE CERT. LEVEL	E-70	18 Jav & 1-13 a "U". DATES ANI 157/1/14/04
	(1) Applicato (2) ANI fnsp (3) Denote S (12) OPERATION Verify Cut Cleanliness Fitup Preheat	HOL:	ANI n poin actor QC NA /	NTS ANI		shall be ad by (X) n by an ODUCTION SAT. or UNSAT. S.T. VNSAT. S.T. NSAT. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T.	a indicated "S": Unsatis RELEASE INSPECTIO QC or WT Qw R 1-3 Hundfate Stanford Stanford	Dy Chec afactory NN RESUL 2-84 3-84 3-84 1-3-84 1/14/84 1/14/84 1/14/84	CLASS CLASS CLASS XMBTX V. Inspectio IS (SIG NOE CERT. LEVEL	E-70	18 Jac & 1-+3
	(1) Applicato (2) AMI fnsp (3) Denote S (12) OPERATION Verify Cut Cleanliness Fitup Preheat Final VT	HOL: HOL: WT X NA NA NA NA	ANI n poi actor QC NA V V	NTS ANI	CON	shall be ad by (X) n by an ODUCTION SAT. or UNSAT. S.T. S.T. NSAT. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T.	a indicated "S": Unsatis RELEASE INSPECTIO QC or WT Que R 1-3 Hundyate Stanford	Dy Chec sfactory DN RESUL 2-84 2-84 2-84 1/14/84 1/14/84 1/14/84 1/14/84 1/14/84 1/14/84 1/14/84 1/14/84	CLASS CLASS CLASS XMarx V. Inspectio TS (SIG NOE CERT. LEVEL		18 June 1-13 a "U". DATE) ANI 157/1/14/00 42 153 1
	(1) Applicato (2) AMI finsp (3) Denota S (12) OPERATION Varify Cut Cleanliness Fitup Preheat Final VT Eval MAR	HOLI HOLI HOLI HOLI HOLI HOLI HOLI HOLI		ANTS ANI		shall be ad by (X) n by an ODUCTION SAT. or UNSAT. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T.	a indicated "S": Unsatis RELEASE INSPECTIO QC or WT Que R 1-3 Manufato Stanford	Dy CREC ofactory In RESUL 2-84 2-84 1-3-8	CLASS CLASS CLASS XMarx V. Inspectio TS (SIG NOE CERT. LEVEL I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I		18 Jav & 1-13 a "U". DATES ANI 157/1/14/04 42 432 1/1-2-04
	(1) Applicato (2) ANI frisp (3) Denota S (3) Denota S (12) OPERATION Varify Cut Cleanliness Fitup Preheat Final VT Eval MOSP (0) 22 Rec (0)	HOLI HOLI HOLI HOLI HOLI HOLI HOLI HOLI		NTS ANI ANI ANI ANI ANI ANI ANI ANI ANI ANI		snall be ad by (X) n by an ODUCTION SAT. or UNSAT. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T.	a indicated 'S": Unsatis RELEASE INSPECTIO QC or HI DwR 1-3 Hundyate Stanford	Dy CREC ofactory In RESUL 2-84 3-84 3-84 4-3-84 1/4/84 4-3-84 1/4/84 1/4/84 1/4/84 1/4/84	CLASS CLASS CLASS XMarx V. Inspection IS (SIG NOE CERT. LEVEL IL IL IL X IL		18 Jav & 1-13 a "U". DATED ANI 157/1/14/04 42 432 141-3-84
	(1) Applicato (2) ANI frisp (3) Denota S (3) Denota S (4) OPERATION Varify Cut Cleanliness Fitup Preheat Final VT Eval MASS by part for Chanliness by part for	HOLI HOLI HOLI HOLI HOLI HOLI HOLI HOLI		NTS INTS	CON	shall be ad by (X) n by an ODUCTION SAT. or UNSAT. Sat. Sat. Sat. Sat. Sat. Sat. Sat. Sat	a indicated "S": Unsatis AELEASE INSPECTIO QC or wi DwR 1-3 DwR 1-3	Dy CREC ofactory In RESUL 2-84 5-94 5-94	CLASS CLASS CLASS XMarx V. Inspection IS (SIG NOE CERT. LEVEL IL IL X IL		18 Jule 1-13 a "U". DATE) ANI 157/1/14/04 42 432 141-3-84 AUI/14/RE
	(1) Applicato (2) ANI frisp (3) Denota S (3) Denota S (4) OPERATION Varify Cut Cleanliness Fitup Preheat Fitup Preheat Final VT Eval MAR Lawliness burgh: Act	HOLI HOLI HOLI WT Y NA NA NA NA NA NA		NTS INST		shall be ad by (X) n by an ODUCTION SAT. or UNSAT. S.T. VNSAT. S.T. NSAT. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T.	a indicated "S": Unsatis RELEASE INSPECTIO QC or WT DwR 1-3 Multiputs Stanford 14 Stanford 14 Stanfo	Dy Chec sfactory IN RESUL 2-84 3-84 3-84 1-3-94 1/14/84 17/44 17/44 17/44 17/44 17/44 17/44 17/44	CLASS CLASS CLASS KMarx V. Inspectio IS (SIG NOE CERT. LEVEL		18 Jav & 1-13 ANI DATED ANI 157/1/14/04 42 432 141-3-84 AUI/14/82
	(1) Applicato (2) ANI frisp (3) Denota S (3) Denota S (4) (2) OPERATION Varify Cut Cleanliness Fitup Preheat Final VT Final VT Final VT Final VT Final VT Final VT Final VT	HOL: HOL: WT X NA NA NA NA NA NA NA		NTS INSTANI		shall be ad by (X) n by an ODUCTION SAT. or UNSAT. S.T. X.A. S.T. X.A. S.T. X.A. S.T. X.A. S.T. X.A. X.A. X.A. X.A. X.A. X.A. X.A. X	a indicated "S": Unsatis RELEASE INSPECTIO QC or WT DwR 1-3 Manfred Stanfred S	Dy Chec sfactory IN RESUL 2-84 2-84 2-84 2-84 1/14/84 1/14/84 1/14/84 1/14/84 1/14/84 1/14/84 1/14/84 1/14/84	CLASS CLASS CLASS XMarx V. Inspectio TS (SIG NOE CERT. LEVEL I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I		18 Jav & 1-13 ANI DATED ANI 157/1/14/04 42 432 141-3-84 AUI/14/82 AUI/14/82 28
	(1) Applicato (2) ANI frisp (3) Denota S (3) Denota S (4) OPERATION Varify Cut Cleanliness Fitup Preheat Final VT Eval MASP bured: Real Cleanliness bured: Real Cleanliness bured: AC	HOL: HOL: HOL: NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA		ANI		shall be ad by (X) n by an douction SAT. or UNSAT. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T. S.T.	a indicated 'S": Unsatis RELEASE INSPECTIO QC or wi DwR 1-3 DwR 1-3	Dy Chec sfactory In RESUL 2-84 3-84 3-84 4-4-84 4-4-84	CLASS CLASS CLASS XMarx V. Inspection IS (SIG NOE CERT. LEVEL IL X IL X IL X IL X IL X IL X IL X X IL		18 Jav & 1-13 a "U". DATED ANI 157/1/14/04 42 432 141-3-84 AUI/14/82 AUI/14/82 28

WPS HO	10	11020		23	- 27	WD Or	C Seriai awing No.	AF-1-58-078-1
		_1102.1	=1	WELD FILLS	R MATERIAL LO	G We	id Na	FW40C
WELD NO.	DATE	SIZE/GLASS	WELDER SYMBOL	WPS/ICN #	HEAT/LOT #	AMT. ISS.	AMT. RT'D.	ISSUANCE APPROVAL
FW/	1/3/84	6"/8×/32 × E703-2	A <sub>H5</sub>	11021 5.0.	42508131	,		Ha fait
FW	1/3/44	3/32 E705.2	AHS	11021	97401	10		He fust
Fwr. 4ac	1/184	#E-2052 \$/32	AUS	11010	67421	10	7	Lower
Fair	13/3	1-705-2	AUS	1010	97401	10		And the
FW 40C	1.1/04	-5752	AFK	11010	G64772	40		Ale Just
FW 40C	114/14	-752 E 70/8	AHS	11010	G64772	40		Al- Justi-
For.	116/	3/32 E705-2	ANST	11020	87401	10	10-	Ho hot
Fur foc	1/14/34	1/3 E705-2	AHS	11020	97401	12	10 -	Mi-Lent
toe	1/10/34	E. 7018 3/32	Rus	11.210	6-64772		-4	Routtle
						20		N # 30
			-				-	
			-				-	
			ŀ				-	
	+		+				-	
	ļ		-					

ELU SIZE/CLAS DATE . NO Attachment 4 20470 6"/8x/32 **\$** 184 570 3/32 HOC E705-2 FW. E-705-2 3/32 40C FW. E-705. 1.84 400 FW 40C

·			- 1	100
	Brown	Bose Texas 75041	33-	Jus
·	WALITY ASSURANC	E DEPARTMENT		20471
ROJECT: COMANCHE PEAK	OB NO. 35-1195	UNIT	1	PAGEOF_
AF-1-SB-007 AG	AF		1 2 1 2	
FW-40C	EL 805'	55=1	An -	79_
Enter NA adjacent to attrib	ute when not appl	icable. Enter S	at./Unsat.	or NA above
results in each section 1 t	through 4 as applie	cable.		한 것 같 같
ala anti-				WDC=408
IKETCH AND REMARKS (S)		07-0AP 11 1-	26 Rev	114
CHECK LIST		VI-VAP II.I-	20	7
1. FITUP (Prior and During)				
Samo Metarial Jaint Casign				
Claunitraan Cara Samma		1. 0		
Joint Alignment	= 3	1º Sot	-	
Sookat Engegement Sokket End Geo	_	Pagulta		
OUDGE	=	Results /	11-	
Orien ation/Urrection of	FIOW	Stanfo	d II.	1/14/84
2 AFTER WELDING OF BOOT		-OI-OAP 11./-26	Kev.	DATE
External Surface		Results	14	
Internal Surface		Inspector	Level	DATE
COMPLETION OF WELD (ID)		VI-VAP II.I-	20 Nev	
1411000	_			
Contentry				-
Crear Ans		NI	r	35
	_	Results		-
Sum-Through				
CHORICIE	-	* msnector	Levei	DATE
4. COMPLETION OF WELD (CD)		QI-QAP 11.1-	26 Rev.	14
Survey				
Rentortement				
Filier Size NA		0	-	
Slanding at Surface		DAT		27
Suitability at Surface for NCT		Results		~ ~ /
Removes of Tamo, Artschmanns NH			. /	/
Wed Spietter, etc.		18-11	ali TI	1/1-1cm
Purge Cern Aumoved VA		Tant	in the	11/19
		Auspector /	Level	Udre
C Supervision			Uace	
		TIPICATION	1	
SE FRUCAUURE	/ / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / /			

.

PROJECT: COMANCHE PEAK	DUALITY ASSURANCE DEPART MT/PT REPORT DB NO. 35-1195	Attachment 6 19726 MENI 20472* UNIT PAGE OF (
Drawing AFT-5B-007	. System A, F.	MT D PT D WDC/Traveler # 40851 Class 3
Welds Item # F.W. 40C	Location ELe	e. 805-3'3/6" S.G.I R. 72
Mfg Stage Final	NDE Procedure	e No 22 047 10.2-1 Rev. 3
Equip/Mat'ls Mfg. MAGN	A flux Acceptance Si	rd. ASME Sec. III
Penetrant Batch # QILO71	Cleaner Batch # 83 H100	Developer Batch # 820090
AC Yoke DC Prods D NA	Model # N/A	M&TEIRC # NA
Mat'l Type P-1 Mat	"I Thickness \$120	Diameter 🗹 💪 (1
Sketch & Commants		

24

No rejectable indications noted



> 1 MR. WATKINS: Mr. Chairman, at a couple of 2 points in Mr. Chaney's motion, he indicates that the tics 3 to which he refers in blowups are more easily visible in a 4 microscope. Mr. Chaney brought his microscope with him 5 this morning but any opportunity for the board and parties 6 to look through it is precluded by apparent damage on the 7 airplane. The microscope isn't working. I will note that Ms. Ginsberg brought the original date about weld data 8 9 cards. 10 I have a copy of the testimony for the reporter. 11 JUDGE BLOCH: Before Mr. Chaney starts, I would 12 like to state for the record that we have raised 13 informally that before we start the weld data card section 14 of the hearing, that the parties may wish to make brief summaries of their positions in light of the statements of 15 16 position on the part of the other party. I'm not going to ask for a response on that, but I would like the parties 17 18 to think about that and respond whether that's a good idea, 19 later in the day. 20 I would also ask of Mr. Roisman whether he has read and whether he will be able to respond orally later in the day 21 22 for the motion for discovery concerning CASE's alleged 23 investigation into the liner plate documents. MR. ROISMAN: What motion for discovery? 24

24 MR. ROISMAN: What motion for discovery?
 25 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay, Mr. Watkins, that may be

1	something you may like to repair. He apparently hasn't
2	seen your motion.
3	MR. WATKINS: We haven't filed a motion. We
4	filed a request for interrogatories from the Intervenors.
5	JUDGE BLOCH: It's a request for
6	interrogatories.
7	MR. ROISMAN: I have never seen it.
8	JUDGE BLOCH: You may want to make a copy
9	available as soon as possible so Mr. Roisman won't have
10	that problem.
11	MR. WATKINS: I'll make one available right now.
12	MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, I also didn't
13	understand what you were saying about the weld data card
14	and a discussion later in the day.
15	JUDGE BLOCH: That was ot the weld data cards.
16	That was about the liner plates.
17	MR. ROISMAN: I'm sorry, I thought you had said
18	weld data cards.
19	JUDGE BLOCH: I well may have. I was talking
20	about the liner plates. There have apparently been an
21	exchange of information three times where people were
22	cross each other and intersecting and I would like to know
23	later in the day whether the parties would discuss with us
24	whether we ought to start that portion of the proceedings
25	with a current summary of the positions of each of the

1 parties.

2	Please proceed with cross, Mr. Roisman.
3	CROSS-EXAMINATION
4	BY MR. ROISMAN:
5	Q Mr. Chaney, when you were originally made aware
6	of the weld data card and information about which you
7	testified today, what was your understanding of what you
8	were supposed to do with the information that you received?
9	A I was informed that I was to make a
10	determination regarding the deletions or the alterations
11	on the weld data card and the numerals that had been
12	placed above it and the initials; and I was to advise
13	Mr. Watkins what my opinion was, whether these initials
14	and the altered dates were in fact written by the same
15	person who had written the other entries on that
16	particular date.
17	Q Did Mr. Watkins explain to you the nature of the
18	controversy?
19	A No, sir, he did not.
20	Q Did he indicate to you what result it was that
21	favored his client?
22	A No, sir.
23	Q When you did your investigation, did you look
24	for dissimilarities as well as similarities between the
25	various markings on the paper that you were trying to

1	determine the authenticity of?
2	A Yes, sir, I did.
3	Q What dissimilarities did you note between the
4	let's start with your Exhibit Number attachment 3 to
5	your testimony. What dissimilarities did you note between
6	the markings that are crossed through, through number "14,"
7	and a writing of the number "17" directly above it, on the
8	one hand; and the writing of the date $"1/17/84"$ with the
9	initials "JS" next to it. What are the dissimilarities
10	between those two?
11	A None.
12	Q There are no dissimilarities at all?
13	A No, sir. Not in my opinion.
14	Q Well, let's take a look at what is the fourth
15	line of attachment 3. Do you have that?
16	A Yes, sir.
17	Q If you look at the number "1" next to the "17"
18	in the full date, "1/17/84," it would appear, at least to
19	my untrained eye, that the bottom of the number "1" is
20	curved slightly to the right, whereas the same number "1"
21	in the "17," written above the "14," the "1" ends straight
22	down. Do you notice that?
23	A Yes, sir. But this is what we consider a
24	variation in the writing.
25	If you'll notice, in all of the "1s" on that particular

20477

exhibit, attachment 3, you'll notice that on "Stanford 1 1/14/84," before the first deletion, the "1" -- both of 2 3 the "ls" in "1/14" are both curved to the right; and also in the "Stanford," before the deletion was made, the "1" 4 5 and then the "14" were both curved to the right. A person 6 has variations in their writings. In my estimation, in the variation in the first one where there is no curve to 7 the right, the "1" is the reason for the fact that there 8 9 was such heavy pressure used on the pen when this 10 particular "1" was placed down. Also on that and the "7." 11 0 So that it's your testimony that a person who 12 bears down will not follow the same track as they would 13 follow if they were not bearing down? 14 Yes, sir. Because you don't have the fluidity A 15 of movement. You are writing so heavy, your indentation 16 is so heavy, that you don't have that little upward tic 17 that you normally have when you are writing when it's very

18 fluid.

19 Q Why, then, is there an upward tic on the cross 20 lines between the "14s" and on the upper part of the "7," 21 the left-hand side of each of the "7s" written above the 22 "14s"?

A Well, if you'll notice the "7" is not as heavily written as the "1" -- in the first "1," in the "17." The "7" is not nearly as heavily indented as the "1." The "7"

> 1 is more heavily indented. Of course the tic on the "7" on 2 the first deletion or alteration is -- does appear there, 3 does appear down below where it's initialed on "1/17/84" 4 and also in the altered "17/84," in the last one. 5 Q I'm not sure that answered my question. Why is 6 it on the "17" -- instead of calling them first and second, 7 let's refer to the line that they are on on attachment 3, 8 if that will be all right with you. 9 Yes, sir. A 10 On the fourth line, the "17" that is written 0 immediately above the "14," why is that "17" -- which 11 12 appears if anything that the "7" is darker than the "1" --13 why does that "17" have a tic at the beginning if your 14 premise is right that when you bear down, you don't put in 15 your tics? 16 A In my opinion, the fact that there's no 17 difference -- he makes "7s" differently throughout the 18 exhibits. If we look at other exhibits, attachment 5 and 19 6, attachment 5 in particular, you'll find "7s" that do 20 not have a tic. So in my opinion, this is a variation of this type of writing. 21 22 Did you take blowups of attachment 5? 0 23 Yes, sir, I did. A 24 MR. ROISMAN: Are these able to be put in? 25 MR. WATKINS: I think you have multiple copies,

> 1 don't you, Mr. Chaney? 2 THE WITNESS: I just have the one copy of each. 3 These are blowups of different portions of attachment 5. 4 MR. WATKINS: Mr. Chairman, we can put these in. They do Xerox quite well. Or alternatively we can supply 5 6 the board and the parties with additional copies later. 7 MR. ROISMAN: I don't care. Xeroxes are all right, as long as we mark so the record will show what we 8 9 are talking about. At this point we are talking about an 10 unmarked document. 11 Let's start with this and --12 JUDGE BLOCH: I'm not sure that a Xerox of this 13 will do. The pictures are going to be a lot clearer on 14 the kind of detail that we are talking about than a Xerox. 15 MR. ROISMAN: At the moment, I would just like 16 to get the reporter to mark this as Exhibit 1 to the 17 witness' testimony so that we'll be able to call it 18 Exhibit 1. 19 MR. ROISMAN: Okay. We'll mark it on the back, 20 please. 21 MR. ROISMAN: And I take it you are going to 22 talk about this one also? 23 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. All of these. These are all from attachment 5. 24 25 MR. ROISMAN: But these are the only two that

1	have "7s" on them?
2	THE WITNESS: No. This one here also.
3	MR. ROISMAN: I'm going to give the reporter to
4	mark with the board's permission Exhibits 1, 2, and 3.
5	Exhibit 1 is an attachment of portion 5, which is a
6	photograph, and has on the right-hand side of it, page 1
7	of 1, is a noticeable marking on that.
8	Exhibit 2 is also a photograph of a portion of
9	attachment 5, and has on the upper part of it: "1 inch JLL
10	document examiner" which appears to be superimposed on the
11	document.
12	And Exhibit 3 is a substantially larger photograph
13	which shows the signature "J Stanford," and a date, " $1/17/84$ "
14	on it, and I would ask the reporter simply to mark those
15	three and then I will examine the witness as to them.
16	(Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 identified.)
17	JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Chaney, do I understand your
18	earlier statements to be to the effect that you had no
19	idea at all, one way or the other, whether you were
20	whether your client wanted you to conclude that you would
21	find that these handwritings were the same or different?
22	THE WITNESS: That's true. That's right, sir.
23	BY MR. ROISMAN:
24	Q Mr. Chane, I'm now going to give you back what
25	now has been marked by the reporter. Would you identify

> 1 these -- identifying these, now, tell me what you said 2 before about attachment 5 so we are clear on it, please? 3 Yes, sir. Attachment 5 has a number of A exemplars, or what we call "standards," of the writing of 4 5 Mr. Stanford, which were used on that one document. In 6 addition to his signature and the writing of the word 7 "sat," there were several numerals on there that were used as standards of his writing on that particular document. 8 9 At least they were given to me as writings -- Mr. Stanford's 10 writing. 11 0 All right. 12 If you'll notice, in the upper portion of the A attachment 5, the first item appearing on there, with the 13 14 "007" the "AF-1-SB-007." 15 JUDGE BLOCH: This is on attachment 5? 16 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. The Brown & Root 17 Quality Assurance Department --18 JUDGE BLOCH: Thank you. 19 THE WITNESS: -- Visual Examination Checklist. 20 The second "7" appearing on that document appears on the next line, which says "room 72." Then the third "7" 21 22 appears at the bottom where it's signed "J Stanford, II Level, 1/17/84." 23 24 BY MR. RCISMAN: 25 0 These photographs that we have marked Exhibits

1, 2, and 3 are blowups of these three portions of
 attachment 5 that show where the "7s" have been written;
 is that correct?

4 A That's correct, sir.

5 Q And it's your testimony that in these, the tic 6 at the beginning of the "7" does not appear, and thus that 7 it's not surprising that Mr. Stanford did not have a tic 8 on the "7" that he wrote, according to your testimony, on 9 line 4 of attachment 3 immediately above the crossed-out 10 "14"; is that correct?

11 A That's correct, sir.

12 Q Do I see that in looking at what has been marked 13 as Exhibit 3, that the "17" there has a tic on the bottom 14 right of the "7"; is that correct?

15 A That's correct, sir.

16 Q And that the "17" that appears on line 4 of 17 attachment 3, immediately above the "14," while it has a 18 tic at the beginning has no tic on the bottom right; is 19 that correct?

20 A That's correct, sir.

Q So you are telling us that Mr. Stanford basically produces an uneven writing style? That it does not have a common characteristic with regard to the "7" that varies throughout all of his writings of the "7"; is that correct?

1

A That's correct, sir.

2 Q Does that make it more or less probable that you 3 would be able to determine whether a particular "7" was in 4 fact written by him or by somebody else?

5 A It makes it more probable that, because he does 6 have variations in his "7" -- no person writes the same 7 way the second time -- that he does have variations, that 8 he puts a tic -- on occasion; he doesn't put the tic on 9 occasion. But the style of the "7," the style of the 10 numeral is similar in all respect to the "7s" that are in 11 question on attachment 1.

12 Q I'm just talking now about the tics?13 A Yes, sir.

Q Given that he has one sometimes, in your testimony, and sometimes he does not, does that make it easier for you to use the tic as a characteristic for you to identify his "7" or less easy for you to use the tic to identify the "7" as being his "7"?

19 A It's easier for me to identify with the tic.
20 Q Even though sometimes he doesn't have a tic?
21 A That's true.

22 Q I'm not sure I understand that. Can you explain 23 that a little bit?

A Yes. If you'll notice on his writing on attachment 1, on the items in question except for the

*	100	÷.				
	۰	ъ.	r.	0	*	-
de la	θų i	a.	A .:	67	Sec.	

2	Q	I'm sorry,	atta	achme	ent 1 or	atta	achment	3?
3	А	Attachment	з.	I'm	sorry.	The	blowups	
4	0	Right.						

5 A The fourth line there, the first "7" -- "1" --6 appear to have no tic. If you'll notice the "17" --7 "1/17" -- directly opposite the initials, opposite that 8 first alteration, you'll notice that the "7" at the bottom 9 has a tendency to lean to the right which is indicative of 10 the fact that there is probably or would probably have 11 been a tic at the end.

Also, on the "7" immediately below that, you see where it leans to the right, the bottom portion of the "7." And the "7" at the end there, where the initials "JS 1/17/84," it bends to the right, which is indicative of the fact that it would be a tendency to have a tic there for some reason but you can't see it to the naked eye or through the microscope.

19 Q But then, when you don't see the tic, doesn't 20 that confound the problem, as you don't on the "17" that's 21 written directly above the "14" on the fourth line? 22 A Not necessarily; because of the standards that 23 we have where he doesn't have the tic. So, you have to be 24 prepared, if he does use a tic or if he doesn't use a tic, 25 that you have to have standards of known writing of his

where he does or he doesn't. And there are standards in
 here which show that he does use a tic on occasion -- most
 of the time. But some of the time he does not.

4 Well, then, if you had another person who was 0 5 writing the "7" instead, and that was a person who never used the tic, and you saw a "7," and all we are looking at 6 7 is the existence or absence of a tic; that wouldn't be able to tell you whether just the existence or the absence 8 9 of the tic -- wouldn't be able to tell you whether it was 10 Mr. Stanford or this other person who doesn't ever use a 11 tic when they write the "7"; isn't that correct?

12 Partially. But mainly when we use the "7" in A 13 this fashion, if a person were writing a "7" or trying to 14 simulate his "7" to look like his "7," they would be drawing it rather than -- they would have pen lifts or 15 16 they would have stops in the numeral -- what we call a "pen lift" is where they have to stop the pen, and when you try 17 18 to simulate somebody's writing you have to pick up the pen 19 because you don't know which way you are going when you 20 are copying some feature of the handwriting or somebody 21 else's numeral. You are copying somebody else's writing 22 so you don't have the fluidity or you don't do it 23 automatically as Mr. Stanford would do, which would be 24 indicated because this person would have a break or a stop 25 in the writing of the numeral which would be indicative of

1	the fact that it was not Mr. Stanford's "7."
2	JUDGE BLOCH: That was interesting, but there is
3	actually no suggestion that anybody was trying to imitate
4	Mr. Stanford's writing.
5	THE WITNESS: I'm sorry, Judge, but I thought if
6	he suggested if someone else were writing the "7"
7	JUDGE BLOCH: Exactly. But he said if somebody
8	else were writing, not imitating.
9	BY MR. ROISMAN:
10	Q If you had somebody whose natural style of
11	writing a "7" did not have a tic at bottom and they had
12	written a "7" on the page and all you were looking at was
13	the tic part, to distinguish it, or the non-tic part, and
14	you are looking at Mr. Stanford who sometimes uses a tic
15	and sometimes doesn't, how would the absence of the tic on
16	that "7" tell you that it was Mr. Stanford who had written
17	it?
18	A Because of the similarity in the "7s." It would
19	be very unusual
20	Q You mean other aspects of it?
21	A Yes.
22	Q The tic would become irrelevant then; wouldn't
23	it?
24	A In some regards; yes, sir.
25	Q Not in some; in all regards it would be
1 irrelevant and you would have to look at another feature of the "7" to match it up to Mr. Stanford; isn't that 2 3 correct? 4 A That's true. That's why you have variations in 5 the writing of the numeral. Yes, sir. Q Now, we started off by asking about whether 6 7 there were any differences between any of the writing. 8 And I believe you started by first telling me, no, there were no differences. But now I think we have already 9 10 identified one, that is that some of the "7s" do have the 11 tic and some don't. Although in your opinion they are all 12 written by Mr. Stanford; correct? 13 A Yes, sir. I don't call it a difference. I call 14 it a variation. 15 0 Okay. Would you give us your definition of 16 "difference"? 17 A A "difference" is where there is no similarity to the writing of the "7," or between the "7s" that 18 19 Mr. Stanford makes and the "7" on the document. 20 Q All right. Then let me rephrase my question. 21 What variations did you find between the "17" written above the "14," on line 3, and the "17" written above the 22

23 "14" on line 4 of attachment 3; and other "17s" that you
24 believe were written by Mr. Stanford? Either the "1" or
25 the "7"?

1	A The variation would be that he uses a tic at the
2	beginning, sometimes at the end. These are the variations,
3	at the beginning of the "7" or at the end of the "7," or
4	at the "1" the beginning of the "1" or the end of the
5	"1." So these are indicative of the fact that these
6	these are called variations in writing.
7	Q And that's the only variations that you
8	identified?
9	A Yes, sir. But they are not differences in my
10	opinion.
11	Q Okay. I didn't want to get into a semantic
12	struggle with you.
13	Now, what about looking at the "17" on line 4 right
14	above the "14," and then look at the "7" written
15	immediately above that "17."
16	Isn't the top line of the "17" that's on the lower part
17	of the line substantially shorter than the top bar of the
18	"7" that's written in the upper portion of line 4 of
19	attachment 3?
20	A Yes, sir.
21	Q And isn't that a variation?
22	A Yes, sir.
23	Q So that's another variation that he has in his
24	style?
25	A Yes, sir.

1 Now, looking at the "17" that appears on what 0 2 has been marked as Exhibit 3, the large photograph to your 3 right that we just marked a few moments ago --Yes, sir. 4 A 5 -- the "7" that's written there has a certain 0 6 swoop up, doesn't it? From the cross bar, before it goes 7 to the down stroke? Sort of a curve; yes, sir. 8 A 9 Yes, sir. Now that's a variation also on the "7," Q 10 isn't it, that we don't see on the "7s" that appear on 11 attachment 3? 12 A Yes, sir. 13 So that's another variation? Q 14 A variation of his "7." A 15 Q When, in your opinion, does a variation rise to 16 the dignity of being a difference? 17 A When it's written completely differently from 18 the "7" of the individual. That's why we have to look at 19 as many known standards of the individual whose writing is 20 in question, to be able to be sure that there are -- that he does have these variations in his writing. 21 22 Q How many samples of Mr. Stanford's writing did you look at, other than what is actually attached to your 23 24 testimony? A All of the standards that are attached -- are 25

20490

21189.0 BRT

> 1 the only standards that I had to examine. 2 In your normal work, would you normally seek 0 3 more samples of the person's signature, or writing as the 4 case may be, in order to more carefully pin down your 5 opinion? 6 On occasion; yes, sir. But there appears to be A 7 a sufficient number of standards of his writing for 8 comparison here on these documents. 9 0 Well, as I understand it now we have, looking at 10 your attachment 5, it would appear that on attachment 5, that the "7" in the upper left-hand corner, which is 11 12 marked Exhibit 2, I believe --That's correct; yes, sir. 13 A 14 Okay. -- that that "7" is written with the 0 15 cross bar of the "7" pretty much horizontal, with a much 16 longer vertical line in comparison to the horizontal line. 17 That on Exhibit 1, which is the blowup of the next "7" 18 that appears on attachment 5, the cross bar is slanted 19 downward, is longer by some substantial margin than the first "7"; and that the third "7," which is on Exhibit 3, 20 the third "7" on attachment 5 has an upward curve before 21 22 the down stroke and has a short cross bar before the down stroke; and that no -- that those three "7s" are not the 23 24 same. That they are all, at least, variations if not 25 differences?

1	A They are variations. Yes, sir, that's true.
2	These are variations of his writing.
3	Q Don't you reach a point with someone where their
4	writing is so varied that you're not able to say with any
5	confidence that a particular mark that you find is made by
6	them?
7	A No, sir, I haven't.
8	Q You have never experienced that?
9	A No, sir, I haven't.
10	Q And would you say that the "7" that appears on -
11	looking at attachment 3, now that the "7" that appears
12	on line 3 and the "7" that appears on line 4 immediately
13	above the crossed-out "4s," that those "7s" represent
14	Mr. Stanford's predominant "7"? The one that he most
15	frequently writes?
16	A I would say so; yes, sir.
17	Q Can you show me other places where a "7" with
18	the same characteristics appears on the documents that you
19	looked at? Let's start with the "7" that appears above
20	the "4" on line 4. That's a "7" with a tic at the
21	beginning, no tic at the end, and a certain ratio and
22	slant to the horizontal and vertical lines?
23	A Yes, sir. The "7" on Exhibit 2, which is taken
24	from attachment 5 at the top, the "007"; the tic appears
25	under the beginning stroke rather than at the top of the

1 "7" -- appears at the bottom. That's a variation; correct? 2 0 3 That's a variation of his writing. But other A than that, the "7" there appears strongly similar to the "7" 4 on Exhibit 2; in my opinion. 5 Is it the slant, if you will, the angle between 6 0 7 the vertical part of the "7" and the horizontal part of the "7" -- isn't it substantially narrower? It's a 8 narrower angle on the "7" that appears on line 4 of 9 attachment 3 than the "7" that appears in Exhibit 2, which 10 is the Attachment 5 "7"? 11 12 A Somewhat. But not enough to be disturbed as far 13 as I'm concerned. 14 But it's a variation; correct? 0 15 A It's a variation. 16 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Chaney, have you ever participated in any double blind determinations of the 17 18 accuracy of your observations? 19 THE WITNESS: Double blind, Judge Bloch? 20 JUDGE BLOCH: Yes, sir. Do you know what that 21 is? THE WITNESS: No, sir, I don't. 22 JUDGE BLOCH: Have you ever had an experimental 23 method applied to determine the extent to which you were 24 25 able to accurately differentiate handwriting samples from

2

3

1	ai	bas	ic	samp	le?
---	----	-----	----	------	-----

THE WITNESS: No, sir.

BY MR. ROISMAN:

Q Mr. Chaney, when you undertake the task of doing a handwriting analysis, is there a standardized set of procedures that you go through in order to make your determinations?

8 A Yes, sir, there is.

9 Q Would you please describe those to us in as much 10 detail as you can?

11 A Yes, sir. Where the original document in 12 question is available, we examine the original document 13 under the microscope -- I'm sorry it's not working today. 14 And -- to look at the items that the naked eye cannot see. 15 After you examine the item under the microscope, you 16 then compare the initials or dates or numerals, or 17 whatever is in question, with any known standards, to see 18 whether or not -- or any pen lifts, tics, or whatever may 19 occur in that particular writing. And then past that, we make our photographs, and then we develop our film and 20 21 make our enlargements, and make a further comparison. 22 And do the photographs give you something that 0 23 you don't get out of the microscope or do they just give 24 you a record of what you were seeing in the microscope? 25 A It gives you a pictorial record of what you've

> seen, because the microscope only covers a certain area. Q But it's not -- the process of photographing it doesn't give you another dimension of detail; is that correct?

5 A No, sir. It just shows you what you've really 6 seen under the microscope. It's four times larger than 7 the regular document or the item itself.

8 Q Now, how do you decide whether you are going to 9 get 20 standards, which I take it is your term for meaning 10 samples of the signature or samples of the writing of the 11 particular person; whether you want 20 of them or two of 12 them or 200 of them, in order to make your analysis? What 13 factors enter into that consideration?

14 A Where you find wide variations or differences 15 that you have to either prove or disprove.

16 If you have one difference in handwriting, you have to 17 assume it was written by somebody else. If there's one 18 difference -- significant difference -- that you can't 19 account for in handwriting examination, you have to assume 20 it was written by some other individual.

21 Q Is the presence or absence of a tic a difference 22 in that sense?

If you only had two things to look at, one where a person had written a "7" with a tic, and another where a person had written a "7" without a tic, would the absence

1

2 difference that would require you to have to look further?
3 A Yes, sir.

Q And the way you would do that is look far enough to see if you couldn't find that this individual sometimes used this tic and sometimes didn't, in order to make the difference become nothing more than a variation? Is that the process you go through?

9 A Yes, sir.

10 Q So the more variations that you discover, the 11 more samples you have to get so that you can make sure 12 that the variations fit within the universe of writing 13 styles that are used by the person in question; is that 14 correct?

15 A That's correct. Yes.

16 Q Now, how can you -- I take it that if we get 17 enough variations in one person's writing style, it ranges 18 over a wide enough area that we could, then, overlap the 19 writing style of another person who writes the same way, 20 or within that range of variations; isn't that correct? 21 A It's possible; yes, sir.

Q In other words, that person A's natural way of writing a "7" includes so many variations that person B's natural way of writing a "7" is at least similar to one way of writing a "7" that person A has; isn't that correct?

20496

1 Q How do you know whether you are in that realm 2 when you are doing your examination? How do you know that 3 you haven't in fact got, within the variations of person A, 4 a style which is the same as person B?

5 A By other items which are in question on the same 6 document. The "84s" -- the items that are in question and 7 the items that are standard -- in other words, you just 8 don't go on one, identification of one "7." It would be 9 difficult because two people could write it very similarly. 10 Q But looking here, now, let's take a look at our 11 attachment 3 for a moment.

Now, on attachment 3, the only numerals in question are the "1" and the "7" that are written above each of the two crossed-out "14s"; and the other mark that's in question is the cross-out itself of the "14."

16 A Marked in.

17 Q Now you and I have been just focusing on the "7"?
18 A The bar.

19 Q The bar?

20 A Yes, sir.

21 Q All right. Now, my question to you is: How can 22 you know -- let's just focus on the "17" -- on the "7" for 23 a moment -- how can you know that that "7," which is one 24 of a variety of "7s" that are written in your judgment by 25 Mr. Stanford, that that "7" is not a "7" actually written

> 1 by someone other than Mr. Stanford who happens to fall within Mr. Stanford's wide variation of "7" writings? 2 3 My only opinion in that regard is that I know, A 4 based on previous experience of previous numerals of this 5 type, that it would be extremely rare for someone to come along and 'rite a "7" similarly, that works with an 6 7 individual, that would write it so similar to the other 8 individual who is writing unless they were simulating the 9 "7," trying to copy the "7." 10 Q Let's look at the two "7s" that are written 11 directly above the crossed-out "4s" on lines 3 and 4 on attachment 3. 12 13 Isn't it a fair statement that those two "7s" are more 14 similar to each other than those two "7s" are similar to 15 other "7s" written by Mr. Stanford? 16 Somewhat; yes, sir. A 17 Well, go ahead and explain to me what you meant Q 18 by "somewhat." Isn't it exactly the case that those two 19 "7s" are more like each other than either of them are like the "7s" that appear on attachment 5 and that are shown in 20 21 the blowups of exhibits 1, 2, and 3? Except the second "7" on the second item that 22 A 23 was stricken out, the third -- in the third "17," it bends 24 to the right where the one -- the one at the beginning, 25 the "7" does not bend at all. It is very rigid.

JUDGE BLOCH: I couldn't tell which ones you 1 were referring to. 2 THE WITNESS: Sir? This is, item 4 is the first 3 4 cross-out. 5 MR. ROISMAN: Just a moment. The first line 6 that has a cross-out on it is the third line of attachment 7 3? 8 THE WITNESS: That's line 5, I think, on the --9 MR. ROISMAN: Let's just use the line numbers as 10 they appear on attachment 3. 11 THE WITNESS: It would be line 3, then. 12 BY MR. ROISMAN: 13 0 Looking at line 3 on attachment 3, what do you 14 want to tell us about that "7"? 15 That "7" does not bend at the end. It has no A 16 room -- it comes rigidly and comes straight down without 17 any kind of bend or any kind of curve to the right. 18 Now tell me about the --0 19 And the "7" on the item 6 does, just above the --A 20 You don't mean item 6. I'm sorry. Line 4 of 0 attachment 3? 21 22 A Line 4; yes, sir. 23 Q I'm sorry to keep interrupting you, but it's going to be so hard to follow -- are you talking about the 24 25 "7" that is immediately above the "14"?

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

A Yes, sir. And now what do you want to say about that "7"? 0 A The ending "7" bends to the right, curves to the right. MR. ROISMAN: Ms. Ginsberg, may I have the original, please? (Discussion off the record.) JUDGE BLOCH: Let the record reflect that during the break Mr. Roisman handed the witness a copy of the original document involved. MR. ROISMAN: Not a copy. "The original." JUDGE BLOCH: Excuse me. The original document. BY MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chaney, what I wanted to ask you is, with 0 regard to the "17" that appears on line four of attachment 3, looking now at that line on the original, how is it possible to tell, since the end of the "7" runs into an upward line coming from the 14 below it, whether what appears to be a bend to the right is caused by the writer or is caused by the blurring of the line from the "4" and the "7" together? A By the heavy indentation of the ink that was used in the movement of the "7" going down to the "4."

24 Q Have you looked at the rear of that?

25 A Yes, sir.

Q Does the rear impression of the "7" also show
 the slight curve to the right?
 A It's hard to tell without having the side

4 lighting on the document, which we had with the microscope 5 before, as to whether -- but you can see the heavy 6 indentation of the "7" going down. But I can't see the 7 bottom part of the "7". But I can in the face -- the face 8 of the document.

9 Q So that there is that variation between the "7" 10 that appears on line 3 of attachment 3, and the "7" that 11 appears on line 4 of attachment 3; is that correct? 12 A In my opinion; yes, sir.

13 Q And is it also your opinion that that variation 14 is a more significant variation than the variations 15 between either of those two "7s" and the three "7s" that 16 appear on attachment 5, and are shown in the blow ups, 17 Exhibits 1, 2, and 3?

18 A It is just significant in the fact that he does19 make these variations. He has variations.

20 Q I know. But my question is, is that a more 21 significant variation between those two "7s" than between 22 both of those "7s" on the one hand and the three "7s" on 23 attachment 5?

24 A In my opinion; yes, sir.

25 Q Can you explain that to me a little bit?

1	Looking let's look at the "7" that appears on Exhibit 3,
2	which is the last "7" on attachment 5. That's the one
3	that has the upward swoop to it. Do you have that in
4	front of you?
5	A Exhibit 3?
6	Q Not attachment 3 but Exhibit 3.
7	A Exhibit 3.
8	Q It's the big photo, Mr. Chaney.
9	A Here. Yes, sir.
10	Q Isn't that upward swoop a very significant
11	variation, compared to a tic? Or a tendency of a line to
12	move slightly to one side or the other?
13	A I don't think it's a variation. I wouldn't
14	call it any more significant. He just has that variation
15	in his writing of the numeral, either straight or curved
16	Q But
17	MR. WATKINS: Would you let the witness finish,
18	please?
19	JUDGE BLOCH: Sustained.
20	THE WITNESS: Either straight or curved,
21	evidently this is one of his variations in writing.
22	BY MR. ROISMAN:
23	Q All I'm saying is it takes more more movement
24	of the hand to a different position in order to make that
25	variation in that "7" than it does to have or not have a

> 1 slight curve at the bottom of the straight line of the "7"; 2 doesn't it?

3 A Yes, it does.

Q And, by the same token, looking at the Exhibit 1, which is the -- one of the blowup photographs of the "7" on attachment 5, making a "7" with such a long vertical -rexcuse me -- horizontal line, as compared to the length of the vertical line; that, too, requires substantially more hand movement by the writer than does slightly curving or not curving the vertical line of the "7"; doesn't it?

11 A Yes, sir.

12 Q And looking at the "7" which appears on Exhibit 13 2, which is a blow up of the first "7" on attachment 5, 14 making the vertical -- excuse me -- making the horizontal 15 line more parallel to the line on which the "7" is written 16 also involves a larger amount of change in the way in 17 which the writer writes it than a very small change at the very end of the "7," as it appears on attachment 3; isn't 18 that true? 19

20 A Yes, sir.

21 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Chaney, is the variation in 22 handwriting reduced when people press hard?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, because the heavier
pressure they put on, of course they don't have the
fluidity of movelent. It is more of a straight -- it's a

1	drawing type thing. And it makes it heavier. And just,
2	for whatever reason, whether it's what they are writing on
3	or their mental attitude, of course the mind guides the
4	hand, tells what you to write, what you are doing, stress,
5	whatever
6	JUDGE BLOCH: So if you felt stress at a
7	particular time you would expect less variation in the
8	"17s" that you were writing?
9	THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
10	BY MR. ROISMAN:
11	Q Just one last question, or at least I think one
12	last question on these "7s," I was noticing that there's a
13	"7" that appears on attachment 5. Do you have attachment
14	5 there in front of you?
15	A Yes, sir.
16	Q Down near the lower right-hand corner that I
17	believe you have testified was written by your
18	photographer or your assistant, as a way of identifying
19	different photographs isn't that correct?
20	A Yes, sir, that's correct.
21	Q Now, I take it that that "7," which has it
22	looks to me like a little curlicue at the beginning of it,
23	a down stroke, a circle, and then out to the "7" that's
24	a fairly distinctive "7"; is it not?
25	A Yes, sir.

> 1 Q I mean if that person normally wrote all of his 2 "7s" that way, you would spot that rather obviously if you 3 were looking at a writing, trying to find out: Did he 4 write the "7"; isn't that correct?

5 A Yes, sir.

6 Q Isn't it true that the kind of "7s" that 7 Mr. Stanford writes, doesn't have anything quite so 8 obviously distinctive about it? It's more -- everybody 9 writes "7s" pretty much like that; don't they?

10 A I'd say about half the people. Although a lot 11 of people use a little -- a little downward stroke at the 12 beginning of the "7," before they go to make the upper bar 13 of the "7," and coming down.

14 Q Right. But his is a fairly common "7," in terms 15 of just the basic style of it; isn't it?

16 A Yes, sir. As far as I'm concerned it is very 17 common.

18 Q In your work do you regularly have occasion to 19 try to develop a level of confidence as to the accuracy of 20 your opinion? Is that a standard part of your work?

21 A Yes, sir.

22 Q And how do you go about determining what your 23 level of confidence is, once you have reached an opinion 24 and you say: Okay, my opinion is this; how do you give it 25 a confidence level?

> A Before I reach a final -- first -- final decision, I look at it two or three times before I reach a final decision. And once I get -- make that decision, I'm pretty confident in my own mind that this is the item I'm looking for, or that this person wrote this item, or whatever.

7 Q My question was, among the different opinions 8 that you have over the course of your work, not just this 9 particular situation, are there some in which you have a 10 greater degree of confidence that you are right than 11 others?

A Yes, sir. Some are more obvious than others. Q How would you rank this one? That is, how would you rank your opinion that the "1" and the "7" were written by the same person who wrote the "1" and the "7" which appears next to the initials? High? Medium? Low? Average? What?

18 A Because of the variation in the writing, I would19 rate it high. I was confident. I have confidence.

20 Q Because of the variations?

21 A Yes, sir.

Q I would have thought that if there were no
variations in writing and a person always wrote their "7"
the same way, that that would give you a higher confidence
than it would if there were variations; why isn't that so?

A Yes, sir, I'm sure it would be higher. But you
 are talking about high levels. I feel pretty confident
 with this.

Q But you would use the qualifier "because of the variations you had high confidence"; and it seems to me that based upon what you have said, that the more variations there are the lower your confidence level should be; isn't that true?

9 A If you can't prove that he has these variations 10 or you don't find the variations in his writing; yes, it 11 would be.

Q No. I didn't mean that. Assuming that you've 12 got a person and he writes "7s" 11 different ways. And 13 14 you find a "7." And you find in all of his writing that 15 that "7" is one of the kinds of "7s" that he writes. 16 Don't you have a lower degree of confidence that he 17 actually wrote that "7" than you would have you had an 18 individual who always wrote the "7" exactly the same way, and you found the "7" matched all of their other "7s"? 19 20 A Possibility; yes, sir.

Q Isn't it not possibility -- it is the case, isn't it that you would have a lower degree of confidence when a person had 11 different ways of writing their "7" than if a person had only one way of writing their "7"? A Yes, sir, it's probably true.

> 1 Q Not just probably true -- it is true; isn't it? Well, I don't know. There again you are dealing 2 A 3 with cases -- if I can prove -- if there are 11 variations in the way a person does his "7" and I can find where he 4 5 does this in all of his writing, then I would say I was 100 percent sure. If I can only find one "7," and the "7" 6 7 in question doesn't match one of his variations I wouldn't be very confident. I'd say he didn't do it. 8

9 I understand. I'm talking about the case where 0 10 he has 11 different ways of writing a "7" and you have 11 found the "7" that is written and it matches one of those 11 different ways. And I'm asking you isn't there going 12 13 to be less confidence that that "7" was written by the person who has the ll variations than in another case, all 14 15 other things being equal, where you have a person who writes all their "7s" exactly the same and you get a "7" 16 17 and you see that it matches the way they always write their "7s"? 18

19 A In that case I would probably say you are right.
20 Q I would like to direct your attention to page 7
21 of your testimony, please?

22 A Yes, sir.

Q In particular, answer "17." You are being asked whether or not you can tell whether the same instrument was used to write the "17," and the cross-out, as is used

> to write either what is being crossed-out or what's above it where the initials appear. And your answer is: I cannot, however, determine whether all of these writings were made by the same pen.

5 Do you mean there is no technique available that you 6 could have used? Or that you didn't use the technique 7 that was available?

A We don't have -- we don't test inks. It's a 9 very difficult process. And the only ink testing document 10 examiners are with the Alcohol and Tobacco Tax Unit here 11 in Washington, D.C. and of course they only work on 12 criminal cases or this type. So we don't have the 13 feasibility to submit ink tests to them to test the inks 14 to see whether it's the same type of pen.

15 Q But there's -- I'm sorry, go on?

A There's so many different types of ballpoint pen it's difficult to tell. Any pen you get, it may be the same type of pen but it may have a different filler or different refill-type pen in it, which might give it a different color of ink.

21 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, are you looking for 22 the original?

23 BY MR. ROISMAN:

Q But I take it, it's not an unheard-of process to take a scraping of the ink off of the paper and subject it

> 1 to chemical analysis and determine whether or not it is 2 the same ink, is it? I understand you didn't have it but 3 it's not an unheard-of process? 4 A No, sir, it is done. 5 0 And it doesn't only get done by alcohol tobacco 6 people, it could be done by any sophisticated chemical 7 laboratory, couldn't it? 8 A Yes, sir. If they had the proper equipment. 9 0 When you say it can't be done you mean that given what you have available as tools, you don't have the 10 ability to do that? 11 12 A Yes, sir. I can't. I don't have the 13 feasibility or the money for the equipment. 14 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Chaney, can you tell whether 15 the cross-out and the "17" above the line was written with 16 the same backing under the sheet as the other one? With 17 the initial next to it? 18 MR. WATKINS: Could you explain? I'm not sure I 19 understand the question. 20 JUDGE BLOCH: Do you know whether the document 21 was resting on the same material when the two marks were made? That is, the cross-out in the "17" above, as 22 23 opposed to the initialing and the date underneath. 24 MR. WATKINS: Your Honor, we'll stipulate he doesn't know. I believe your question should be: Does he 25

1 have an opinion?

JUDGE BLOCH: Yes. Do you have an opinion as to whether they were made with the same backing under the document?

5 THE WITNESS: I have no reason to believe that 6 they weren't, sir. I can't say for sure but because of 7 the heavy indentation that appears on the back of the card 8 itself, it is indicative of the fact that it was probably 9 cone at the same time. But I can't tell that for sure. 10 JUDGE BLOCH: You say you have no indication 11 that they were different? Do you have any indication that they were the same? 12

13 THE WITNESS: No, sir.

14JUDGE BLOCH: And so do you have an opinion as15to whether they were made at the same time?

16 THE WITNESS: No, sir. There again, I can't 17 tell for sure whether they were made at the same date or 18 at a later date or what.

19 BY MR. ROISMAN:

20 Q Mr. Chaney, at the bottom of page 7 and the top 21 of page 8, you are testifying about the bars through the 22 "14s" and the "17s" above them and the other writings on 23 lines 5 and 6. And you indicate that in your opinion the 24 difference between them is that the writer pressed down 25 more firmly as to some of those markings as opposed as

1 opposed to others.

Now, if the writer was pressing down with the same pressure, rather than more firmly, but was writing with different substances under the paper -- in one case softer, in one case harder -- would that also produce a variation in the darkness of the color and the extent to which there would be an indentation on the paper being written on?

8 A No, sir.

9 Q That would not change the indentation, if you 10 were writing on a softer as opposed to a harder backing? 11 A Not with this heavy card; no, sir. This is a 12 pretty heavy document itself. The card itself is heavy 13 material. It's not -- if you were writing on a piece of 14 bond paper; yes. But not on a heavy card of this nature.

JUDGE BLOCH: I don't understand that. The extremes of course are I hold the card up in my hand and I write on it and the other is I put it down and a hard surface and write on it. You say there would be no difference in the impressions?

20 THE WITNESS: Oh, yes, sir, even if I pressed
21 the same degree of hardness --

If you put it up, held it up, and tried to make the same indentation you couldn't do it. You don't have the strength in your hand to make the "V" indentation onto the document as you have where you are sitting and writing in

1	this fashion. When you are standing up unless you are
2	writing against the wall where you might have the pressure.
3	JUDGE BLOCH: What about if you are holding a
4	bunch of documents on the one hand as opposed to putting
5	it down on a firm surface in the other, would there be a
6	difference in the degree of impression?
7	THE WITNESS: Possibly. Yes, sir.
8	BY MR. ROISMAN:
9	Q Even though the same amount of pressure was
10	being applied?
11	A Yes.
12	Q Even with that card?
13	A Even with this card.
14	Q What about in terms of the darkness or lightness
15	of what would appear? Is that directly a function of what
16	kind of resistance you get to the pressure you apply to
17	the paper?
18	A Or the pen; yes, sir.
19	Q Or the pen?
20	A Yes, sir.
21	Q So that either of those could vary. Writing
22	against a very hard surface with the same pressure, and
23	writing as you write against a very soft surface, might
24	give you a different darkness
25	A Different darkness.

3

1 Q -- as well as pressing harder one time than the 2 other?

A -- than the other -- yes, sir.

Q Now, you also did a comparison of the line outs that appear on attachment 4 to your testimony. And I believe you indicated that when one looked at attachment 4 in its original, it was apparent that it had been written with an entirely different kind of writing instrument than the writing instrument that was used on the crossed-out portions on attachment 3. Is that correct?

11 A Yes, sir. That's correct.

12 Q And if I understand it, the essential difference 13 between the two kinds of writing instruments was that 14 whatever the particular one that was used on attachment 4 15 was softer, and tended to make a more indistinct edges to 16 the writing than the kind of ball point that was used on 17 attachment 3. Is that sort of the essence of what the 18 difference was?

19 A Yes, sir, because of the fluidity of the ink20 that was flowing onto the document.

Q But things like tics, those would tend to appear if you made that little extra mark equally on either type of pen; is that correct? If that was the writer's style? A They could. It depends. A felt tip pen covers up a multitude of sins because it covers up -- it makes

> you a better writer than what you ordinarily are and it 1 2 covers up a lot of things that you ordinarily do in 3 writing, a felt tip pen. It's broader and it covers up 4 the little idiosyncrasies that you might have in your 5 handwriting. 6 So idiosyncrasies that came through when you 0 7 used the felt-tip pen would be significant in the sense 8 that whatever came through would have had to be fairly 9 distinctive not to have been, in effect, disquised or 10 masked by the kind of pen you were using? 11 A Yes, sir.

12 Q Now, looking at the third line on which writing 13 appears on attachment 4, the cross-out for the 13. I 14 notice that that cross-out has, or appears to have a tic 15 at the beginning of it; is that correct?

16 A Yes, sir, it does.

17 Q Okay. And looking at the cross-outs that appear 18 on attachment 3 on lines 3 and 4, those cross-outs also 19 have a tic; do they not?

20 A Yes, sir.

21 Q Do you have an opinion as to whether those 22 cross-outs were made by the same person? The attachment 3 23 cross-outs and the attachment 4 cross-out, where the "13" 24 is crossed out on line 3?

25 A No, sir. I don't.

1	Q Did you attempt to form an opinion on that?
2	A No, sir, I didn't.
3	Q Is it possible to form an opinion, if you were
4	to go back to your lab and use your microscope and the
5	other techniques that you use?
6	A No, sir.
7	Q Why is that?
8	A Because they are made with a fluid ink pen.
9	There's no way of telling. It's just one idea by itself
10	you can't determine, like a cross bar, whether one
11	individual did all three of these or four of these cross
12	bars.
13	Q Is that equally true for the cross bars on
14	attachment 3? That is you cannot say with any confidence
15	who actually made those cross bars? Whether it was
16	Mr. Stanford or anybody else?
17	A In my opinion, they are made similar to the way
18	he makes his cross bar. And in my opinion, based on the
19	numerals, the cross bar, and the other numerals appearing
20	in the "/84" of Exhibit 3, that there is no reason for me
21	to believe that it is not his writing.
22	Q Where were the other cross-outs of his that you
23	looked at to get a sense of how it is that he did his
24	cross-outs?
25	A The Roman numerals that appear throughout on
	비행 가슴 가 있는 것이 가 있는 것이 있는 것이 같아.

1	the document in question. Exhibit attachment 1 and
2	attachment 3, of course they don't appear on attachment 3
3	but they do appear on
4	Q On attachment 1?
5	A Yes, sir.
6	Q Under the column listed, "NDE CERT. level"
7	there's a whole line of those. That's what you are
8	looking at?
9	A Yes, sir.
10	Q But I take it that that cross-out, or that bar
11	I take it, because there nothing is being crossed out, but
12	that those bars, they are not any different, are they,
13	than the bar that crosses out the 13 on line 3 of
14	attachment 4?
15	A Not really; no, sir.
16	Q So that you also don't have any basis to say
17	that he didn't do the cross-out on of the "13" on
18	attachment 4; do you?
19	A I couldn't say whether he did or not. No, sir.
20	JUDGE BLOCH: Let's take a break.
21	(Recess.)
22	JUDGE BLOCH: The hearing will please come to
23	order.
24	BY MR. ROISMAN:
25	Q Mr. Chaney, in your testimony there are a number

1	of places where you talk about the distinctiveness of
2	Mr. Stanford's "8s" when he writes "84" and also the way
3	he writes his "4s."
4	A Yes, sir.
5	Q And I take it that that's a factor which was
6	important in your evaluation?
7	A Yes, sir, it was.
8	Q I'm not sure I understand what role it played,
9	at least as to this question. The question that I
10	understood was of interest here was: Who wrote the "17"
11	that's above the crossed-out "14s"; and who crossed out
12	the "l4s"; was it Mr. Stanford or was it somebody else?
13	How does the fact that Mr. Stanford has a very
14	distinctive "8," and a certain style of writing a "4,"
15	give you any clue as to that?
16	A The combination of all of them together were
17	what was used in making the opinion altogether at one time.
18	The way the "8s" are made, the "4s," his "7s," and his "1s"
19	the "ls" are not a very distinct characteristic by itself,
20	but "7s" and "8s" and "4s" are very distinct in trying to
21	make a comparison. And that was used I used all these
22	numerals in comparison.
23	I was asked to not only identify the "17s" that were
24	added or altered, placed on the document, but also the
25	dates and the initials of the person who had, underneath,

> 1 underneath the document -- or underneath the items that 2 had been altered.

Q Well the "/84," that is the special characteristics of Mr. Stanford in doing the "8" and doing the "4," I take it, is really only relevant to the question of whether the initial -- initials and the date that follow those initials were written by the same person who wrote the signatures and dates that appeared elsewhere on attachment 1; isn't that right?

10 A So far as I know; yes, sir.

11 Q So it doesn't really help us to know whether it 12 was Mr. Stanford who did the "7" or somebody else who did 13 the "7"; does it?

14 A It does. In my opinion it does.

15 0 Then explain it to me because I don't think I 16 understand why it is helpful for you to know that it's 17 Mr. Stanford who did the "8s" and "4s" that appear throughout these documents in deciding whether it was 18 19 Mr. Stanford who did the "1s" and the "7s" in the cross-out? A The "7s" that were altered, that are on lines 4 20 21 and 6, on the weld data card, and the "7s" that appear 22 immediately below those two lines, were used in addition to the "84," as -- for my comparison, to determine whether 23 24 the "7s" and the "8s" and the "4s" were all in fact made 25 by Mr. Stanford.

21189.0 BR7

> 1 But what is it -- I'm sorry? Q 2 I'm sorry. Go ahead, sir. That's all right. A 3 What is it about the way he makes an "8" that 0 4 helps you know whether it's he who made the "7"? 5 A The small portion of the loop of the "8" and the openness of the "8" at the top, to where it doesn't close, 6 7 the top of the "8." In this particular instance they are 8 all consistent. They may be varied a little bit but they are consistent in what he does in his "8s." 9 10 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Chaney, I don't understand either. The openness in the loop of the "7" helps you 11 12 have confidence that he also made the "7"? Is that what 13 you are saying? 14 THE WITNESS: No, sir. That he made the "8s." 15 JUDGE BLOCH: But is that isn't the question in 16 the proceedings. The only question is that he made the "17s." 17 18 THE WITNESS: In my opinion the "7s" are his and the "ls." 19 20 JUDGE BLOCH: But it has nothing to do with the 21 way he made the "8s"? 22 THE WITNESS: No, sir. But that was done in 23 conjunction with it. 24 BY MR. ROISMAN: 25 Q So that was answering a different question?

> 1 Yes, sir. A 2 Did you ask for or did you get samples of 0 3 handwriting of people, other than Mr. Stanford, who might 4 have been thought to have written the "17s" and done the 5 cross-out of the "17," if Mr. Stanford hadn't done it? 6 A No, sir. 7 Wouldn't you need to have that if you were to 0 8 say with confidence that those were not done by Mr. -- by 9 someone other than Mr. Stanford? 10 A I probably would have liked to have had it. But 11 then as far as I was concerned, I didn't need it. 12 Q But, if we had a finite number of possible authors of the strike-through in the "17," other than 13 14 Mr. Stanford, I take it that, if you had had their sample 15 handwriting and could have either clearly excluded them as possible authors of these numbers, that that would have 16 17 tremendously increased the confidence level that you have that these three marks were made by Mr. Stanford and not 18 19 by somebody else? 20 A I'd have to say "yes," sir. 21 MR. ROISMAN: I have no further questions for 22 Mr. Chaney. 23 JUDGE BLOCH: Staff? 24 CROSS-EXAMINATION 25 BY MR. BACHMANN:

> 1 Q Mr. Chaney, earlier a question was asked you 2 about the number of samples of handwriting that you might 3 look at to determine whether or not a person had written a 4 particular handwriting specimen. I believe you testified 5 that the only samples that you looked at for Mr. Stanford 6 would be contained on attachments 1, 5, and 6 of your 7 testimony; is that correct, sir?

8 A That's correct.

9 0 How do you determine, on any given handwriting analysis, whether you have a sufficient number of 10 11 handwriting specimens to be able to make a determination? By the number of variations that appear in the 12 A 13 writing. In other words, if there's an item or a 14 signature or whatever is in question, your determination 15 is made as to whether or not you can find the variation 16 that might appear in the item in question that would 17 appear in the individual's writing.

You write differently each time that you write a numeral or a signature, and these things don't always appear in every signature, every numeral that you make. Some -- most of the time they do, but not all of the time. You write them differently.

Q Now, bringing it back to Mr. Stanford's
handwriting, how did you determine that you had a
sufficient number in this case? That is, just the ones

1 contained on those three attachments I named earlier.
2 A I felt that the variations in his initials and
3 his signatures were sufficient enough on the document
4 itself, and document 5 and document 6, for me to make my
5 determination; that there was consistency enough that I
6 could prove the variations in his writing and his
7 signature and his initials.

8 Earlier some questions were asked about the 0 9 timing of various dates. And just to make the record 10 clear, was it your testimony that you have no opinion as 11 to whether or not, on attachment 1, whether the original date, 1/14/84, and the date, the changed date, to the 17th 12 and then the "1/17/84," with the initials, that you had 13 not formed an opinion as to whether or not these were done 14 15 at the same time or at some other time?

16 A Yes, sir. That's true. I did not form an 17 opinion as to whether they were done at the same time or 18 at a later time.

19 Q Generally speaking, would there be a difference 20 in the handwriting if a particular number, in this case 21 the dates, were made on different days?

A Yes, sir. Possibly a variation might appear -of course the pen pressure, a different pen -- such as the darkness of the "17s" on the items in question which is indicative of heavy pen pressure or a different ball type,
1 ball point pen, were used.

2 Q I guess what I'm trying to get at is, if there 3 would be a difference, given the fact that a date was 4 written at one time followed up and then written again, 5 such as we have here, is there a particular reason why or 6 why not you cannot form an opinion as to whether these 7 were written at the same time or, say, separated by a day 8 or two?

9 A Well, in the first place I can't -- there's no 10 way I can tell because I -- I don't think anyone can tell. 11 Because it's just an item that is not -- you just can't 12 make an opinion as to that point. Because it could have 13 been made any time: Same day or two days later. And 14 there's no way I can arrive at an opinion as to when they 15 were made.

16 MR. BACHMANN: Staff has no further questions.
17 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Chaney, on page 9 of your
18 testimony?

19 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

20JUDGE BLOCH: Will you read question 23?21THE WITNESS: "Do you have an opinion as to --"22JUDGE BLOCH: No. No. To yourself. I wasn't23testing your reading ability.

24 THE WITNESS: Oh.

25 JUDGE BLOCH: Is this the first time, when this

1 question was asked of you, that you learned that you were to make a comparison between attachment 4 and the other 2 3 documents we were looking at, attachment 1 -- attachment 4 4 and attachment 3. 5 THE WITNESS: No, sir. Mr. Watkins told me on 6 the day -- at Fort Worth, when I picked up the documents 7 to look at. 8 JUDGE BLOCH: Please continue. 9 THE WITNESS: He asked me at the time to 10 determine whether those dates on Exhibit 4, or attachment 11 4, were in fact made by the same person who made the 12 alterations on attachment 3. 13 JUDGE BLOCH: So the words he used when he gave you the first assignment were about the same as the words 14 15 he used on page 9, question 23? 16 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. 17 JUDGE BLOCH: Doesn't that question assume an 18 answer, as to who made the other marks? 19 THE WITNESS: Are you talking about the marks on document, attachment 2? 20 21 JUDGE BLOCH: Yes. If they were made by different people you wouldn't be able to ask the question 22 23 in those words, would you? 24 THE WITNESS: No, sir. 25 JUDGE BLOCH: But he asked in those words when

> 1 he first gave you the assignment? 2 THE WITNESS: No. Possibly he asked me in the 3 office that day. Just asked me to make my comparison and 4 see whether these numerals were similar to the writing 5 altered "17s." Maybe I misunderstood the question. But as I understand it, he did ask me to make my comparison 6 7 and find out: Were these "14s" on attachment 4, if they were in fact made by the same person who made the "17s" on 8 9 attachment 3, the altered portion. 10 JUDGE BLOCH: Maybe you can clarify this, 11 Mr. Watkins? 12 REDIRECT EXAMINATION 13 BY MR. WATKINS: 14 Q Mr. Chaney, what document did I ask you to 15 examine first when I first asked you to examine the documents, the weld data cards -- well, the package of 16 materials? 17 18 Lines 5 and the alterations. A 19 0 Did you provide me with an opinion? 20 A No, sir. Not at that time. 21 0 In evaluating handwriting, do variations in the 2.2 handwriting amount to similarities sometimes? Yes, sir. 23 A 24 0 With reference to attachment 3, lines --25 JUDGE BLOCH: Is he going to explain that? I

> 1 don't understand how a variation amounts to a similarity. 2 Maybe he can explain that. 3 BY MR. WATKINS: 4 With reference to attachment 3, lines 3, 4, and 0 5, is that the case here? 5 6 A Yes, sir. I was able to prove that the 7 variations in the way that he makes the "7s" appears in 8 his standards of writing which are similarities to his 9 writing. So a variation is a similarity. It's not a 10 difference. 11 If can you find the variations in the writing. 12 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Similar to another sample? 13 It doesn't mean that the two variations are similar to 14 each other? 15 THE WITNESS: No, sir. 16 JUDGE BLOCH: It's similar to the other sample? 17 THE WITNESS: No. sir. Similar to the other 18 standards of writing. 19 JUDGE BLACH: Okay. 20 MR. WATKINS: We have nothing further. 21 JUDGE BLOCH: Thank you, Mr. Chaney, you are 22 excused. Thank you for your testimony. THE WITNESS: Thank you, sir. I'm sorry about 23 24 the microscope. I apologize. 25 JUDGE BLOCH: Those things nappen. Thank you.

> Mr. Watkins, was this the only handwriting expert you consulted?

3 MR. WATKINS: Yes. For the record we did explore the possibility of chemical analysis but we were 4 5 told that, first, it's very difficult; second of all, it 6 would have destroyed the originals; and third, you can 7 rarely be conclusive. I mear we could have shown that all 8 of the ink on the weld data card was ink from a Bic pen. 9 But it wouldn't have told you whether it was ink from two 10 different Bic pens.

MR. ROISMAN: I assume none of that is evidentiary and has nothing to do with -- if the Applicant wants to put in testimony on the questions that were raised --

15 JUDGE BLOCH: It's argument only. It is not 16 testimony.

17 MR. WATKINS: I agree.

18 Your Honor, I wonder if I could have a brief recess to 19 consult with Mr. Chaney about copies of the exhibits. 20 JUDGE BLOCH: Sure. How much time? 21 MR. WATKINS: Three minutes? Five? 22 JUDGE BLOCH: Let's make it five minutes. 23 (Recess.) 24 JUDGE BLOCH: The hearing will please come to order. Mr. Watkins? 25

> 1 MR. WATKINS: We have Cecil Manning. 2 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman? I thought we were 3 doing Mr. Brandt. I didn't know we were doing 4 Mr. Manning now. And I would also like to address this 5 interrogatories question. JUDGE BLOCH: Well, before you get to the 6 7 interrogatories question, do you have a problem with going 8 with Mr. Manning? 9 MR. ROISMAN: Yes. We are prepared to do Brandt and not to do Manning at this time. In other words, we 10 11 are not prepared to do the Corry Allen stuff now. We are 12 prepared to do the liner plate matters now. 13 JUDGE BLOCH: Now you have a real problem 14 because Mr. Watkins told me that they are prepared to 15 start with Mr. Brandt on the Corry Allen matters. 16 MR. ROISMAN: They never talked to us about it. 17 We have our people here up from Texas specifically to do 18 the liner plates and that's where we focused our attention. I don't know what the Staff's situation is. But I mean, 19 20 up until now, my assumption had been that the order of 21 things was that we would do them in the order in which 22 they have arisen. Mr. Chaney we took out of order at the 23 Applicant's request because they wanted to get him in and 24 out and so forth, and that was fine. But we expected that we would do Mr. Brandt on the items which were still, if 25

1 you will, his direct testimony on the liner plates and not rebuttal testimony on a witness called only relatively 2 3 recently. 4 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Watkins, does this 5 misunderstanding pose a serious problem for applicants? 6 MR. WATKINS: Mr. Manning has come up from Texas 7 to be here this morning and he is going back this 8 afternoon. If we have to send him back, I guess we'd want 9 to know when he's going to have to come back and when we 10 are going to do the Corry Allen cross. 11 Our situation is different. Perhaps it wasn't clear 12 from the colloquy. My understanding was we would go with 13 Mr. Manning and then with Mr. Brandt's Corry Allen 14 rebuttal. That's what we are prepared to do. 15 JUDGE BLOCH: The Court isn't clear on what the 16 understanding was so I can't side with either side at this 17 point. 18 JUDGE GROSSMAN: What was the Staff's 19 understanding? 20 MR. TREBY: There were not discussions. I don't 21 recall that we had any discussions amongst the parties. 22 We assumed that the travelers was going to be the first order of business after Mr. Chaney; based, I guess, on the 23 conversation last week when the board inquired as to 24 25 whether we would go forward with these matters or continue

> 1 to go forward with the O.B. Cannon. The Intervenors said: 2 No, they wanted to do the travelers. So I assumed that 3 was going to be the first order of business. But that was 4 just my assumption. It wasn't based on any conversations 5 with any of the parties. 6 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Watkins, what would you 7 suggest? 8 MR. WATKINS: A five-minute recess so we can 9 consult with the Intervenors. 10 JUDGE BLOCH: Granted. 11 (Recess.) 12 JUDGE BLOCH: The hearing will come to order. 13 The parties have reached an agreement that we can go 14 forward on the liner plates at 12:30 today, having 15 completed our lunches. Mr. Roisman would like to address 16 the interrogatories. 17 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, we have not received 18 a copy of these until this morning and in looking at the 19 service list it appears that we were never served with a 20 copy either. I would like to move to strike the document. 21 JUDGE BLOCH: The service list we have it on 22 page 2. 23 MR. ROISMAN: Yes, but if you look at 24 introduction of the service list it says that there are 25 two classes of people on that list who got service. One

1	got it first class mail who have a single asterisk.
2	Others who got it hand delivered, they have a double
3	asterisk. If you look next to our name, we have neither.
4	Which is consistent with the fact because we didn't get it.
5	JUDGE BLOCH: It seems to me the proper remedy
6	is declare it served now rather than strike it.
7	MR. ROISMAN: Well, it seems to me that we have
8	a sworn statement here by an attorney from the applicant
9	that indicates that they didn't make service of this on us,
10	or indicates that they did when they didn't. One or the
11	other. And so I want a remedy.
12	JUDGE BLOCH: It appears there's a deficiency.
13	The remedy is right now.
14	MR. WATKINS: Every service list that I have
15	seen doesn't have an asterisk. I'm trying to track down
16	whether this was served last Tuesday. I thought it was.
17	I apologize for the lack of the asterisk, but I think the
18	chairman's point is well taken.
19	MR. ROISMAN: It's the lack of service, not the
20	lack of the asterisk that we are complaining about.
21	JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. I see you leafing through
22	it, you have it now
23	MR. ROISMAN: We have it here. I would like the
24	responses to the discovery to be three days after it was
25	allegedly served I would like to move now that it have

> 1 the normal discovery response time to it and not anything 2 like this. We certainly can't begin to look at it or 3 address it between now and the end of next week, since we 4 have got nothing but hearings or other commitments between 5 now and the end of next week. 6 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Watkins? 7 MR. WATKINS: The reason we requested a response 8 by last Friday is that so we could use, attempt to use the 9 materials in connection with Mr. Brandt's testimony which 10 has now been filed. So the request makes sense. 11 JUDGE BLOCH: There appears to be a problem of 12 not having served the document. It seems strange to speed 13 up the answer to a document that hasn't properly been 14 served. 15 MR. WATKINS: Perhaps you misunderstood. I'm 16 not suggesting that the answer be speeded up. How much 17 time are you requesting? 18 MR. ROISMAN: I think under the rules it's 30 19 days from service so we would want 30 days from today. 20 JUDGE BLOCH: Is that because the rules provide 21 that or because you need that much time? After all, the 22 purpose that the board has in setting deadlines is to do 23 what's fair and necessary. 24 MR. ROISMAN: I understand. I see 15 questions, most of it subparts. And, if I understand -- and I have 25

1	not read it but I glanced at a couple of the questions
2	the thrust seems to do with us giving full bases for
3	certain statements and full explanations of where various
4	information came from. It will involve
5	JUDGE BLOCH: It's complex. I agree.
6	MR. ROISMAN: As I said, I think the next two
7	weeks are out for us, so we don't even start on it until
8	at the end of two weeks from now. And I've got
9	Ms. Garde is still attending law school and they expect
10	exams to be taken sometime around the end of this year.
11	JUDGE BLOCH: You want 30 days from today?
12	MR. ROISMAN: Yes, please.
13	JUDGE BLOCH: Is that a problem, Mr. Watkins?
14	MR. WATKINS: Yes, please.
15	JUDGE BLOCH: The expedited deadlines are struck
16	and the 30-day deadline in the rules is reinstated. The
17	hearing is adjourned until 12:30 p.m.
18	MR. ROISMAN: Thank you.
19	(Whereupon, at 10:35 a.m., the hearing was
20	recessed, to reconvene at 12:30 p.m., this same day.)
21	
22	
23	
24	
25	

1 AFTERNOON SESSION (12:30 p.m.) 2 Whereupon, 3 GEORGE W. CHANEY 4 was resumed as a witness and, having been previously duly 5 sworn, was examined and testified further as follows: 6 JUDGE BLOCH: The hearing will come to order. 7 Just after the break, the chairman approached CASE and 8 Applicants separately and asked whether opening statements 9 would be appropriate this afternoon, and the last we heard 10 Mr. Roisman could make a brief opening statement if he 11 chooses and Mr. Watkins has said he would not respond --12 or at least probably wouldn't. 13 MR. WATKINS: I have a response but it's 14 nonsubstantive -- I have a statement and it's nonsubstantive. 15 JUDGE BLOCH: Do you choose to make an opening 16 statement, Mr. Roisman, or would you rather pass that? 17 MR. ROISMAN: As I understand it, the board had 18 asked the parties the question, in light of the testimony 19 that has come in and the statements that were made by CASE and the responding testimony from the Applicant, did we 20 want to indicate, sort of, where are we now? Where does 21 that stand? And if that's what the board wishes, I'm 22 23 prepared to do that.

JUDGE BLOCH: I'd appreciate that.
 MR. ROISMAN: In some generalized way and not

20535

1 intended to represent a definitive statement.

2 The liner plate issue started because Susie Neumeyer 3 indicated that she was forced against her will to sign off 4 on certain liner plate documents; that a fit-up and 5 cleanliness had taken place on a date substantially 6 earlier than the date on which she was asked to sign off, 7 and that she didn't want to do that and eventually she did 8 it with the asterisks as we have seen on the document. 9 And the Applicants disputed that and they said she was not 10 forced to do it. And one of the reasons that we got into 11 the liner plate issue was to determine whether it was 12 reasonable to assume that Susie Neumeyer would have signed 13 off these documents, without having complained; and that, in turn, depended on whether the documents were in proper 14 15 order or not. And so we started that process.

16 I think with respect to that issue, the record is now 17 fairly clear that Ms. Neumeyer was right; that there were 18 a lot of things wrong with the documents, not only the ones that she was signing off but others, and that a 19 skilled QC level inspector, of her level of competence, 20 21 would have been extremely concerned about signing them off and that therefore there's at least credence to her 22 23 statement that she did it only under duress and not voluntarily. 24

25

The record shows that the utility's principal witness

> 1 on this matter, Mr. Brandt, has conceded that there were 2 problems not previously identified with the documents; 3 that there have now, even as recently as within the last 4 couple of weeks, been new NCRs written with regard to the 5 documents, and of those some 18 or 20 of the documents 6 were ones actually that Ms. Neumeyer was signing off on 7 that night.

8 So, on that -- for lack of a better term -- somewhat 9 narrow question, I think that CASE has made the point that 10 it set out to make and that the -- that there's probably relatively little additional that further testimony is 11 going to shed on that, at least through Mr. Brandt. 12 13 Presumably, Applicant could bring back another witness and we tried to say, well, we told her all those problems 14 15 and she said: Gee, I'm glad to sign it. But at this 16 state in the record --

17 There was a second question which was also part of this 18 proceeding but admittedly didn't start off to be part of what got us into the whole liner plate question, and that 19 20 is: What is the role of documents and procedures in the QC program at Comanche Peak? And documents are intended 21 to be freestanding documentation, if you'll pardon the 22 23 representation, of the existence of certain events, which 24 is why we started off by saying here are the documents, 25 and anybody can read them and draw their own conclusions

1 from it, and felt it was unnecessary, once the documents 2 were in evidence, to actually put on testimony. 3 In a large respect, the very existence of Mr. Brandt's 4 testimony in two different parts, and his presence here 5 today, is a concession that the documentation program 6 didn't work. The documents don't speak for themselves. 7 They need a spokesperson in Mr. Brandt, and there are 8 ambiguities created by the documents which are not able to 9 be determined by simply going through the documents and looking at them, according to Mr. Brandt's presence here. 10 11 We think those ambiguities are themselves -- themselves 12 create the flaw. The document should not need an 13 interpreter. It should be obvious on its face that 14 something was done or that it wasn't done; when it was 15 done; what order it was done in. So that's a second part 16 of what CASE is about in this proceeding. And, again, I think the record on that is fairly clear. 17 18 The documentation process didn't work as a documentation process is required to work under 10 CFR, 19

20 part 50, appendix B.

The explanation that we have for that - essentially what I'll call the Brandt theory of appendix B -- is that if, subsequent to the discovery of a breakdown in the documentation, if you can go back and explain away the problem -- the best example being explain away the absence

> of an ability to establish that fit-up and cleanliness were done on the outside wells by saying that on second look it was determined that it was not safety-important to know whether fit-up and cleanliness were done -- if you can do that after the fact then the existence of the flaw in the original procedure can be ignored. It doesn't matter.

8 And, related to that, it seems to me, are two questions: 9 One, just is that approach right? And, again it's not an 10 evidentiary question, it's a quasi-legal question based on 11 documentation -- do the regulations permit that kind of, 12 if you will, documentary backfitting? And secondly, what 13 is the Applicant's response with respect to the discovery 14 that, with respect to the liner plates there were 15 breakdowns, that there were proper procedures that were not followed. If Mr. Brandt is correct, even if this --16 17 they were innocuous to the question of safety. And that 18 goes to a question constantly occurring in these proceedings, and that is: How does the Applicant treat 19 20 bad news? Does it do damage control or does it look for 21 the root of the problem? And again, I think the answer here is fairly clear. Applicants, with many opportunities 22 23 to do so, have never shown us that we went back and did 24 anything remote like a thorough investigation to find out 25 how and why these various problems arose in the first

20539

1 place and how widely did the problem reach? 2 We have just looked at a snapshot, a piece of the whole 3 liner plate issue at the plant. Because we've only looked 4 at reactor cavity, unit number 2. We haven't looked at 5 transfer canals, we haven't looked at the fuel pool building, and we haven't looked at reactor number 1. And 6 7 even there applicant's testimony, if we take it as 8 complete at this point, stops the investigation well short 9 of even the whole reactor cavity in unit number 2. 10 It goes to the limits, essentially, of what my team 11 here points out and Mr. Brandt then proceeded to investigate up to the point that my team has investigated. 12 13 His investigations and the company's investigations don't 14 appear to go beyond that.

The third thing that comes out of this, which is -- and at this point I think it's fair to say that we begin to rub against the edge of, if not actually intrude upon, the other side of the hearing -- is the disclosure of specific subsequent problems with the liner plates as revealed by these documents.

And there's quite a number of these on which the testimony of the utilities is, in a sense, a concession that the problems were there.

24 Early on Mr. Brandt admitted that the proper form was 25 never used during a discrete period of time back in '78

20540

1 for the recording of this material. He has indicated that there were forms on which the word "sat" apparently was 2 3 written before any inspector ever got to the form. And of 4 course, that means that there is no way for the inspectors 5 to record "unsat," so we have a trending problem. Every time an inspector views a weld, if the form said "sat" on 6 7 it, he didn't cross that through and write "unsat," he said, "I can't sign yet." That's the best we can say of 8 9 what happened. So we don't have a trending situation. We 10 don't have reports of unsat conditions, because these 11 forms that were used didn't seem to lend themselves to 12 that. They weren't like the traveler that we looked at 13 this morning in conjunction with weld 40 C ---

14JUDGE BLOCH: I'm sorry, you interpret15Mr. Brandt's testimony as substantiating that statement in16that the inspectors, when there was a form already marked17sat, would initial it or not do it, but never indicate unsat?18MR. ROISMAN: I would say it was a concession by19omission rather than a concession by admission. Unlike20the first point which I made, in which I think there's a

21 concession by admission.

I would note, by the way, that a similar kind of inability to record unsat conditions, and only to be able to report sat conditions, was the source of \$120,000 fine to the Midland nuclear plant some years ago, so it's not a

1 matter of insignificance in our judgment.

2 Third, there is the problem of the chit, and the use of 3 the chit.

4 Here again, I think there is essentially no doubt, by 5 looking at the procedures, that chits had a very 6 specialized way in which they were to be used. The 7 documents were required to be maintained in the millwright 8 office. The chit was to go to the field. It was to have 9 the inspection reported on it and then the chit was to be 10 brought back to the office. And when it got back to the 11 office that same day, the information from the chit was to 12 be recorded on the form and then the chit was to go to the 13 vault. And this was apparently a way that the company devised for dealing with the problem, that you didn't take 14 15 the traveler to the field and yet you had to have some 16 record that you made when you were in the field that was a 17 true document.

Well, we note that didn't happen. We know the chits didn't reach the vault. We know the chit's information didn't get recorded simultaneously on the forms and that's apparent throughout the forms.

Now, in addition, we show that we have forms that were signed on the days that certain chits were dated. And yet similar chits, ostensibly dated the same day, don't show for a signature: This is the step 1, the fit-up and

> cleanliness line, where there was a chit and a date for 1 that chit; and then lines 2 and 3, we have another chit 2 3 for the line 2 and 3 inspection, and a signature on lines 2 and 3 for the same date that appears on all three chits. 4 5 But no signature on line 1. And it is that that creates an unexplained anomaly, which there's nothing in the 6 7 record here to indicate that it's anything other than what it appears to be, which is that the inspector did not do 8 9 the inspection on the same day, contrary to what it says on the face of the chit. Or that he did it on the same 10 11 day, and followed procedures for steps 2 and 3 and ignored 12 procedure for step 1.

13 Either way, it's a choice of which improper procedure 14 was done. But in either event, there was an improper 15 procedure.

16 The fourth problem is the problem of whether we are 17 dealing with ASME or non-ASME matters here.

At some places in his testimony, Mr. Brandt is very clear that he says: This is not an ASME system, and thus we did not have to and did not follow ASME code, except to the extent that we used it for welder qualifications. Beyond that it is not a relevant document.

23 We have cited the regulations of the agency, and 24 procedures, to indicate that the liner plates in the --25 throughout, for wherever you are going to have spent fuel,

1	are, in fact, ASME components; that they have to have
2	seismic verification, and the like. That point of
3	controversy at this point is not explained. It remains.
4	Our case is based upon the documents and now Mr. Brandt's
5	essentially admission, although he feels it's not an
6	admission that causes him trouble, but his admission that
7	it wasn't being done under ASME.
8	JUDGE BLOCH: Can I take it that the case where
9	it's required to be under ASME is based on NRC standards
10	and codes?
11	MR. ROISMAN: That's correct.
12	JUDGE BLOCH: And it really doesn't have to
13	depend on evidence?
14	MR. ROISMAN: No. And that's our point. Either
15	we have the correct view of those regulations and
16	standards or we don't. It's not that we are putting on
17	someone's opinion that says that they think it is or is
18	not.
19	I would note that in his testimony Mr. Brandt does
20	provide us with a number of documents that reference ASME.
21	For instance, in the early procedures for the liner plates,
22	the procedures that were in place up through the early
23	part of '79, they all use as a reference point the ASME
24	code, and they use it without the qualifiers that
25	Mr. Brandt has added to it. But there again, it's not so

1 much what he thinks the code says or what we think it says,
2 it's what you think it says. He's not an expert to tell
3 you how to read those. That will be something for the
4 board to decide.

5 But I think it is important to note that basically the 6 battle lines are drawn on those. There is no more 7 evidence to be had. It is or it is not in. There's a 8 concession that, if we are right about what the codes say, 9 then the company has violated them.

10 Mr. Brandt doesn't say that he reads the code 11 differently, he just says, essentially, that Gibbs & Hill 12 decided that, in their judgment it didn't make sense to 13 apply the code to that part cular thing, and so they wrote 14 up procedures that excluded it. And that's apparently true for procedures after '78 and early '79. But in '78 15 and '79, the documents in question reference the ASME code 16 17 specifically.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: Do we know about the application 19 documents? Whether they required ASME or not?

20 MR. ROISMAN: Do you mean the PSAR and FSAR? No, 21 we do not. I mean that's knowable, but we don't know have 22 that information.

Now, in point number 5, Mr. Brandt, during his October 3rd testimony, which is prefiled, and transcript pages 345 to 360 and 361, tells us that he has gone through the

> 1 documentation and he has -- that is, the liner plate 2 documentation for unit 2 -- and that all the problems in 3 his judgment have been identified and that deficiency 4 paper written on it.

5 We now know from his current prefiled testimony that at 6 least five additional NCRs had to be written on some 30 or 7 40 liner plate documents.

That's not just a "aha, we caught you" sort of thing. 8 9 It's more important because Mr. Brandt has, on a number of occasions, testified at this hearing that he's done 10 11 something and he's satisfied and therefore you should be 12 satisfied that it's okay because he's checked it. And it 13 appears that the nature of that check and the thoroughness 14 of that check is brought into substantial question by that 15 very question that we have here.

16 Six, Mr. Brandt has indicated at the same transcript 17 pages -- I'm sorry, yes, I'm sorry -- the same transcript 18 pages -- and this is sort of a variation on, again, what 19 I'll call the Brandt theory -- and that is that the 20 procedure is only of concern to him if he subsequently 21 finds that there was a substantive reason why full 22 compliance with the procedure would be important. And, so, 23 on numerous occasions we will have: Yes, we did violate 24 the procedure where that is undeniable, but not to worry 25 about it because it is not structure -- is one of the

> 1 answers that we get -- or we checked the cleanliness and 2 fit-up on the inside after we've done it on the outside 3 anyway, and if there was a problem with fit-up we would 4 have picked it up -- and those sort of explanations, post 5 hoc rationalizations, seems to me, are again not a 6 matter on which we need more testimony. It's still a 7 question that, given that, was it a proper or improper procedure to be taken in the case? 8

9 JUDGE BLOCH: I take it because there's two 10 issues: Was there a violation of procedures? And the 11 second one is, what's the significance of that? Was there 12 either a total breakdown in the area which would be a 13 concern, or did it safety significance?

So, even if there was a breakdown we would still have to inquire further into the significance, so that Mr. Brandt's testimony on safety significance would be relevant although it may not explain why the procedure was violated.

MR. ROISMAN: It would be relevant in the sense that once you learn that, let's say a particular cleanliness and fit-up had not occurred, whether you would feel that unless it did occur you would have to flunk the plant for the safety, not procedure, for the safety problem. But it wouldn't bear -- it wouldn't help on the general question: Did the company meet 10 CFR part 50 B?

> One of the important points that we are making here is 1 that appendix B is not merely a make weight on the 2 3 question of whether the plant is safe. It is a freestanding NRC regulatory requirement; and that even if 4 5 one could explain every single defect that a particular procedural glitch was designed to have detected at an 6 7 earlier date, away as an insignificant safety matter, you 8 would not have passed the 10 CFR part 50 appendix B test. 9 You would have yourself still having to establish -- now, 10 admittedly if you had 10 isolated examples would you have 11 to weight that and decide how important was that in the 12 overall question of how demanding was the 10 CFR 50 B. 13 But it's not enough to answer that I don't have to go back 14 and redo the fit-up and cleanliness tests because I can 15 write it off.

> And of course, I'll mention in a moment there's still controversy over whether you could write it off. But, I'm trying to establish what we are not really debating about any more.

> Next. With regard to the existence of a substantial time period between when fit-up and cleanliness tests were done and when welding was done, essentially on transcript 45,373, 45,394, and 45,400 -- and when I'm talking about transcript, I'm talking about transcript page numbers put on Mr. Brandt's prefiled testimony, which is the way the

20548

Applicants helped identify it, just as we did with the
 depositions this summer in Glenrose.

That here again, the gap is explained by the untested hypothesis that if a welder came back to do the weld four years later and cleanliness and fit-up had been done in the first instance, he would check or should we check and make sure that it was still clean and that the fit-up was still proper and that they would never weld if it wasn't all right. And thus you didn't need the inspector.

10 Obviously, that line of logic would extend to all the 11 inspections. All the inspectors are doing the work that 12 is a follow-up or a test of the work of presumably 13 competent, well-qualified well-intentioned welders, 14 electricians and the like. Nevertheless, the requirement 15 is there.

16JUDGE BLOCH: They said the fit-up and17cleanliness are not required at all for the line?

18 MR. ROISMAN: For some they have said that the 19 fit-up and cleanliness is not required for the -- well --20 they said that cleanliness is not required as a safety 21 matter, now. Not that it wasn't procedurally required. 22 But that after the fact you could ignore it because it was 23 only relevant if structure was the function of the weld. 24 If the weld was to be leak tight, that could be tested 25 wich the vacuum box test and the hydrostatic tests, and

> 1 that would allow you to ignore the cleanliness problem, if 2 there had been one that was undetected.

3 On the fit-up question, I think there's a little bit more ambiguity about that. On the one hand, if the fit-up 4 5 appears to be something that's important and yet it's not 6 always clear that the first fit-up is verifiable --- but I 7 believe Mr. Brandt's position is that when they get to the 8 inside of the weld they recheck the fit-up. And thus, if 9 it's still okay it must have been okay in the first 10 instance. Or, if it's okay now, it doesn't matter whether 11 it was okay in the first instance.

12 Now, that disputes the fact that there are two separate 13 fit-up tests for the two sided welds.

14 Next ---

JUDGE BLOCH: Is there going to be any evidence that that's wrong? I understand that it's required twice. But it is wrong, physically on that?

18 MR. ROISMAN: You mean on the question of 19 whether or not you can ignore the cleanliness because they 20 are not structure?

21JUDGE BLOCH: No. On the question of whether a22fit-up inspection on the inside necessarily entails

23 satisfactory fit-up on the outside?

24 MR. ROISMAN: We have no evidence to offer at 25 this point, in an affirmative nature, on that. We may

1 have some questions for Mr. Brandt but we don't have an 2 independent expert that we are offering at this point on 3 that question.

Next, there's the question of whether chits were
available for all of the inspections. And there's a
concession that -- this is on pages 45,369, 45,376, and 45,393,
that there were instances in which there weren't chits.
But there is a signature on the appropriate line of the
form, of the traveler form; and, thus, that is a
verification that the inspection was done.

11 And, again, I think all the testimony needed is in on 12 that. The real question is, given what we know about what 13 the procedures were, is that a legitimate way to conclude 14 that the inspections were done. The traveler had to stay 15 at the millwright shop and could not go to the field by 16 procedure. The chit was the record of what took place in 17 the field. If there's no chit and there's just a 18 signature on the line, there are two equally plausible 19 explanations: One is the signature was put on the line 20 after looking at a chit which subsequently got lost --21 which is the one that Mr. Brandt would have us follow; and 22 the other is the signature was put on the line without any 23 chit having been looked at and either the document was 24 taken to the field in violation of procedures, since it was a control document and not to go to the field, or it 25

1 was assumed that the inspection had been done, but it had not actually been recorded in any way and thus this was 2 3 done as a post hoc recordation of the inspection. Fourth -- I'm sorry -- next, hardly fourth, and this is 4 5 a point which was explored by Judge Grossman during the hearings in September, there is the problem of the 6 7 handwriting on some of the inspection lines. There is not any question but that on some of the lines 8 9 the word "sat" and the date and the signature are in different handwritings. There's a question regarding 10 11 whether that has any significance. But that it happened 12 seems now to be generally conceded and it's just a 13 question -- Mr. Brandt gives us his explanation of that at 45,379 and 380. 14 15 JUDGE BLOCH: Did the explanation involve the

16 issuance of any deficiency paper to investigate what
17 happened?

18 MR. ROISMAN: No. No, it does not. I believe 19 Mr. Brandt's statement is, and I'm sure at an appropriate time he or his counsel will correct me if I'm wrong -- but 20 I believe his explanation is that the signature is the key 21 22 and that the person who signs it won't sign it whether "sat" is there or not. It's unsat unless it's "sat," and unless 23 that date is the right date. Thus, even if the signature 24 25 was put in after the "sat" was in and after the date was

1	there, the signature is the documentation, if you will.
2	JUDGE BLOCH: Just like the form was preprinted
3	with "sat," and it just doesn't matter.
4	MR. ROISMAN: Precisely. That is correct.
5	Next, there is what I'll call the Brandt hypotheses.
6	In a number of instances we have identified events which
7	seem to have no explanation. Mr. Brandt hypothesizes an
8	explanation, not surprisingly an innocent one, in which
9	nothing wrong has occurred.
10	An example of that would be at transcript page 45,476,
11	where we've identified the fact that a form was signed on
12	the wrong line, for purposes of doing the inspection. And
13	he looks at some extraneous events and testifies about
14	them, and says that he believes that it was nothing more
15	than just a mistake, that it was signed on the wrong line
16	and that the failure, in effect, for the documentation to
17	match the events is just an innocuous glitch.
18	The problem with that, of course, is that the
19	hypothesis is not testimony and that we are left and
20	will, of course, in our proposed findings give you several
21	other hypotheses that will equally well fit the fact
22	situation and are substantially less innocent. The event
23	remains there and there is no real evidence that rebuts
24	the more sinister hypotheses that one might draw from it.
25	The next point and I'm having a little trouble

> 1 reading my notes here -- has to do with the use of 2 different inspections for different welds. Mr. Brandt has 3 told us that certain types of welds -- that is, plate to 4 plate, on angle to plate, on angle to angle -- those give 5 you a different set of inspection procedures which you are 6 to follow. And thus the absence of a certain type of hold 7 point sign-off as to one of those is irrelevant, because 8 there is nothing to worry about.

9 What's difficult for us to follow is that there is no 10 documentation of that.

It would appear that in the documents which have been provided of the procedures for inspections, that the early procedures -- the CP-QCI procedures, which were the ones that were in existence up until '79 -- that these documents covered QCI, which is a QC inspection. My understanding is that there is also in existence a QCP, which is a QC procedure.

18 If there is a set of procedures which allow you to 19 disregard certain hold points for certain types of welds 20 and not for others, that the QC procedure would include 21 that. That has not been provided. The document would be 22 KP-QC P-2.1, which would match CP-QC I-2.11. -- the first 23 one should have been two "1s" -- 2.11.

24JUDGE BLOCH: Is that a document that you think25you should have had or we should have had? What's the

1 status of that one? 2 MR. ROISMAN: I think in the scope of what the board asked for, that to have had all the inspection 3 4 procedures, that only the inspection instructions was 5 inadequate and that the inspection procedures should also 6 have been included. 7 JUDGE BLOCH: But you would infer that the inspection procedure was in full effect if there was no 8 9 instruction for not using it? 10 MR. ROISMAN: That's correct. The instruction 11 alone does not tell you you can treat the different types 12 of fit ups or different types of welds differently. It 13 tells you with some minor exceptions which are not 14 pertinent here, that they are all to be treated the same. 15 JUDGE BLOCH: And on that score Mr. Brandt's 16 testimony would not be the best evidence? Would have to 17 precede the QCP? MR. ROISMAN: That's correct. We are surmising 18 what we think it shows because we haven't seen it, but 19 you'll note in the subsequent documents, you remember they 20 21 changed the lettering and we later got a document that has 22 lettering such as QI-QP-11.14. 23 Now, that appears to be a merger of the QI instruction 24 and QP procedure into one document. That, again, is also

25 just a surmise, that that's what all those letters really

1 stand for and that it's not just randomly selected letters.
2 Lastly we have in this category, is the Cole paper, and
3 its relevance on the entire issue.

4 Certainly the first explanation of Mr. Cole's discharge, 5 given under oath by Mr. Purdy, is inconsistent with the actual paper produced in the other side of the proceeding --6 7 well, I guess in this side of the proceeding. The deficiency paper was in the other side. And that is, 8 9 there was some irregularity about how he dealt with 10 documents that caused his discharge. The paper does not 11 on its face tell us whether that was because of 12 falsification or simple error, and there are no examples 13 attached of which were the things that he does that were 14 wrong.

15 Our point, as you remember, was that if Mr. Cole's 16 reason for discharge was such that it cast doubt upon the 17 work that he did at the plant, then one should have to go 18 back and re verify all the work that he did at the plant. 19 I think it is not relevant for that inquiry, 20 particularly, whether the work was in error because of 21 falsification or an error because of incompetence, which 22 seems to be at least on its face what the Applicants were claiming was the reason for the discharge. The same point 23 24 is made.

25

I would note -- ask the board to take official notice

20556

1 of the document in the other side of the proceeding, that 2 the absence of deficiency paper, of course, means that 3 there was no trending and thus no way for anyone to even 4 be notified outside of those immediately involved, that 5 maybe we should spotcheck the Cole documents given that 6 he's been making a mistake. If it seemed to be a bunch of 7 random mistakes that didn't seem to be repetitive, you 8 might draw one conclusion; if all the mistakes were in one 9 way, you might draw other conclusions about the adequacy 10 of training or Mr. Cole -- apparently that has all been lost, 11 since there was no record kept of it at all. That's 12 pertinent to our part of the case either way.

In addition to those, I don't mean to suggest that that's exhaustive but more illustrative points, where I think we really don't have much more that this record needs to say.

There are four major unanswered questions. Again, I think these unanswered questions, even more so does the overlap between the issue in our proceeding and the issue in the other side of the proceeding occur.

First, we have the question which was raised by Ms. Neumeyer and on which there is no complete answer, and that is whether or not the words "fit-up and cleanliness" were written on the chit sometime after Ms. Neumeyer saw the chits. All we have is the reality that most of those

> 1 chits were written in one of two hands, where "fit-up and 2 cleanliness" was written, and on its face where they 3 appear they were not written by the same person who wrote 4 the other information on the chit, either ordering the 5 inspection or the inspector himself or herself.

JUDGE BLOCH: We have exhibits by which we are to conclude that through our own examination of the handwritings?

9 MR. ROISMAN: Well, yes or no, absent the 10 originals to see whether it's the same pen, same color pen 11 or something. You don't necessarily have the most, but 12 you do have enough, I think, on its face, to show -- and 13 that the words "fit-up and cleanliness" were basically 14 written by one of two people on most of the chits which 15 are attached to these travelers.

JUDGE BLOCH: So, if we were to conclude that, would we have to request that the evidence -- request the evidence directly? Or would we be able to see that without seeing the originals of the chits?

MR. ROISMAN: You can conclude that, without more, that they were all written essentially by one of two people. What you can conclude without them in front of you is that Ms. Neumeyer concludes, sometime after she did the signing of the liner plate documents or before that date, and presumably contemporaneously with the production

of the chits, which I believe Mr. Brandt has said. That's
 a nonresolved question at this point. We simply have
 contrary testimony of two people.

I would say that on balance Ms. Neumeyer is giving us eyewitness testimony. Mr. Brandt is giving us testimony based on a variation of hearsay and confidence in the process.

8 That is, he didn't see Ms. Neumeyer's chits, she did. 9 And she said they were blank. And he doesn't say: Oh, no, 10 I saw the same ones and they were written on. He tells us, 11 instead, that cleanliness and fit-up designation were on 12 there at an earlier date. And that is apparently hearsay. 13 I don't believe his work would have brought him in touch 14 with it in a personal way.

All right, secondly, we have this unanswered question of whether the inspections were ever actually performed, irrespective of what documentation may show.

18 Here again, if the documentation were in order such 19 that the inspection would appear to have taken place at 20 the time that the work took place, and the documentation was signed at the right place at the right time and all 21 22 procedures had been followed, I think it's fair to say 23 there's a presumption under the act and under the 24 regulations that we can assume, that therefore the work 25 was done as he said it was done when it was done.
> 1 Here we have a set of documents in which the inspections were done at one time, the signatures were 2 3 done at a second time in a variety of different ways; and 4 even as to those on which there was no deficiency paper 5 written and on which the Brandt paper applies to explain 6 that, well, it looks like it is okay now, you don't really 7 know the inspection took place because the one mechanism 8 that was put in place to answer that question failed. 9 JUDGE BLOCH: I take it that you are requesting 10 that we basically find there's a pattern in the 11 documentation that would be rebutted only by direct 12 testimony that the inspections were done? 13 MR. ROISMAN: Yes. I think the documents

> 14 themselves do not substantiate that the inspections were 15 done; that they could have only done that if they followed 16 the procedures that were done; that they could have 17 demonstrated that only if it were done in minor and 18 irrelevant ways. Ms. Neumeyer was asked several years 19 after the event took place to sign the document and say 20 the event took place at an earlier date, is itself enough 21 to raise all of those questions. All that's happened 22 since Ms. Neumeyer's testimony is that in addition to her 23 140 or so travelers, we have now seen another 1100, that 24 we found that there was a lot more of that that went on, 25 signing on the lines on days different than when the

inspections were done and not following the clearly laid
 out procedure on that.

3 Third, there's still the question of: How did the 4 procedural breakdown occur and what did the Utility do to 5 respond to that?

6 As early as June of 1979, an article appeared in the 7 Fort Worth Star Telegram quoting from a former welder by 8 the name of Dave from the plant, in which he says "the 9 concrete wall encasing the liners will absorb the 10 leakage." He says, "It will never leave the reactor 11 itself." But the thing of it is, it was all done wrong. 12 If that's done out of procedure, I wonder how much else is? And Butler was wondering about the welds done on the fuel 13 14 pool liners when he was there as a welder, according to 15 the article.

16 We know, beyond this newspaper, that in '81 and '82, J.R.
17 Dillingham was raising concerns about this.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: What would we make of the hearsay 19 reports through the newspapers?

20 MR. ROISMAN: Only that the company was on 21 notice that there was something in error and only a way of 22 you being able to test what kind of notice they had, what 23 was the nature of the response. It is not an effort -- no, 24 of course it could be -- to say that Mr. Butler was right 25 or even that Mr. Dillingham was right. But Mr. Brandt

> also was an early observer of this problem. As he testified in 1982 when he first came to the site, he became aware that the wrong form was being used for a number of these liner plate travelers and that's when he revised the procedures and clarified that. But there was no investigation done at that time to determine how did that happen and how widespread was the problem.

B JUDGE BLOCH: And you think that under part B --9 appendix B, rather, there was a requirement to undertake 10 an investigation at that time to find out the cause of the 11 deficiency?

12 MR. ROISMAN: In order to be able to determine 13 the breadth of the problem; that's right. If it was a 14 single person or if it was a major problem throughout the 15 plant.

16 I would note that in the current testimony filed by 17 Mr. Brandt that was filed just last week, that a number of 18 NCRs have been written on documents which were already in the vaults. And even now Mr. Brandt's testimony does not 19 20 tell us that the presence of documents which were in 21 violation of procedure to the point that an NCR could have 22 been written, has produced anything more than an NCR to deal with the document. 23

We still, to this moment, there is no full scale investigation being conducted by the Utility into the

1	question of admitted breakdown forgetting about the
2	controversial ones the admitted breakdown in the
3	documentation and procedure for the plant.
4	JUDGE BLOCH: You are also suggesting a
5	breakdown in the documentary view process which allowed
6	the documents to go to the vault?
7	MR. ROISMAN: Sure. Absolutely. It went all
8	the way through the system and some of them I guess now
9	the NCR was written, they come out of the vault. Yes.
10	Here again I think the major question is: Utility
11	response to the breakdown, and what does that show us?
12	And, lastly, there is the question raised
13	JUDGE BLOCH: What was three?
14	MR. ROISMAN: I'm sorry, three was that
15	JUDGE BLOCH: The vault?
16	MR. ROISMAN: Yes. Three was the procedural
17	breakdown on which they have had notice and still have not
18	done this investigation to find out why and how it
19	happened, to root out the root cause of it.
20	And lastly, using the hypotheses approach, what
21	hypothesis that neatly fits the facts of how it happened,
22	that you had so many signatures that looked that are
23	the same by the same people on the same day or very nearly
24	the same day, and that you had a set of forms that
25	apparently had "sat" prewritten on them, and that you had

> all of these people, like Dillingham, complaining that the 1 documentation may have been missing -- one explanation, 2 3 one hypothesis that fits all those facts, is that a substantial number of control documents were lost at the 4 5 plant site sometime in 1978-80 time period; and that after 6 they were lost, a new set of documents was created, 7 applying the thesis that all that work wouldn't have been done and approved if it hadn't been done right, so what we 8 9 are doing is morally acceptable even though procedurally 10 irregular.

And, what we show as an example of that is the Exhibit Number 2 which is attached to our supplemental filing, which is a copy of the proper form as required back in 14 1978 for doing liner plate inspections; the form which Mr. Brandt had indicated had not been used.

Mr. Brandt's testimony here, his most recent testimony says: Well, that's on the transfer canal and it's not on the liner plate cavity for reactor number 2, and I have never pretended to be testifying about that.

But the form which appears on page 2 of that Exhibit 2, that is the same form which you'll find attached to the original procedures which were in place in '78 and '79. And most importantly, you'll notice that the signature line in the "sats" are there by Larry Wilkerson. His name also appears all over reactor cavity number 2.

1 So Larry Wilkerson, according to Exhibit 2 on page 2, 2 on the 2nd of May of 1978, or depending upon whether he's 3 from Canada or not, the 5th of February, 1978, was --JUDGE BLOCH: I'm sorry, I don't understand that 4 5 part. MR. ROISMAN: In Canada they write the dates 6 differently than we do. When you are using only numbers, 7 there's an ambiguity when you are on a low month. 8 9 JUDGE BLOCH: They don't usually use that in 10 Texas. 11 MR. ROISMAN: I don't know which they use in 12 Texas. 13 In any event, Mr. Wilkerson knew very well what the 14 right form was when he was using it. How do we explain 15 that Mr. Wilkerson, when working on reactor cavity 2, was using the wrong form, not raising any question about it 16 17 and not being bothered by it? One explanation is that he wasn't. He was using the right form over there too, but 18 he lost it. Not he personally, but it got lost in the 19 20 transfer of the documents. That's where we have the anomaly of the wrong form being used. In the millwright 21 22 shop it was discovered and the millwrights used a document 23 which followed their QCQP -- strike the QCQP -- whatever those construction procedures are called -- and that's why 24 25 that form shows up for this large number of documents.

1	JUDGE BLOCH: Three and four are really tied
2	together. You can't prove four. You think because of the
3	possibility of four there's a stronger case for
4	investigation being done under three?
5	MR. ROISMAN: Yes, and also I think it's
6	important to identify what we felt were the major open
7	questions that a reasonable mind would want to inquire
8	into, in our judgment, further, based upon what we now
9	know what have we learned.
10	JUDGE BLOCH: Did you learn anything from
11	Mr. Brandt's testimony that leads you to want to drop any
12	of the former allegations that CASE made?
13	MR. ROISMAN: Yes. Mr. Brandt's testimony at
14	page this is this is not definitive and I will
15	confess to the normal advocate's error of not looking for
16	things that contradict me I did go through the
17	testimony at least to the point where I found one major
18	one: Mr. Brandt explains beginning at question and answer
19	on page 15, at question 7 of his just recently filed
20	testimony, that "our concern as expressed in on page 5
21	of Exhibit 1 to our supplemental filing regarding the use
22	of an improper welding procedure was in error because, in
23	fact, the welding procedure had been modified in time to
24	fully accommodate that."
25	Our analysis indicates that Mr. Brandt is correct, that

1 we were not aware of that change, and that with respect to 2 those items, that we, in effect, we don't withdraw it but 3 we concede that his explanation is valid.

JUDGE BLOCH: Will there be room at the conclusion of Mr. Brandt's testimony to file further stipulations which may narrow the issues? It sounds like you have some that you think are important. Can we get rid of the unimportant ones? Are there others that you may be able to stipulate away?

MR. ROISMAN: I would never say "no" to that 11 question.

JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. So there's a possibility we should consider whether that might be helpful later. I would hope the parties might talk about that possibility themselves and then we would have that happen if there's room for that on both sides.

17 MR. ROISMAN: I think probably the key to it 18 will be whether and to what extent we are able to agree: 19 What are the items on which you are not seeking testimony? 20 But it's your decision to make, rather than us to put 21 somebody on who says something, or the Applicant to put on 22 somebody who says the opposite.

The more of that -- we may have a broader view of what those are than the Applicant may, so that may narrow some of the items that we can stipulate on. But I'm more than

1

amenable to talking it over with Mr. Watkins and

2 Mr. Hoffman, for the Staff.

3 JUDGE BLOCH: Have you concluded your 4 presentation?

5 MR. ROISMAN: With one addition. Since there's 6 been so much discussion about independent investigations 7 that were conducted by us, I thought at least for the 8 record that I should introduce my team. Of course next to 9 me is Ms. Garde, and to her right is Ms. Meddie Gregory, 10 who did much of the document analysis work.

11 To my left and sitting further back is Dobie Hatley, who was a document control specialist at the company and 12 13 has been a document control specialist of ours; and at the 14 table with me is Ms. Neumeyer who, of all the people here 15 in the room, I believe is the only one who is qualified as 16 an ASME QC inspector. Should the board have any questions 17 about ASME QC procedures, Ms. Neumeyer is willing and we 18 are more than happy to put her on the witness stand to ask --19 to answer questions about technical matters of that nature 20 that she has special qualifications to be able to answer.

JUDGE BLOCH: First we'd have to find out that the ASME code is applicable; right?

23 MR. ROISMAN: And I think she could certainly 24 give you the opinion of someone who is an ASME inspector 25 on that question. Since you may remember it was she who

1	was asked out of the inspectors to come and sign these
2	documents. That would of course have been unnecessary to
3	get a QC, an ASME QC inspector to sign them if they were
4	not themselves ASME QC documents.
5	JUDGE BLOCH: I think we'll be consistent on
6	that and rely on the code themselves rather than rely on
7	testimony about the codes.
8	Mr. Watkins, you said you had no response. Have you
9	changed your mind?
10	MR. WATKINS: I would like to reintroduce our
11	witness, C. Thomas Brandt, and announce that he would like
12	a brief recess.
13	JUDGE BLOCH: Sure. We'll come back at half
14	past.
15	(Recess.)
16	Whereupon,
17	C. THOMAS BRANDT
18	resumed the stand, having been previously duly sworn, was
19	examined and testified further as follows:
20	JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Mr. Watkins?
21	MR. WATKINS: Mr. Brandt has testified and is
22	here to testify as to the technical merit or lack of merit
23	in many of the allegations just summarized by Mr. Roisman.
24	And I'll leave chat technical testimony to our expert.
25	Precious few of the travelers and the majority of the

20569

issues about which we are now talking have anything to do
 with the testimony of Sue Neumeyer. We are now dealing
 principally with purely technical issues regarding these
 travelers.

5 We don't think that many of the issues that the 6 Intervenors have raised have any merit. I say we don't 7 think because we are not sure what their bases are for 8 making some of the statements that they make, for example 9 in their most recent additional allegations. For that 10 reason we filed interrogatories so that that we can find 11 out what the bases are.

12 If they are, as we suspect -- and many of those issues 13 lack merit -- the majority of those are identified in 14 Mr. Brandt's testimony filed last week. We now believe, 15 and the responses to the interrogatories may indicate 16 further, that many of these issues are appropriate either 17 for summary disposition or, as the Chairman suggested, 18 certainly stipulations by the parties.

Mr. Roisman identified one. There are others.
Mr. Brandt has identified limited instances in which we
agree with the Intervenors that there were some problems
with some of the travelers and some of the welds.
These limited number of cases indicate neither a
quality control breakdown as the Intervenors would have

25 the board believe nor do they have any safety significance

1	as the board inquired. That concludes our statement.
2	JUDGE BLOCH: We, I assume, are going to be
3	briefed on the codes themselves rather than testimony.
4	MR. WATKINS: You are not going to be briefed by
5	me. Mr. Brandt is here precisely for that reason.
6	Do you want a legal brief?
7	JUDGE BLOCH: We prefer to know from the codes
8	themselves what apply. We said that in the other side of
9	the case. We mean it. The documents should speak for
10	themselves.
11	MR. WATKINS: I believe the answer to that,
12	subject to correction by Mr. Brandt, should be found in
13	the FSAR
14	THE WITNESS: Would a reference to the safety
15	commitments in the FSAR answer your question?
16	JUDGE BLOCH: That may be a full answer. I'm
17	not sure what other documents apply. But if you think
18	that's the controlling document, yes, we would like to
19	have the citation.
20	THE WITNESS: I won't say the controlling
21	document, but that's a clear indication that it's not ASME.
22	JUDGE BLOCH: What is the citation?
23	THE WITNESS: It's in table 17, A-1.
24	JUDGE BLOCH: And it has been that way since
25	when?

1

1	THE WITNESS: I won't attempt to guess. I know
2	of no changes with regards to safety classification on the
3	fuel pool liners.
4	JUDGE BLOCH: I assume if there were,
5	Applicant's counsel will inform us?
6	MR. WATKINS: Noted.
7	Mr. Chairman, the witness has been sworn before. If
8	you want to remind him that he continues to be under oath?
9	JUDGE BLOCH: Yes. You are reminded, Mr. Brandt.
10	Thank you.
11	EXAMINATION
12	BY MR. WATKINS:
13	Q Mr. Brandt, do you have before you a document
14	consisting of 13 pages of questions and answers with
15	attachments dated November 21, 1984?
16	A Yes, I do.
17	Q Would you identify that document, please?
18	A It's titled "Prefiled testimony of C. Thomas
19	Brandt regarding CASE's further 'evidence' of a quality
20	control breakdown in the construction, installation, and
21	inspection of the stainless steel liner plate."
22	Q Is that your testimony, Mr. Brandt?
23	A Yes, it is.
24	Q Do you have any corrections to make in your
25	testimony?

1	A No, I don't.
2	Q Is this testimony true and correct?
3	A Yes, it is.
4	MR. WATKINS: Mr. Chairman, Applicants move the
5	admission into evidence of prefiled testimony of
6	Mr. Brandt that I have just identified.
7	JUDGE BLOCH: There being no objection, it is
8	admitted into evidence and may be bound into the
9	transcript as if read.
10	May I ask for clarification whether the exhibits are
11	being offered as evidence also?
12	MR. WATKINS: Yes, your Honor, with this
13	qualification. My review of my document indicates that
14	some of these are illegible due to duplicating errors, and
15	we will supply legible copies to the parties and to the
16	board as quickly as we can.
17	CHAIRMAN BLOCH: And to the reporter?
18	MR. WATKINS: And to the reporter.
19	JUDGE BLOCH: Is that a clear copy?
20	MR. WATKINS: The attachments are not clear and
21	that's why we are going to have to supply them.
22	(Discussion off the record.)
23	JUDGE BLOCH: We'll bind these in and make
24	provision for service of the other document at a later
25	time.

1	(The document follows:)
2	
3	
4	
5	
6	
7	
8	
9	
10	
11	
12	
13	
14	
15	
16	
17	
18	
19	
20	
21	
22	
23	
24	
25	

November 21, 1984

#### UNITED STATES OF AMERICA NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

## BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

In the Matter of	)
TEXAS UTILITIES GENERATING	) Docket Nos. 50-445-2 and
COMPANY, <u>et al</u> .	) 50-446-2
(Comanche Peak Steam Electric	) (Application for
Station, Units 1 and 2)	) Operating Licenses)

PREFILED TESTIMONY OF C. THOMAS BRANDT REGARDING CASE'S FURTHER "EVIDENCE" OF A QUALITY CONTROL BREAKDOWN IN THE CONSTRUCTION, INSTALLATION AND INSPECTION OF THE STAINLESS STEEL LINER PLATE

- Q1. Mr. Brandt, have you had an opportunity to review the memorandum concerning the stainless steel liner plate filed by the Citizens Association for Sound Energy on November 15, 1984?
- Al. Yes.
- Q2. Mr. Brandt, directing your attention to page two of that memorandum, CASE contends that applicants incorrectly assert that the liner plate is not safety-related. Do you see that passage?
- A2. Yes. It is set out in the first three paragraphs on the page.
- Q3. Is that contention correct?

No. CASE's contention shows a lack of understanding of my A3. testimony and the procedures applicable to the fabrication and installation of the stainless steel liner plate. As I testified before, the fabrication and installation of the stainless steel liner have been designated safety-related activities by the architect engineer. I would like to note my testimony on this point appears at page 45,315 of the transcript of this proceeding. Therefore, CASE is factually incorrect when it asserts that applicants have testified that the liner plate is not safety related. What I testified to, and what CASE appears not to understand, is that the welds in question are non-structural; this point is different from, and unrelated to, the fact that the fabrication and installation of the liner plate are safety-related activities.

The significance of the welds being non-structural is that the architect-engineer did not impose stringent requirements such as those imposed by the ASME code, for the fabrication, installation, inspection and testing of the liner and the welding associated with these activities. The architect-engineer's only concern was that the welds not leak. Accordingly, welding on the liner place is not now, nor has it even been, under the jurisdiction of the ASME Code.

Only two matters remotely tie the liner plate to ASME activities, but neither of these matters apply ASME fabrication and installation requirements to the liner plate.

-2-

First, the specification for the liner plate requires that welders who work on, and welding procedures used in connection with, the liner plate be qualified in accordance with Section IX of the ASME Code. This Section, however, is limited to the qualifications of procedures and welders, and it is not a fabrication code. Accordingly, the Code's fabrication requirements simply do not apply to the liner plate. Second, as an administrative matter, the inspection group originally assigned to perform these inspections was the ASME group. In February 1982, responsibility for these inspections was transferred to the non-ASME inspection group; this transfer was also an administrative matter. Again, I want to emphasize that these assignments were unrelated to the applicability of the ASME Code requirements to the fabrication and installation of the liner plate.

Q4. Mr. Brandt, directing your attention to pages two and three of CASE's memorandum, CASE asserts that the correct traveler form was used for weld no. 988, and that you either were wrong in testifying that all travelers were initiated on the wrong form or that you knew that some travelers were initiated on the correct form and your testimony was deceptive. Do you see these allegations? A4. Yes, I do.

Q5. Is CASE correct?

-3-

- No. First, my testimony was that I could find no evidence A5. that the correct traveler form was used before April 18, 1979. My review of the travelers indicates that the correct form was used after that date. Second, all of my testimony, as I have stated several times, is limited to the travelers for the Unit 2 refueling cavity, which is located inside the Unit 2 reactor building. All thirteen hundred travelers at issue in this proceeding are for that cavity. I would like to point out that I made this point on pages 15,921-923, 15,927 of the transcript of this proceeding. Traveller 988 cited by CASE is not for a weld in this cavity. It is for a weld in the Unit 2 fuel transfer canal, which is located inside the fuel building. This is not only a completely different cavity; it is for a cavity located in a completely different building. Thus, CASE's allegation is premised on a traveler that was not even included in the travelers that were the subject of my testimony.
- Q6. Directing your attention to page 3 of Exhibit I to CASE's memorandum, CASE alleges that certain welds lack QC verification of the fit-up and cleanliness of the outside welds. In support of this allegation, CASE identifies a total of 147 welds which it claims lack QC verification of the fit-up and cleanliness of outside welds. Do you see those allegations?

A6. Yes I do.

Q7. Have you reviewed the travelers for these welds?A7. Yes.

-4-

- Q8. What were the results of your review?
- A8. In each instance, I found that there was either a chit and/or a traveler documenting QC verification of the fit-up and cleanliness of the outside weld. Accordingly, CASE's allegation is factually wrong.
- Q9. CASE asserts on page three of Exhibit 1, "it is evident that the chits [attached to the 147 travelers] were not intended to verify step 1, but was [sic] intended to verify Step 3 and/or 2 only." Is this correct?
- A9. No. The chits themselves reflect that they document QC verification of the fit-up and cleanliness of the outside weld.
- Q10. CASE also alleges on page 3 that 170 other welds lack QC verification for fit-up and cleanliness of the outside weld. Did you review the documentation for these welds? Al0. Yes.
- Q11. What were the results of your review?
- All. With the exception of weld 326, I found that there was a chit and/or traveler substantiating the QC inspection of the fit-up and cleanliness of the concrete side of these welds. Thus, with the exception of weld 326, CASE's alle-gation is factually wrong.
- Q12. Have you determined why there was no documentation verifying the cleanliness and fit-up of the outside weld for traveler 326?
- Al2. Yes, I have.

-5-

- Q13. Why was documentation of the QC verification for this weld not found during your review?
- Al3. The weld has not been made. It is a weld between an angle and the top plate of the cavity, which as of November 20, 1984, had not yet been fit-up.
- Q14. CASE next states on page four of Exhibit 1 that five welds lacked QC verification of fit-up and cleanliness for the outside welds prior to welding which allegedly renders their conditions indeterminate, contrary to procedure and 10 C.F.R. Part 50, Appendix B, Criteria V. Do you agree with this characterization?
- Al4. I cannot agree with CASE's position. I do agree with CASE's contention that, because of the dates of the signatures, the chits attached to these travelers do not definitely establish that the five cleanliness and fit-up inspections were performed prior the time the backing strip was tack-welded to the plates. This is a violation of site procedures, and I have directed that an NCR be written to address this deficiency.

While I agree that there is a paper problem with these five travelers, I cannot agree that the deficiency is technically significant. The fit-up of the plates associated with the travelers identified by CASE was reverified and documented and the cleanliness of the inside joint was verified and documented prior to making the inside welds. Under these circumstances, the verification of the fit-up and cleanliness of the plates prior to tack-welding the

-6-

backing strip to the plates is not a technical concern. The only purpose of verifying the cleanliness of the plates prior to tack-welding the backing strip to the plates was to assure that the backing strip could be securely tacked on and would not become dislodged inside the leak chase channel. The sole purpose for the inspection is to ensure that the backing strip remains in place until the time of the inside fit-up. The reason for verifying fit-up prior to tack-welding the backing strip to the plates was to prevent difficult rework which would be required after the attachment of the leak chase channel if the original fit-up between the plates was out of tolerance. In any event, if the backing strip had dislodged or if the fit-up have been improper those deficiencies would have been noted when the cleanliness and fit-up inspections were performed for the inside welds.

- Q15. On page five of Exhibit 1, CASE identifies a number of welds which were done using welding procedure 88023 and claims that the correct procedure for those welds was welding procedure 88025. Do you agree with this assertion?
- A15. No. The welds CASE identified are embed to plate welds. All welds made on the liner plates between embeds and plates are groove welds in which the deposited weld metal thickness (joint thickness) is .1875" (the thickness of the plate). The proper procedure for making this weld in 1978 was WPS 88023, which was qualified for thickness ranges .0625" through .750". Prior to October 15, 1979, WPS 88025

-7-

was qualified for welds with thicknesses of 0.75" through 3.5". On October 15, 1979, WPS 88025 was revised and the thickness range was expanded from 0.75" through 3.5" to 0.185" through 3.50". After this date <u>either</u> WPS 88023 or WPS 88025 could have been followed when making the welds to which CASE refers. Therefore, CASE is wrong in contending that the wrong procedure was used in making the referenced welds. To confirm my observations on this point, copies of WPS 88023, WPS 88025 and 1977 ASME IX, QW 202.2 are appended to my testimony as attachments 1, 2 and 3 respectively.

- Q16. On page six of Exhibit 1, CASE identified 243 travelers which CASE claims lack QC verification for Step 5, fit-up and cleanliness of the inside welds. Have you reviewed the traveler packages for these welds?
- Al6. Yes.
- Q17. What was the result of your review?
- A17. It is difficult to understand CASE's allegations with respect to the various welds included on the lists on page 6 of Exhibit 1 to CASE's memorandum. Initially, it is important to note that CASE's list includes five-line travelers and eight-line travelers. With respect to the five-line travelers, for example weld 6, the fifth line is for the final V.T. inspection, not for a fit-up and cleanliness inspection. Thus, CASE's allegations for the fiveline travelers does not make any sense. In any event,

-8-

where the fifth line of the five-line traveler is unsigned, it simply means that weld is in process, and it does not reflect any paper or technical deficiency.

20582

The eight-line travelers on the list fall into several categories. First, many of the travelers are for welds that are welded on one side only (welds 875, 896, 901, 908, 909, 910, 912, 682, 713, 714, 779, 783, 784, 785, 797, 798, and 799). For these welds CASE's allegation is wrong because there is welding on only one side of the liner; consequently, there are no fit-up or cleanliness inspections to be performed on the second side of the liner. Second, CASE is correct with respect to a small group of eight-line travelers (welds 12, 51, 59, 65, 66, 72, 73, 90, 93, 107, 147, 203, 709, 851, and 907), and I have directed that an NCR be written identifying the welds for which the inside fit-up and cleanliness inspections have not been documented. Finally, my examination of all of the remaining eight-line travelers on CASE's list reveals that CASE is factually wrong because the inside fit-up and cleanliness inspections were performed and documented.

Q17. On pages 7-8 of Exhibit 1, CASE lists twenty-seven (27) welds which CASE contends are missing the final V.T. of the inside weld. Have you reviewed this allegation? A17. Yes.

Q18. What conclusions have you drawn as a result of that review?

-9-

- A18. This is another example of CASE's lack of understanding of the fabrication and inspection process. CASE is correct in noting that a final visual inspection has not been performed for these welds, but the final visual inspection has not been performed because the welding/inspection process has not been completed. My review of the travelers indicates that no holdpoints have been bypassed and no violation exists for any of these welds.
- Q19. Mr. Brandt, CASE also lists twenty-two (22) welds on page 8 for which WFMLs are not in the package. Have you had an opportunity to review this allegation?
- A19. Yes. However, the absence of WFMLs in these traveler packages does not constitute a violation of procedure or a deficiency. There is simply no requirement specifying that a copy of the applicable WFML is to be kept in each traveler. I might also add, there is no requirement for filler metal traceability on any of these welds.
- Q20. On pages 9-15 of Exhibit 1, CASE alleges that WFMLs are referenced on travelers indicating that new welding was done, but there is no QC verification or involvement when the welding is done. Assuming this to be true, what significance does this allegation have?
- A20. Although I have not reviewed all the travelers listed by CASE on pages 9-15, I have reviewed enough to lead me to believe that this is another instance where CASE does not understand the requirements and/or the fabrication sequence. In all travelers I reviewed, no inspection hold-

points have been bypassed. If CASE is attempting to infer that QC must perform some type of "verification" each day welding is performed, this simply is not the case. All required inspections are procedurally described, and there is no requirement for "verification" each day welding is performed. From the sample I reviewed, I am unable to detect any violation.

- Q21. Mr. Brandt, turning your attention to pages 16-20 of Exhibit 1, CASE lists numerous welds for which welding was done, but no QC verification or involvement is shown, and that WFMLs are attached to, but not references on, the travelers. What significance, if any, is there to this allegation.
- A21. None. Once again, as I discussed above, this is apparently another instance where CASE is attempting to assert that verification of welding must be performed on each day that welding occurs. Of the travelers that I reviewed in connection with this allegation, all welds were still inprocess, <u>i.e.</u>, they had not yet received final inspection. CASE's observation that WFMLs are attached to, but not referenced on, the travelers is correct; however, the allegation is without significance. This information is not required by specification, and serves no quality function. The millwrights are procedurally required to enter this information but they simply have not done so as of this date.

-11-

- Q22. Mr. Brandt, CASE identifies 5 NCRs on page 21 of Exhibit 1 which describe welds for which vacuum box testing was improperly noted as not applicable. Is there significance to this observation?
- A22. No. It was an error made by the inspector, but was properly reported and dispositioned on an NCR.
- Q23. On page 22, CASE lists fifty-seven (57) welds which it alleges are deficient because final V.F. has been performed without vacuum box and/or liquid penetrant examination being performed. Have you reviewed this allegation?
- A23. Yes, I have.
- Q24. What was the result of your review?
- A24. CASE apparently misunderstands the inspection testing sequence. The final V.T. precedes the vacuum box testing and the liquid penetrant examination. As these welds are clearly still in process, no holdpoints have been bypassed and no violation exists.
- Q25. On the bottom of page 22, CASE notes "the final V.T. of the inside welds were signed off on the following welds by other inspectors." What is the significance, if any, of this observation?
- A25. I am not quite sure to whom CASE is referring by the use of the phrase "other inspectors." I assume CASE is referring to the fact that the final V.T. has been performed by inspectors other than those who performed the P.T. and/or V.B. test. If this is CASE's allegation, it is without

-12-

merit because there is no requirement that the same inspector perform V.T. and P.T. and/or vacuum box testing. No violation exists.

20586

- Q26. Mr. Brandt, on page 23 of Exhibit 1, CASE lists 131 welds which it alleges are deficient because the "completion of weld inspection block on attachment 1 signed off as completed prior to the completion on welds prior to [sic] vacuum box testing and/or P.T. inspection being performed." Have you reviewed this allegation?
- A26. Yes, I have.
- Q27. What did your review indicate?
- A27. The welds listed fall into several different categories. For a number of welds which CASE asserts that "completion of weld inspection block on attachment 1 signed off as completed prior to the completion on welds prior to [sic] vacuum box testing and/or P.T. inspection being performed," CASE is incorrect as the travelers clearly indicate that the weld is still in process. Welds 5, 7, and 8 are examples of this category. As the welds are incomplete, no violation exists. For a small group of welds, (weld numbers 1240, 1242, 1245, 1248, 1182, 1209, and 1210), CASE is correct and I have directed that an NCR be written identifying the condition as nonconforming. For all other welds listed on page 23, CASE is incorrect because the referenced tests are not required; therefore, no violation exists.

-13-

- Q28. CASE alleges on page twenty-four of Exhibit 1 that "[m]any NCR's were written for welds that James Cole had N/A'd the vacuum box test on. The vacuum box test has been reestablished on all but the ones below." Have you had an opportunity to review this allegation and the travelers involved with this allegation?
- A28. Yes, I have.
- Q29. What was the result of your review?
- A29. Apparently CASE alleges that vacuum box was required for these welds. CASE lists eighty-eight (88) welds which it believe are deficient. As a result of my review, I have determined that with one excpetion (weld 932) that CASE's allegation is incorrect. All other wleds are not pressure boundary welds and therefore do not require vacuum box testing, and the step is properly marked not applicable ("N/A") on the traveler. I have directed that an NCR be written for weld 932 noting that the vacuum box test for that weld was improperly marked "N/A."
- Q30. Mr. Brandt, CASE alleges on the bottom of page twenty-four of Exhibit 1, that "PT test has been performed on these welds but vacuum box has not". Have you had an opportunity to review this allegation and the related travelers.
- A30. Yes I have.
- Q31. What were the result of your review of these travelers?
- A31. CASE lists an additional forty-eight (48) welds for which vacuum box has not been performed. For four (4) of these welds (welds 1230, 1232, 1235, and 1238), CASE is correct

and I have directed that an NCR be prepared describing this condition. For all other welds listed here, CASE is incorrect; the step has properly been marked not applicable as these welds do not require vacuum box testing.

20588

- Q32. Mr. Brandt, directing your attention to page twenty-five of Exhibit 1, in particular to CASE's discussion of NCR M-83-01847 dated 7/7/83. CASE states that "The NCR was written in 1993 and a hold tag applied. It has not been dispositioned yet, and there is no copy of this NCR in traveler 151. There is no RPS in package for weld 154. 154 was signed off by Don Vogt, S.M. McCoy, for steps 2, 3, and 4. Jim Cole inspected 151 on 4/20/80 and 153 on 4/24/80." What is the significance, if any, of these allegations?
- A32. First, CASE is incorrect in stating that "...it has not been dispositioned yet." In fact, CASE describes the disposition of this NCR on page 25 of Exhibit 1. Second, original NCRs are not filed with traveler packages, nor does the lack of a copy of the NCR in package 151 constitute a violation of any code, standard, specification, or procedure. Third, CASE's observation that no RPS is in package 154 is correct, but it is without significance for two reasons: first, the repair is not yet complete, and second, the repair, when completed, will be of weld 151, <u>not</u> weld 154, and accordingly a copy of the RPS will be in package 151, not 154. Fourth, with respect to CASE's observation that "Jim Cole inspected weld 151 on 4/20/80, [actually 4/2/80] and 153 on 4/24/80," CASE is apparently

-15-

speculating on Mr. Cole's ability as an inspector. There is no indication that weld 153 was improperly inspected. The NCR clearly states that the backing bar had been ground through. No evidence exists which indicates that the backing bar was not intact when Mr. Cole performed his inspection on 4/24/80, and, as CASE notes, the incident (grinding through the backing bar) was properly reported as nonforming. In the other incident described, i.e., the failure of the backing bar to continue for the full length of the weld at the intersection of welds 166 and 153, CASE again seems to allege that this weld was improperly inspected by Mr. Cole. Although not extremely clear from the face of the document, what Mr. Halcomb, the originator of the NCR, was attempting to indicate by attaching the Chit for first fit-up of weld 154, was that the "deficient" backing strip was from weld 154, not from weld 151. Therefore, Mr. Cole clearly was not involved with this deficiency. The deficient condition becomes clearer after looking at the drawing. Weld 151 is a vertical weld which attaches a plate (A35) to a gate guide. Although the vertical weld continues on down the gate guide, it is numbered differently for each plate it attaches. Welds 151, 155, 157, and 159 all form the vertical weld which attaches a gate guide to plates A35, B35, M35 and M35, respectively. This weld (although 4 weld numbers) was fit up on 5/17/79. The backing strip for this weld (weld numbers 151, 155, 157, and 159) was continuous for the length of the weld. The fact

that the backing strip for weld 154 lacked 3/8" from running the full length of the weld was properly reported on an NCR, and is attributable to inspector error.

- Q33. On page 26 of Exhibit 1, CASE refers to a numbering discrepancy which was reported on NCR M-83-00907. What significance, if any, is there for this allegation?
- A33. This allegation is correct, however without significance. In this case the donstruction group which issued the travelers, assigned separate weld numbers for the welds attaching the backing strip and leak chase to the gate guide. Although clearly indicated on the traveler, the millwrights were not timely in assignment of these weld numbers to the marked-up drawing which they were procedurally required to maintain. This condition was properly identified by QC on an NCR and the situation was corrected. In no way was this an inspection deficiency.
- Q34. Mr. Brandt, on page 27 of Exhibit 1, CASE identifies two nonconformance reports, NCR M84-01969 and NCR M84-00498. Have you had a chance to review CASE's allegation regarding these NCRs?
- A34. Quite frankly, I am unable to find that CASE alleges anything with regard to these two NCRs. Both identified problems, and both were properly dispositioned in accordance with site procedures. CASE's note regarding the absence of a copy of the NCR in all of the packages is not a violation of any requirement. As I stated earlier, the original NCR is filed in a location separate from the

-17-

traveler package. All packages do contain the corrected PT report and reference NCR M-84-00948. Other than the deficiency which was reported on these two NCRs, I am not aware of any deficiency in the way they were processed or dispositioned.

### UNITED STATES OF AMERICA NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

# BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

)			
TEXAS UTILITIES ELECTRIC ) COMPANY, et al.	Docket Nos.	50-445-2 50-446-2	and
(Comanche Peak Steam Electric ) Station, Unite 1 and 2010 )	(Application	for	

In the Matter of

Units 1 and 2) ) Operating Licenses)

# CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing "Prefiled Testimony of C. Thomas Brandt Regarding CASE's Further 'Evidence' of a Quality Control Breakdown in the Construction, Installation and Inspection of the Stainless Steel Liner Plate" in the abovecaptioned matter were served upon the following persons by handdelivery or deposit in the United States mail, \* first class, postage prepaid, this 20th day of November, 1984:

Peter B. Bloch, Esq. Chairman, Atomic Safety and Licensing Board U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Washington, D.C. 20555

Dr. Walter H. Jordan 881 West Outer Drive Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37830

Herbert Grossman, Esq. U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Washington, D.C. 20555

\*Mr. Robert D. Martin Regional Administrator Region IV U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 611 Ryan Plaza Drive Suite 1000 Arlington, Texas 76011

\*Chairman, Atomic Safety and Licensing Appeal Panel U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Washington, D.C. 20555

Mr. William L. Clements Docketing & Services Branch U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Washington, D.C. 20555

Stuart A. Treby, Esq. Office of the Executive Legal Director U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Washington, D. C. 20555

\*Chairman, Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Washington, D.C. 20555

\*Renea Hicks, Esq. Assistant Attorney General Environmental Protection Division P.O. Box 12548 Capitol Station Austin, Texas 78711

\*Mrs. Juanita Ellis President, CASE 1426 South Polk Street Dallas, Texas 75224 Anthony 7. Roisman, Esq. Executive Director Trial Lawyers for Public Justice 2000 P. Street, N.W. Suite 600 Washington, D. C. 20036

20593

Ellen Ginsberg, Esq. Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Washington, D. C. 20555

cc: Homer C. Schmidt John W. Beck Robert Wooldridge, Esq. - 2 -

			20594
Brewn& Rocking	HU ATTN, TERAS		REVISION 4
APPLICABLE CODE(S)			SUPPORTING PORIS
ASME Sec. IX ASME Sec. III ANSI 631.1 COMANCHE	D PROCESSI PIERICIPICA LPEAK STAND PLICTRIC	TION STATION	030844204 Pay 030848106 Rev. 020844114 Rev.
BASE METAL		TON	
PNO. 3 CRCUP 1 TO PNO. 3 GF THICKNESS RANGE 0.0575" HAVE THE		av by prenare cutting, and/	d by rachining. or grinding.
PROCESS(ES)	CLEALING (NH)	HAL & INTERPAS	31
Gas Tungston Los	<u>dreins sur</u> or uther co	faces shall b aquired to re accminants.	a wire brushed or move slad, scale,
POSITION	1323		
All Positions PROGRESSION Upward	CHELDING An	non FLOW	RATE 15 CFH Min. RATE 5 CFH Min.
	Lenvy		
PROCESS 1711 SPANO. E Q ANO. E PROCESS 1/1 SPANO. 1/1 PMO. 1/1 OTHER 1/1	A NO. 2 OLACSIFICATION	NZA NZA NZA	ALM.
PREHIAT	ABN GLONINGLU NEA	T TREATMENT	
INTERPASS RANGE, "F 6005 - 7500	TENDIDATURE	11000 117A 117A	Carles Contract
ADDITIONAL CR SUPPLES INTARY FEQU	se mrs		
<ol> <li>Prior to the start of weld checked for its oxygen con 2% or below before walding at least two (2) passes (i)</li> <li>All weld joints shall be for coatings. All slag and/or from each weld bead prior for</li> </ol>	ing, the exiting gas fr tent. Drygen contant of can compress. The our .e., Root and one Fill) ree of moisture, oxide, surface defects shall to the continuation of	om the purge of the exitin ge shall be the shall be the shall be be removed a welding.	area shall be g gas must be maintained for and protective s prescribed .
(1) Purge requirement shall be	deleted when backing s	trip is util	ized.
			land and a second
PREPARATIONAPPROVAL	DATE   ISSUE DATE_	111	Con 20, 1972
Class Brouger	9-70-70 NS35 CUPPLIER	1/4	53942 10/20
WELCHIGENCINCEAING	9-20 - ENGINEER A	PERCYAL GA	2430 10-5.18
MATERICE - TUCO	G.20-7. PROJECT NO	CR=0172	- (
CUALIT AS ANALISE		ATACH	nevi I.
P NO GROUP THICKNESS RANGE	1 10 P 40. 4 GROUP 1	MEVISION 4 PAGE 2 OF 2	
-------------------------------	-------------------------	---------------------------	
	JOINT DESIGN/WELD SEQUE	20595	
San and a second			

			Carlos Antonio	WEL	PARA	AMET	ERS				
FILLER METAL GAS/FLUX	1 6	ELECTRICAL	DATA	TRAVEL	MAX.						
PASS	PHUCESS	SIZE	C1 + C5	TYRE	Min, P	1.0%	TYAS	AMPERAGE	VOLTS	1844	WIDTH
1	GTA	1/16"	See Note 7	Argon	15	CFH	OCSP	100 Max.	11 Max.		3/8"
	GTA	3/32"	See Note 7	Argon	15	CFH	DCSP	100 Max.	11 Max.		3/8"
2-3	GTA	1/16"	See Note 7	Argon	15	CFH	DCSP	115 Max.	11 Max.	1	3/8"
	GTA	3/32"	See Note 7	Argon	15	CFH	DCSP	115 Max.	11 Max.	-	3/8"
4&ON	GTA GTA	3/32" or	See Note 7	Argon Argon	15 15	CFH	DCSP	140 Max. 140 Max	11 Max	:	3/8"
PRE	ERPASS TE	WP	60°F 60°F - 36	100E	_	BACK	GOUGING	METHOD	N/A N/A		
SIN	GLE OR MU	LTIPLE ARC	Single Multiple		_	ORIFI WELD	CE OR CU PROGRE	PSIZE	3/R" Uowa	rd	

#### SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS

- 1. Preheat shall be established prior to the start of welding.
- The interpass temperature (above 150°F) shall be checked using temperature indicating crayons or an approved equal.
- 3. The number of weld beads may vary with section thickness.
- The starts and stops of all tack welds shall be tapered by grinding so that the initial pass can be properly consume the tack.
- Tack welds which are used at the root of joints shall be complete penetration.
   The non-consumable electrode for the Gas Tungsten Arc process shall conform
- The non-consumable electrode for the Gas Tungsten Arc process shall contorm to AWS A5.12 Class EWTh-1 (1% Thoriated Tungsten) or Class EWTh-1 (2% Thoriated Tungsten).
- The type of bare wire selected for the base metal to be welded shall be as follows:

	B	ASE ME	ETAI	L TY	PE		BARE WIRE	TO	BE USED
304 316 304	or or or	304L 316L 304L	to to	304 316 316	or	304L 316L 316L	ER308 ER316 ER316	or or or	ER308L ER316L ER316L

BIOMONOC.IT	C. HOUSTON, TEXAS	080844204 284
PROCEDURE QUA	LIFICATION RECORD	Page 1 of 4
Material Spec. SA-312 TP304 P No. 3 Gr. No. 1 10.2 No. 8	to SA-312 TP304	20596
Welding Processes 1. Gas Tungsten Manual or Automatic 1. Manual	1 And 2. 1/4	Mail Thickness x 6.6"
Total Qualified Thickness Range 0.0525" thru	2 <u>N/A</u>	
FILLER METAL		

F-No.	16	2 N/A	
A-No.	1. 8	2 N/A	
SFA Spec.	1. 5.9		
AWS Class.	1. ER308	2 11/A	
Filler Size	1. 3/32"	, N/A	
Trade Name	I. ARCOS	**	
	2. N/A	the second s	
Describe Filler	Metal if not includ	ed in Section 1X	

1/8" x 5/32" Arcos Consumable Insert

## FLUX OR ATMOSPHERE

Trade Name	I	2	N/A	
Shielding Gas	1. Argon	-	N/3	
Flow Rate	1. 16CFH Min.	7	1:73	
Purge	1. 16CFH Min.	2.	174	

### WELDING PARAMETERS

louit Type_	Single Vee Groove Weld
Position	6G Upward
Backing	Consumbale Insert (Type K)
Preheat	600F
IPT Pange	600F - 3500F
Passes/Side	IMultiple 2 N/A
No. of Ares	1. Single 2 N/A
Current	1. DCSP 2 N/A
Amps	1. 70-100 1 N/A
Voits	1. 8-10 2 N/A
Travel Speed	1. 1"-2" IPM 2 N/A
Oscillation	13/8" Max. 2 N/A
Bead Type	1. Stringer 2. N/A

### TENSILE TEST

Specimen No.	Dim Width	Inickness	Area	Total Lond Lb	Ultimate Unit Stress psi	Character of Failure
QW-462.1(5)#1	0.724	0.203	.1565	13,100	87,000	
OW-462.1(b) =2	2.712	0.205	1474	12,200	07,000	Weld

### GUIDED BEND TESTS

Figure No.	Result	Type and	1
QW-462.3(a) Face	Satisfactory	0W-462 3(a) 200+	Result
QW-462.3(a) Face	Satisfactory		Satisfactory
		4x-452.3(a) Root	Satisfactory

Welder's Name Jimmy E. Hite Clock	No. 2314	
who by virtue of these tests meets welder performance requirements		Stamp NoAAC
Test Conducted by Southwestern Laboratories	Laboratory	Test No. 29559-60
per Mr. Don Sprov	Address Houston, Texa	15
We certify that the statements in this record are come	Date 2=20=76	

re correct and that the test welds prepared, welded and tested in accordance with the requirements of Section IX of the ASME Code.

Date\_ 3.7.78

Signed \_\_\_\_\_ BROWN & ROOT, INC. (Manufacturer) 111 Ficemen By \_

			HOUST	CN. TEXAS		00034	1414 Re		
		SUPPLE	MENTAL TEST	S		Page 2	at		
OUGHNESS TE	т	TYP	E	PER		20597			
SPECIMEN	TEST	NOTCH LOCATION	FNERGY FT-LBS	MILS LAT. EXP	α SHEAR	DROP" BREAK	SUGART SGEREN		
HARDNESS TES	r	T	rPE		PER				
NO.	WE	LD METAL	HEA	I AFFECTED ZONE		BASE MET	BASE METAL		
CHEMICAL ANA ELEN. <u>C</u> WELD 033 1	MACRO LYSIS 75 Ma P .76	METH <u>S</u> SI .42 1	100 <u>Wet Cher</u> <u>cr Ni Mo</u> 9.89 9.45 .2	FR 11031 <u>Cu TL N</u> 3 .059	PER <u>AST'I</u> E	250-74	<u> </u>		
ADDITIONAL TI	STC STC	Delta rerr	<u>ite Content:</u>	9" (Schaeffle of the AS	r Diagram p ME Section	er Figura III Code)	2472-		
Delta-fer 6:00, and recorded	rite te 9:00 o a 7.5 t	sts were d 'clock wit o 10% delt	conducted on th a severn f ta-ferrite co	the completed errite indicat ntent.	weld at 12: or. All po	00, 3:00, sitions			
We certify that PQR No. 0808	A204 R	ev, 3	and t	and that the tests he requirements of .	N/A N/A	id in secords	nce with		

ELLON!	nor	1:001.1	Hous	TON, TEXAS		POR No.
		SUPPLE	MENTAL TEST	S		0503704204 Re
TOUGHNESS TES	T	TYP	E	PER		20598
SPECIMEN IDENTIFICATION	TEST TEMP	NOTCH	ENERGY ET-LBS	MILS LAT. EXP	3 SHEAR	DROP WEIGHT BREAK NOBRE
ARDNESS YEST		TY	PE		PER	
NO.	WEL	DMETAL	HEAT	AFFECTED ZONE	BASE METAL	
ILLET WELD TE	ST	FIC				
	MACRG TE	STRESULTS		FRA	CTURE FEST RUS	LITS
HEMICAL ANALY	ISIS Ch	METHO	000	f	PER	
ELEM. C M	<u>p</u>	<u>S</u> <u>Si</u>	<u>Pr Ni Mo</u>	<u>cu</u> <u>ri</u>		fe
BASE						
DDITIONAL TEST	s					
Bend tests acceptance exceeding 1 Radiographi 00009, was acceptance	were ex criteri /64" we c Repor run in criteri	camined at ia of "Inte ere present t of Welde accordance a of Secti	10X magnific erm Regulator t. er Qualificat With Section Ion VIII, Div	ition after b y Guide 1.31. ion: Radiogr n IX, 1974, P ision 1 was h	ending to me " No fissur aphic report aragraph QU- erein met.	eet the es : WQRT 142. The
					(	
r certify that the R No0808/	statemen 14204 P	ts in this reco ev. 3	and are correct and the r	d that the tests we guirements of	ere conducted i	n accordance with

Brown & Roching HOUSTON TEXAS	0203AA204 Rev 3
SUPPLEMENTAL TESTS	Para A A
TOUGHNESS TEST · TYPEPER	[···· 4 of 4

		SIZE	·	PER		20599	)
SPECIMEN IDENTIFICATION	TEST TEMP	NOTCH	ENERGY FELOS	MILS LAT. EXP	* SHFAR	BREAK	WHEAT NO BREAK
			1	11224			
		3		19-10-19-19-19-19-19-19-19-19-19-19-19-19-19-			1
		-					
	1				No.		

HARDNESS TEST

TYPE

NO.	WELD METAL	HEAT AFFECTED ZONE	BASE METAL
			And address of the second s

Two (2) specimens were sensitization tested in accordance with ASMT A262-70, Practice E. Specimens were examined at 20X magnification for presence of microcracking. No fissures were present.

The following parameter excerpts have been extracted from the actual parameters utilized within qualification of said procedure and are calculated to asseverate that the maximum energy input range during qualification is within that prescribed by the PSAR.

ADDITIONAL TESTS	1. 1994 z 1994	ENERGY INPUT RAI	NGC
GTAN Process Amperage	80	90	
Voltage Travel Speed	10	8	
(in. per/min.) Kilojoules/inch	2.0 24.000 min.	1.0 43.200 max	
Note: Parameters range and c utilized du	noted are indica to not necessar ring qualificat	ative of the max ily reflect the ion	ximum and minimum energy input maximum/minimum amperage/voltage

we certify that the statements in this record are correct and that the tests were conducted in accordance with PQR No. 0808AA204 Rev. 3 and the requirements of N/A

Date 3. 7.78

SPOUN & ROOT, INC.

ETSANSTISSING. HOUSTON, TEXAS	0603A8105 Pay 4
PROCEDURE QUALIFICATION RECORD	Prop 1 of 3
	20600

Material Spec. SA-312 TP	304	to
F No. 8 Gr. No. 1 to	P No. B Gr. No.	Tru
Welding Processes I.	Gas Tungsten Arc	2.
Manual or Automatic 1.	Manual	2.
Thickness Range 1.	-	2.
Total Qualified Thickness Ranze	0.0525" thru 0.550"	

	C 4	21	2		•	24
-	7.4-	21	6	14	-	24

T	ckness and O.D. Q. 265" Hall Thickness x 6 6"
2	Shielded Netal Arc
2	Manual
2	-

#### FILLER METAL

F.No.	1	6	2.	5
A-No.	1.	8	2.	8
SFA Spec.	1.	5.9	2.	5.4
AWS Class.	1.	ER308	2.	E3C8-16
Filler Size	1.	3/32"	2.	3/32"31/8"
Trade Name	1.	Arcos		and the for an include of the second
	2.	Arcos		
Describe Fille	e Mot	al if not includ	Ind in Sec	tion IV

N/A

#### FLUX OR ATMOSPHERE

Trade Name	1	2. 11/A
Shielding Gas	1. Argon	2. MA
Flow Rate	1. 15 CEH Min.	2. :!/A
Purge	1. 10 CFH Min.	2. 1/A

#### WELDING PARAMETERS

Joint Type	Single Vee Gr	ave	Weld
Position	6G Ucward		
Sacking	lione		
Preheat	60°F		
IPT Range	60°F-350°F		
PWHT	Nana		
Passes/Side	1. Multiple	2.	Multiple
No. of Arcs	1Single	2.	Single
Current	1OCSP	_ 2	DCRP
Amps	1. 89-95	_ 2.	70-95
Volts	1	_ 2	16-22
Travel Speed	1	_ 2	2.5-5.0 101
Oscillation	1 5/16" Max.	_ 2	5/16" Max.
Bead Type	1. Stringer	_2	Stringer

#### TENSILE TEST

Specimen No.	Dim Width	Dimensions Width   Thickness		Ultimate Total Load Lb.	Ultimate Unit Stress psi	Character of Failure And Location	
QW-462.1(b) ≠1	.732	.146	.1069	9,750	91,200	Weld	
QW-462,1(b) #4	.733	.156	.1143	10,100	39, (00	Weld	

#### GUIDED BEND TESTS

Type and Figure No.	Result	Type and Figure No.	Result	
0W-462.3(a) Face	Satisfactory	0W-462.3(a) Root	Satisfactory	
OW-462,3(a) Face	Satisfactory	QM-462.3(a) Root	Satisfactory	

Welder's Name Jimmy Hite	Clock No.	2314	Stamp No. AAC
Who by virtue of these tests meets welder performance rea	uirements.		Laboratory Test No. 17923
Test Conducted by Southwestern Laboratoria	s Addre	ss <u>222</u>	Cavalcada, Houston, TX
per Henry Habenicht	Date	1137	5, 1275

We certify that the statements in this record are correct and that the test welds prepared, welded and tested in accordance with the requirements of Section IX of the ASME Code.

Date 9-20-78

Signed \_\_\_\_\_ Brown & Root. Inc. (Manufacturer) By \_\_\_\_\_ T. J. Joalaneji

DIOW	187	loci.ir	C HOUS	TON, TEXAS		0308A	B105 Rev
		SUPPLE	MENTAL TEST	ſS		Pige	? of 3
TYPE         PER         2           SIZE         PER         2						20601	×
SPECIMEN IDENTIFICATION	TEST TEMP	LOCATION	ENERGY FT-LBS	MILS LAT. EXP	2 SHEAR	DROP BREAK	WEIGHT NO BREAK
	1				11 11 12 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14 14		1
HARDNESS YEST	1		05		PER		
NO.	WEI	DVETAL	HEA	TAFFECTED ZONE	TER	BASE MET	AL
						-	
FILLET WELD TE	ST MACRO T	FIG		FR	ACTURE TEST RE	SULTS	
HEMICAL ANAL	YSIS 🖘	METH	opWet_Che	-ical	PERAST	1 5350-74	
ELEM. C M	n P	S Si	Cr. Ni Min	<u>c. n. N</u>	<u>Cb</u>		Fe
WELD .079 1.	59	.70 1	9.79 9.13 .2	9.050	0.0		
8455 4	inite	Delta Ferr	ite Content:	7" (Schaff)	in Diagram o	ar Figur	a 2433-1
Approx				or ene	None accord		
DDITIONAL TES	TS		and the second se	And the second se	state of the state		
DDITIONAL TES Bend tests acceptance present. Radiographi run in acco	vere e criter c Repo rdance	xamined at ia of "Int rt of Weld with Sect	10X magnific erim Regulato er Oualifica ion IX, 1974	cation after b ory Juide 1.31 tion: Radiogr , Paragraph Q	tending to m l." No fiss tachic report 142. The	eet the sures wer t WQRT O acceptan	e 0030 was ce
DDITIONAL TES Bend tests acceptance present. Radiographi run in acco criteria of	vere e criter c Repo rdance Secti	xamined at ia of "Int rt of Weld with Sect on VIII, D	10X magnific erim Regulato ar Oualifica ion IX, 1974 ivision I was	cation after b ory Juide 1.31 tion: Radiogr , Paragraph G s herein met.	rending to m l." No fiss reshic repor 142. The	eet the sures wer t WQRT O acceptan	e 0030 was ce
DDITIONAL TES Bend tests acceptance present. Radiographi run in acco criteria of	vere e criter c Repo rdance Secti	xamined at ia of "Int rt of Weld with Sect on VIII, D	10X magnific erim Regulato ar Oualifica ion IX, 1974 ivision I was cord are correct	cation after b ory Juide 1.31 tion: Radiogr , Paragraph Q s herein met.	vending to m l." No fiss machic repor (-142. The were conducted N/A	t WQRT O acceptant	e 0030 was ce mce with

		67	-			-	~	
Date	1	1-	d.	0	-	/	5	

By T. J. Jontani

		SUPPL	EMENTAL TES	TS		C30844114
TOUGHNESS TEST		TYP	PE	PER		20602
SPECIMEN IDENTIFICATION	TEST TEMP	NOTCH	FNERGY FT-LBS	MILS LAT. EXP	# SHEAR	DROP WEIGHT
						BREAK NO BR
APONESS				1		
NO.	-	TY	PE		ER	
	WEID	METAL	HEAT	AFFECTED ZONE		DASE METAL
LLET WELD TES	T	FIG_				
	IACRO TES	TRESLLTS		FRACT	URE TEST RESI	LTS
EMICAL ANALY	SIS (%	METHOD	Wet Chemic	11 PE	R ASTM FO	50-74
ЕМ. <u>с</u>	<u><u> </u></u>	Si	1 Ni	No Cr		
.013 .	1.61	.35	9.38	.07 19 95		<u></u>
Approxim:	te Jelt	a Ferrite	Content: 10	(Schaefflar	1120000 Des	<.01
DITIONAL TESTS				of the ASME	Section II	I Code)
. Bend test	s were e e criter	examined a ria of "In	t 10X magnifi terim Regulat	cation after to ory Guide 1.31	ending to ." No fis	meet the sures were
present. Delta-Feri the lengtl used and t <u>Posit</u>	rite tes h of the the foll tion	its were c procedure owing rest De A	e qualificati ults noted: alta-Ferrite	welve (12) pod oncoupon. Fer Number	nts (six p ritescope :	er sida), alon MTE/726 was
Present. Delta-Fer the length used and the <u>Posit</u> All truly that the st No. <u>08024411</u>	the foll tion	ts were c procedure owing rest A A 9. m this record	are correct and the requ	welve (12) pot oncoupon. Fer <u>"lumber</u> ranged between that the tests were wements of <u>N</u>	nts (six p ritescope ) conducted in	er side), alon MTE/726 was
Present. Delta-Fer the length used and the <u>Posit</u> All truly that the st No. <u>D8034411</u> 9-20-	rite tes h of the the foll tion atements i 4 Ray.	ts were c procedure owing rest Al 9. n this record	e qualificati ults noted: alta-Ferrite I positions 5 and 11.5 are correct and and the required Signa	welve (12) pot oncoupon. Fer "lumber ranged between that' the tests were werents ofN ed Brown 1	conducted in A Root, Inc	er side), alon MTE/726 was secordance with

Eroy	met !	Booth	C HOUS	TON. TEXAS		0805AA114 Rev	
	SUPPLEMENTAL TESTS						
OUGHNESS TE	ST	SIZE	E	?ER		20603	
SPECIMEN	TEST TI MP	NOTCH	ENERGY FT-LBS	MILS LAT. EXP	% SHEAR	DROP WEIGHT BREAK NO BREAK	
ARDNESSTES	т	TY	PE		PER		
NO.	O. WELD METAL HEA			AT AFFECTED ZONE BASE METAL			
LLET WELD T	EST MACRO T	FIG		FRA	CTURE TEST RE	SULTS	
ADDITIONAL 1	ESTS						
1. Two. (2 A262-7 presen Westin for ba	2) speci 0, Prac ice of m ghouse se meta	mens were tice E. S icrocracki Document M 1 thicknes	sensitization pecimens were ng. No fissu CAP - 8678 s s of 3/4" re	n tested in ac e examined at ures were pres tatas that ene sulted in no s	cordance wi 20X magnifi ent. In ad ergy input o ensitizatio	th ASTM cation for dition, f 80 KJ/inch n of the base	

We certify that the statements in this record are correct and that the tests were conducted in accordance with POR No. 0808AA114 Rev. 1 and the requirements of

Date 9-20-78

Signed Brown & Root, Inc. By T-J. Joalanajin

Broyn	TOYMOTHOOLING. HOUSTON, TEXAS					PGR No 0803	AB106 Rev.
		SUPPLE	MENTAL TEST	S		Page	3 of 3
TOUGHNESS TES	т	TYPS		PER		20604	-57
SPECIMEN IDENTIFICATION	TEST TIMP	NOTCH	ENERGY IT-LOS	MILS LAT. EXP	3 SHEAR	DROP BREAK	WEILHT NO BREAK

METAL	NEAT ADJECTED ZONE	BASE METAL
		DADE METAT
		and the second

FILLET WELD TEST

MACRO TEST RESULTS	FRACTURE TEST RESULTS
(1) A Production of the second s second second sec second second sec	
	· A party or second

FIG\_

ADDITIONAL TESTS

 Delta Ferrite tests were conducted on the completed weld test pad at six equidistant locations at the centerline with a severn ferrite indicator. All positions recorded the following delta-ferrite content:

Greater than 7.5, less than 10%.

 Two (2) specimens were sensitization tested in accordance with ASTM A262-70, Practice E. Specimens were examined at 20% magnification for presence of microcracking. No fissures were present. In addition, Westinghouse document WCAP-8678 states that energy input of 80 KJ/inch for base metal thickness of 3/4" resulted in no sensitization of the base metal.

We certify that the statements in this record are correct and that the tests were conducted in accordance with PQR No. 0808AB106 Rev. 4 and the requirements of 11/A

Date 9-20-78

Signed Brown & Pcot. Inc. By T.CT. Jontanan

1	
14 13	1 C

00000	1.1.5.	HOUSTO	N. TEXAS	
ROCEDURE	QUALIFICA	TION R	ECORD	

Page 1 of 3

0803AA114 Rev.

POR No.

Material SpecSA-240	Type 304L	51-240 Tuno 2041 20605
P No 8_Gr. No1_	to P No. 3 Gr No 1	Technes and 0 D 1-2/40 -1-20005
Welding Processes	1. Gas Tungsten Arc	1/3 1/3 plate
Manual or Automatic	1. Manual	N/A
Thickness Range	1	6 N/A
Total Qualified Thickness Ra	nan0 1975" then 0 2000	2. <u></u>
A State of the state of the	isevitory card 3.300	

### FILLER METAL

P

Erown

n. .. 197

F-140.	1. 0	2. N/A
A-No.	1.8	2 N/A
SFA Spec.	1.5.9	2 11/A
AWS Class.	1. ER308 & 308L	2 1/4
Filler Size	1. 3/32" & 1/8"	2 1/4
Trade Name	1. 3/32" Arcos:	1/2" Claduth
	2. N/A	ALCOVIN
Provent mark	NAMES AND POST OF TAXABLE PARTY.	Charles and a second

Describe Filler Metal if not included in Section 1X

### FLUX OR ATMOSPHERE

Trade Name	1	* N/A
Shielding Gas	I. Arcon	9 N/A
Flow Rate	1. 20 CFH MIN.	2 1/4
Purge	1. 20 CEH Min.	1. N/A

## WELDING PARAMETERS

Joint Type	Double Vee Gr	-	1 United	
Position	2G	1.1.4.6	DIMIN	-
Uacking	None			
Preheat	600F			
IFT Range	110 F through	221	OF	-
I'WHT	llone	-	and successive sector sector sector	
Posses/Side	I.Multiple	2	N/A	
No. of Ares	1. Single	2	NZA	
Current	I.DCSP	2	NZA	-
Amps	1.100-130	2	NZA	
Volts	1.11	2	N/A	
Travel Speed	1.2.1-4.0 IPM	-	M/A	
Oscillation	1. 3/2" Yax	2	N/A	
Bead Type	I. Stringer	2.	N/A	

#### TENSILE TEST

Specimen No.	Din Width	Thickness	Area	Cillamate Total	Ultimate Unit Stress psi	Character of Fadure
QW-462.1(a) #1	1.002	1.614	1.617	144.700	80 107	And Location
QW-462.1(a) #2	1.005	1.491	1.499	124,000	30,157	Weld Metal

### GUIDED BEND TESTS

Type and Figure No.	Result	Type and	Bandt
QW-462.2(a) Side	Satisfactory	Class 2 21 al elda	
QW-462.2(a) Side	Satisfactory	011-162 2(a) 510e	Satisfactory
	and the second se	1 dil-406.6(3) 2108	Satisfactory

Welder's Name Curtis Marguis S.S	.110. 1	260-64-	7775	Stome No.	***
Test Conducted by Materials Engineering Las.	ents.	2102	Laboratory	Test No.	ARIJ
per G. E. Dawson	Date	Marc	a 9, 1978	Dr Hou	ston, Texas

certify that the statements in this record are correct and that the test welds prepared, welded and tested in accordance with the requirements of Section IX of the ASME Code.

Date 9-20-78 By T.J. Jonlangian .

ASME 8 & PV SECTION IX     Support may be a first of the state of the	WELDING CODE			PAGE 1 OF 2
WELDING PROCESSIES       1       Gas Timuston Arc       TYPE       Monual         2       MA       TYPE       Monual         BASE METALS (UW-403)       PNO. 5. GF No. 1       POSTWELD REAT TREATMENT (UW-407)         PNO. 5. GF No. 1       Treatment (UM-403)       PNO. 5. GF No. 1       POSTWELD REAT TREATMENT (UW-407)         Proper Take 2004       Treatment (UM-403)       PNO. 5. GF No. 1       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2         PROFINE TAKALL       Duild Stated IN       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2         SFA Spec No. 1       5. 2       2       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2         State of Flow Not 1       2       2       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2         State of Flow Not 1       2       2       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2         State of Flow Not 1       2       2       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2         State of Flow Not 1       2       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2         State of Flow Not 1       2       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2       PNO. 1. 5. 2         State of Flow Not 200000       PNO. 1. 200000       PNO. 1. 200000 </th <th>ASME B &amp; PV SECTION IX WEI</th> <th>LDING PROCEDURE SPEC</th> <th>IFICATION</th> <th>SUPPORTING PORI 20606 *0803AA114 Re</th>	ASME B & PV SECTION IX WEI	LDING PROCEDURE SPEC	IFICATION	SUPPORTING PORI 20606 *0803AA114 Re
BASE METALS (UM -403)       PN0.       1       POD TWELD HEAT TREATMENT (GW-407)         PN0.       B. Gr No.       127 first 1/27 minute 1/2       NA         Propertice       2       1/4         Propertice       120 first 1/20 minute 1	LDING PROCESS(ES) 1 533 T 2X/A	ngalan ira TYPE	Manual N/A	
FILLER METALS (QW-4G4)       CAS (OW-4G3)         FILLER METALS (QW-4G4)       Chainer (Gas 1)         ANo.1.       S       2         ANO.1.       S       2         ANO.1.       S       2         SFA Spec No.1.       S.2       2         Size of Electrode 1       2       14         Size of Floor 1.       2       14         Size of Floor 1.       1/12       2         Size of Floor 1.       1/12       2         Size of Floor 1.       1/12       2         Consumable insert       N.A       2         Consumable insert       A       2         Consumable insert       A	SE METALS (UW-403) IO. <u>8</u> Gr. No <u>1</u> to P.No. <u>9</u> Gr ckness Range <u>187 thru 3.83</u> e Dia Range <u>Unlimit.</u> ige for Fillet. Thk <u>All</u> Dia <u>1</u> 1	No. 1 N. POSTWELD H Typ: Temperature _ Tone Runge _	EAT TREATMENT (QW N/A E/A N/A	-407)
Dire of Filler 1.       1/32. 1/8       2       11.         Electroid - Flux Class       N/A       2       N/A         Consumable insert       N.A       2       N/A         Consumable insert       N.A       2       N/A         Vis Rame 1       2-14       2       N/A         Vis Rame 1       2       N/A       Vis Rame 1       2       N/A         Vis Rame 1       2       N/A       Vis Rame 1       2       N/A         Vis Rame 1       2       2       N/A       Vis Rame 1       2       N/A         Vis Rame 1       2       2       1/4       1/2       Vis Rame 1       1/4       1/2         REHEAT (QW-406)       2       2       M/A       2       N/A       2       N/A         remeat Maint       50       5       2 <td>LER METALS (QW-404) o. 162 Io. 182 A Spec. No. 15.92 S Class. No. 13X22 of Electrode 132</td> <td>Class (Ow -40) Smelding Gas 1 Percint Comp Smelding Gas P Purce Gas Purce Gas Torino Simple</td> <td>0. Argon Tow Rate15 Argon(6)F og Gas Composition</td> <td>OW Rate CFH (n</td>	LER METALS (QW-404) o. 162 Io. 182 A Spec. No. 15.92 S Class. No. 13X22 of Electrode 132	Class (Ow -40) Smelding Gas 1 Percint Comp Smelding Gas P Purce Gas Purce Gas Torino Simple	0. Argon Tow Rate15 Argon(6)F og Gas Composition	OW Rate CFH (n
OSITION (QW-405)       A11         Vedding Procession       cptoatol         Nedding Procession       cptoatol         REHEAT (QW-406)       Contract Construct State 2         Interpart Temp       40         Interpart Temp	of Filler 1. 3/32, 1/5 2. trode – Flux Class <u>N/A</u> sumable insert <u>N.A</u>	Ampsiliance 1. Virtu Gamer 1. Virtu Gamer 1. Virtu Gamer 1. Virtu Gamer 1.	CHARACTERISTICS (C) 2 20-150 2-14 2 5 /0 Type 2 (16"-1/	W-409) N/A N/A N/A 8"/ENTh-1 or 2
REHEAT (QW 40%) renear Temp	ITION (QW-405) bing Position All L bing Proceedian Contraction	TLCHNIQUE -	W-410) Genti Stringer	2 N/A
DINT DESIGN (OW 402) NOOVE Design	HEAT (QW -406) eat Temp60 pass - Temp Range60=330 eat Maint60	F (Marc) P (Marc) P (Marc) P (Marc) Marconduction Marconduction	un Size <u>1/4 = 1</u> Dust cleaning: Welding tu uir i to il move slag, scal opuging	12 rfaces shall be wire brus a or other contaminants
Prior to the start of welding, the exiting was shall be checked for exygen content. It must be a for lower before welding can contence. Maintain purge for at least two layers (i.e., root and one fill). Westinghouse supplied components require purge caintenance for at least three layers (i.e., root and two fills). PARATION/APPROVAC Cite Course (0.12-7) Fab Course ADME Section (II, ANSI B31. CONF.	if DESIGN (QW-402) ve Delign <u>Strutte Vior V</u> Type OB <u>Yes</u> CL <u>N/N</u> E ng Mati Type Similar ito hasa Tub	Origination 1. Contract Tube to Multiple or Social Tracel Special (R	2	/A /A Mitiple /A ingle 2 N/A
Cere Grouelie 10-12-73 Fab. Cours ADME Section III, ANSI BAL.	ARKS *This PQR include S rior to the start of welding xygen content. It must be a aintain purge for at least tw estinghouse supplied compose hree layers (i.e., rest and	<pre>interest leat Read the exiting dia shi of lower before wel d layers (i.e., root, r** require purge dain two iills).</pre>	<pre>if the checked for if by checked for different contence and one fill). if contains for at 1</pre>	east
Construction of the second secon	CAR NAPPROVAL	10-12-77 Fab. Cours	ADME Section 1	II, ANSI B31.1
All Letter and a second a second a	A for moring 0	1.0.0.0.1	1772 1	

F		PN	08_	GROUP TO	P NO	HEST	110 1		-	······	s 8	CI
TYP	PICAL	THK	DESIGN		87 thru	3.50		IN	1-2-1	RE	VISION -	3
						辺辺	11		ROOT	OPENING	08 1/1 85 1/8 206	<u>6-3/1</u> - <u>1/4</u> 07
WEI	DING	177 19 5 19 4									<u></u>	
	WEL	5 NG		FILLER METAL		GAS		ELE	CTRICAL DAT	A	ALUES ARE	MINIMU
LAYER	PHO	CESS	SIZE (IN.)	AWSCLASS	TYPE	SHIT LD	ATE CER	POLAR	AMPERAGE	VOLTS	SPEED (IPM)	BEA WIDT
1-3	GTA	ar.	3/32	See Nota 5	wrgon	15	5	DCSP	50-150	8-14	S/A	3/8
41+	GIA		1/8	See Note 5	Argon	15	5	OCSP	50-150	8-14	N/A	3/8
3 6	GTA	UT.	1/0	See Note 5	Argon	15	3/A	DCSP	50-150	8-14	N/A	3/8
on	y	axis	um el-	see Note 5	Argon	15	1.1/1	0000	50-130	8+14	N/A	3/8
REH UNG 1.51 1. 2. 3.	UCT P	AINT ELECT Tche empa ack t ack t	size & e at and rature welds welds	type <u>1/10-1/8</u> wth <u>L or 2</u> i interpass ter indicating cr shall employ t shall be compl	peratura aveno an he pira. ete fusi	a (abo	stact GLDING CLD	Tube to wo DR CUP SIZE, PADGREUSIC D'F) shal si squal. the rone itos and	$\frac{1}{4} \frac{1}{4} \frac{1}{4} \frac{1}{4} \frac{1}{4}$	Yed usi	ng	
4.	A) Ba	ll we	elding vire s	so that the i shall utilize elected for th	nitial ; stringe o base :	r bea artil	to pro to pe	wolded a	hall be as	tack.	wated wated	
		304 316 304	EAS or 3 or 3 or 3	E METAL TYPE 04L to 304 or 16L to 316 or 04L to 316 or	304L 3161. 1161.			FR.JOS ER316 ER316	E TO BE U or ER308L or FR316L or FR316L	<u>ED</u>		
6. 7.	Pu Pu Pr Va	r we se m rge e Pr ehea ld i	sting requir oject t mair n stil	nouse supplied type 304 or 30 rement may be Welding Engin itenance shall 11 air.	Renator 4L to 31 deleted eer. be cont	Cool 6 or 1 for so incous	nt Pi 116L. Gaet duri	ping, ER. Welds of ng Weldir	308 will b when spec 18 only; c	e used ified b col cor	for by spleted	
	is to	sin lera	gle or nces.	double welder	and the	shown a roos	abov spac	e is perm ing mulnu	ained wit	vided t hin the	he join specif.	t Led

Brown & Roching.

## HOUSTON, TEXAS



WPS NO

88025

# WELDING PROCEDURE SPECIFICATION CHANGE NOTICE

20608

# CURRENT REVISIONS ARE INDICATED BY CHANGE BARS.



#### REVISION NO.

1

3

## DESCRIBE THE CHARGE

Noted POR revision. Revised thickness range, joint details, miximum values of amps and volts and deleted reference to tracel speeds.

hetyped on a storn. Added the following information: fillet wild defend as and diameter, electrode - flux classification, whereas eviatemance, joint description, trailing shift that as, tun -ten size and type, bead type, initial of interpass cleaning, back gouging method, oscill tion and root spacing. Noted Pok revision, padded stage to amp and volt values. Added Westinghouse remine at for Ker welds.

Added proheat sincenance, planing, root spacing, cup size ranges and botes 7 and 8. Noted 708 revision, Revised thickness range. Added layer thickness limitation.

\* REVISIONS MUST BE APPROVED BY THE MANAGER OF MATERIALS ENGINEERING OR HIS DESIGNEE

Brown & Root, Inc.

### HOUSTON, TEXAS



0808AA114

WPS/POR NO

## CHANGE NOTICE

PROCEDURE QUALIFICATION RECORD QUALIFYING WELDING PROCEDURE SPECIFICATION 20609

### ESSENTIAL VARIABLES CANNOT BE CHANGED

#### CURRENT REVISIONS ARE INDICATED BY CHANGE BARS.

WPS.POR	REV.	CATE	ORIGINATOR	P. P. BOVAL
NESS POR			<u> </u>	Production

WPS/POR. REVISION NO.

#### DESCRIPT THE CHANGE

- PQR 1 Deletion of heat input parameters and addition of Westinghouse WCAP-8678 reference.
- PQR 2 Retyped on new form. Added the following information: WPS number, joint sketch & disensions, O.D. range qualified, thickness range qualified per process, electrode size, electrode-flux clabs., consumable insert, welding progression, PWHT type & time range, purge flow rate, bead width, orifice or gas our size. Clanted "passes/side" to "multi or single layer", "no per of arcs" to "multiple or single electrode". Delot. of forence to "attrachere trade name", "backing", and "who by virtue of these tests means welder performance requirements". Changed filler trade name to "N/A". Information in visually indicated under "oscillation" is entered under "leaf width" and sided "N/A" under oscillation. C' histories for flow rate from 200FH min. to 20.
- WPS 3 Deleted reference to supporting PQR and added peening, preheat maintenance and cup size range.

PQR

3 Change "chicknies find qualified" con"leposited weld metal thickness". Add. "List dimension information, tunesten size and type, peening and backgouging.

. REVISIONS MUST DE APPROVED BY THE MANAGER OF MATERIALS ENGINEERING OR HIS DESIGNEE

and a second second second second
-----------------------------------

p

ASME SEC IX

Welding Freedure Specification No. 080834114	Dax 2-12-74
Revisions_3	
VELDING PROCESSIES 1 Gas Iungston Ar 2N/A	- TYPEMonual TYPEMonual
BASE METALS IOW-4031 NO <u>B</u> Gr No <u>1</u> to P No <u>6</u> Gr No <u>1</u> Thickness Bange <u>187 thru 3.5</u> P pe Dia Range <u>Unlisited</u>	PC : AL
FILLER METALS (OW -404)         F No 1       6       2       N/A         A No 1       8       2       N/A         SFA Spec No 1       3.5       2       N/A         AWS Class No 1       EF: 151       308L       2         Size of Electrode 1       N/A       2       N         Size of Filler 1       3/32, 1/8       2       1	Provide a state st
Electrode – Flux Class <u>N/A</u> Consumable insert <u>N/A</u>	$= \frac{\text{Gurgers 1}}{\text{Amprime Law Structure Ristics (OW-409)}} = \frac{\text{Gurgers 1}}{\text{Amprime Law 1}} = \frac{\text{DC-P}}{2} = \frac{2}{N/A}$ $= \frac{\text{Volt Respect 1}}{\text{Control Respect 1}} = \frac{100-130}{2-14} = \frac{2}{2} = \frac{N/A}{2}$ $= \frac{1000}{100} = \frac{1}{100} = $
POSITION (QW-405) Nelding Position20 Nelding ProgressionN/A	Stranger 2 N/A
PREHEAT (QW-405) Preheat Temp60PF (M.n., Interpass - Temp, Range300F Preheat Maint60	Drifts Cat Cup Size 1 1/4-1/2 2N/A IN (Max ) In the prid interplatin caning. Welding surfaces shall be wree prushed or grideric enterplatic caning. Welding surfaces shall be wree prushed Victors or black grup high All All and/or Crinding.
JOINT DESIGN (QW-402) Brodve Design <u>Double V</u> Joint Type OB <u>Yes</u> Cr <u>LNZA</u> <u>BS N/A</u> Backing Matl Type <u>SZA</u>	Contact Turn to work out and a 2 N/A N Contact Turn to work out and a N/A N Multiple or Single Luver 1 Multiple Per Site 2 N/A Not a consistent of the set of single of the set
Sketch 'Comments	Parties 1 Gale Allewed
$ap: \frac{1/3"}{and: \frac{1}{16"} + \frac{1}{32"} = 0}$ Bevel: $37 - \frac{1}{2} = \frac{2}{2 - \frac{1}{2}}$	
WELDING ENGINEERING DATE	Approved in F_P.C. Lecture / SFB_G-18-29 MATERIALS FIGINEL RING DATE

000000000	
PROCEDURE QUALIFICATION R	RECORD
ELDING PROCESS (ES) 1. Gas Tunge ten	Ara TYPE Type1
ASE METALS IOW-403	
ati Spec SA - 240 To SA - 24	$J_{\infty} \rightarrow \gamma = 1.05 + 4.02$
pe or Grade 304L	20611
No & Gr. No 1 TOPNO & CONS	20011
upon OD_N/ATruck here 1.55 fine	
D. Range QualifiedUnlimited	
posited Weld Matal The 1 1. 5 2	1. 4 c / - / - / / )
stal Thk Range Gualified 1= 1=	
	IJunt Design U
LLER METALS (OW-404)	GANIC HOR
No 1t2	
No. 122	F is Bate
A Spec No. 1. 2.2	Parto Ga
	- Fawley
of Flora Art 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	P
evole fine Charles 12 - 2. Art	IN PLECTRICAL CHAR SCIENISTICS (CW 409)
Company I N/+	
de Name	
	- Parature L of Stollype St Porcetad
SITION (QW -1.5)	
ding Position	TEC INCUS CR 410
ding Progress on Silv	Stanger - Geare Beau 1 Stringer 2. N/A
	Bead Weth 1. 1/2_Man 1000 2 N/A
HEAT (OW-406)	2.N/A
eat Temp Pr	Set Gater A. 2. N/A
rbass Temp. 11 -250 PF	Mall C. Store Chart I Malt 1214
TWELD HEAT CREATMENT ON 107	2
e	static ettodes, inthe
perature	2. N/A
e Range	
Specimen Dimensional IV.	
Fig. No. 1 Width Trigeness Aread . 2	That attended the Character of Fallure
QW-462.1(a) 1.007 1.16.	And Location
	- Anti- Notal
Ma-402.1(a) 1.005	a start and a start and a start
Specimen	Sur ten
rig. No Type	NA A Nu I Turn Result
QW-462.2(a) SB Satisfactory	
05-662 2(2) 00 0	
and the second of the second s	- 14 - 10-112.2(1
er's Name Curtis Marcuis	0.0 M. 963.
	www.w
conducted by B&R Materials Engineering Lab	Al 3100 C attoratory Test No
per <u>George Dawion</u>	Bus Marth G 1 10
We certify that the statements of this record record	Perit and this taxes a la
ordance with the requirements of Section 1X of the AS	LTTE Content of the sets of the set unequired, welded and tested in
	Sieved BROW'S & ROOT INC
	(Muhufacture)
6-18-20	D D D .

Brown & Rocking. HOUSTON, TEXAS

455 - 1/114

PGR NO.

#### 20612 SUPPLEMENTAL TEST RESULT CHANGE NOTICE

### CUPPENT REVISIONS ARE INDICATED BY CHANGE BARS



REVISION NO.

1

2

3

#### DESCRIBE THE CHANGE

Deletion of lest input patienters and addition of Westing out with south futeredie.

Typed or take forthe

Added texting laboratory, lab text is, and testing date.

11.2

\* REVISIONS MUST BE APPROVED BY THE MANAGER OF MATERIALS ENGINEERING OR HIS DESIGNEE



20613

CHEMICAL	ADALISI	5%		MLI	ura <u>w</u>	L Clarks	1. <u> </u>	PER	ASTN 2350-74
FLEM WELD	.013	Mn 1.61	Si .35	9.3-	. <u>Mo</u>	Cr Sector		(b)	
SENSITIZA	1105								

Two (2) specimens were consitization tosted in a conclusion with ASTM A262-70, Practice E. Specimens were examined at 201 mapping this for procence of microcracking. No fissing were provide.

MICRO FISSURE

Bend test were examined at 10% machification after bending to meet the acceptance criteria of "Interim Seculatory Golds 1.31." No fissures were present.

DELTA-FERRITE

Delta-Ferrite tests were conducted of success (21) points (six per side) along the length of the procedure quality sion coupled. For theseope MEL 725 was used and the following results meteor

All positions ranged between 9.5 and 11.5 FM .

Approximate Dolta Farrico Content; 19 (Robuccito Diger a per Figure 2433-1 of the ASME Section 111 Code)

Test conducted by B&R Materials Engineering Lab. Address: 3100 Clinton Drive, Houston, Texas per\_\_\_\_\_\_George\_Dawson

Date \_\_\_\_\_\_ Murch 9, 1979

We certify that the statements in this record are correct and that the test welds were prepured, welded and tested in accordance with the above listed PQR and per requirements of the listed code/standard(s).

Signed Brown & Root, Inc.

ov R.F. Culleton 1.00

Date 6-18-79

the necessary Procedure Qualification Record(s) (PQR).

QW-201.2 Procedure Qualification Record (PQR). The specific facts including the base metal specification Type and Grade (or chemical analysis and mechanical properties), and the essential variables (as listed in QW-252 through QW-282) used in qualifying a WPS shall be recorded in a form called Procedure Qualification Record (PQR). This form shall also record the test results.

It is required that the essential and nonessential variables of a WPS be followed in welding the test coupons. The WPS identification (including date and revision number) shall be listed on the PQR. These documents shall be certified by the manufacturer or contractor and shall be available for examination by the Authorized Inspector. A suggested format is given in QW-483. This PQR format may be changed to fit the needs of each manufacturer or contractor.

A change in any essential variable shall require requalification, to be recorded in another PQR. A change in any nonessential variables does not require requalification. A change from one welding process to another welding process is considered a change in an essential variable.

QW-201.3 Combination of Welding Processes or Procedures. More than one process or procedure may be used in a single production joint. Each welding process or procedure shall be qualified either separately or in combination with other processes or procedures (within the thickness limits specified in QW-202.2, QW-403, and QW-451) for the base metal, thickness and for the deposited weld metal thickness range for each of the processes or procedures to be used in the production joint. For multiprocess or multiprocedure applications, the qualified thickness of each process or procedure shall not be additive in determining the maximum thickness of the production joint to be welded. One or more processes or procedures may be deleted from a production joint qualified by a combination of processes or procedures provided each remaining process or procedure has been, in the specific combination welding process or procedure qualification, qualified (within the thickness limits specified in QW-202.2, QW-403, and QW-451) for the deposited weld metal thickness range for each of the processes or procedures to be used in the production joint.

#### QW-202 Type of Tests Requirec

20614

QW-202.1 Mechanical Tests. The type and number S7, of test specimens that must be tested to qualify a welding procedure are given in QW-451, except that, where qualification is for fillet welds only, the requirements are given in QW-202.2 and, where qualification is for stud welds only, the requirements are given in QW-202.3. All mechanical tests shall meet the requirements prescribed in QW-150, QW-160, QW-170, or QW-180 as applicable.

QW-202.2 Base Metals-Groove and Fillet Welds. Except for vessels or parts of vessels constructed of P-11 (excluding P-11A Subgroup 1 and 2) metais, WPS qualification tests for groove and fillet welds may be made on groove welds using reduced-section tension specimens and guided-bend specimens. The grooveweld tests shall qualify the WPS for use with groove welds within the range of essential variables listed. Groove-weld tests shall also qualify for use with fillet welds in all thicknesses of metal, sizes of fillet welds, and diameters of pipe or tube, within the other remaining applicable essential variables. Where a WPS qualification of fillet welds only is required, tests shall be made in accordance with QW-180. The tests shall qualify the fillet WPS for use only with fillet welds in all thicknesses of metal, sizes of fillet welds, and diameters of pipe or tube, for use within the other remaining applicable essential variables.

For vessels, or parts of vessels, constructed of P-11 (excluding P-11A Subgroup 1 and 2) metals, WPS qualification tests for groove welds shall be made on groove welds, using reduced-section tension specimens and guided-bend specimens. The groove-weld tests shall qualify the WPS for use only with groove welds within the range of essential variables listed. WPS qualification tests for fillet welds shall be made in accordance with QW-180. The tests shall qualify the fillet WPS for use only with fillet welds in all thicknesses of metal, sizes of fillet welds, and diameters of pipe or tube, for use within the other remaining applicable essential variables.

Groove weld procedure qualifications shall encompass thickness ranges to be used in production, for both the base metals to be joined or repaired and the deposited weld metal to be used, except as allowed in (1) below for both the base metal and the deposited weld metal.

(1) For welding procedure qualifications made with the SMAW, SAW, GTAW, GMAW, or PAW welding processes, using weld layer(s) of  $\frac{1}{2}$  in. (13 mm) or less in thickness, there is no limit on the minimum depth of deposited weld metal for repair or

2-2

ATTACHMENT 3

# PROLEDN INC. built-up welding no on the minimum the measure and a second strategy and the second se the chinner of the base metals being joined where they are to are of dissumal inscinest, and groove weld proce dure qualification made in base metal baving a

20615 dure qualification made in base metal having a thickness of a mathematic for more shall be applicable for production use for deposited weld metal directness up to the maximum given in QW-451 for: (a) Repair or "built-up" welds in any thickness of base or weld metal, with no limit on the minimum depth of deposited weld metal, and (b) Welds joining dissimilar thicknesses of base metals in which the base metal on one side is equal to or less than the maximum thickness qualified in the

St. C. 420.5

1	MR. WATKINS: Mr. Brandt's prepared prefiled
2	testimony, dated October 3, and it was filed for docketing
3	with the parties and the board on my copy says
4	October 16. I would like the consent of the parties and
5	the board to treat that document as a stand-alone document,
6	just for efficiency purposes.
7	On the other hand, we can bind it into the record now.
8	JUDGE BLOCH: Which document is that?
9	MR. WATKINS: Prefiled testimony of C. Thomas
10	Brandt, dated October 3, 1984.
11	JUDGE BLOCH: That's the one that starts with
12	45,358, document page?
13	MR. WATKINS: Yes.
14	JUDGE BLOCH: You are offering that as an
15	exhibit only but not as testimony?
16	MR. WATKINS: No. As testimony.
17	JUDGE BLOCH: As testimony only. Then I see.
18	Do you want to ask the witness at this time when we
19	receive it whether it's still correct to the best of his
20	knowledge?
21	MR. WATKINS: I will ask him that.
22	BY MR. WATKINS:
23	Q Mr. Brandt, do you have a copy of this document
24	in front of you?
25	A Yes, I do.

1	Q Have you reviewed that document, Mr. Brandt?
2	A Yes, I have.
3	Q Do you have any corrections or additions to make
4	to it?
5	A No, sir. I don't believe so.
6	MR. WATKINS: Your Honor, that testimony was
7	sworn when taken. That's why I suggested we simply
8	treated it as standing alone.
9	JUDGE BLOCH: Let's treat it as a stand-alone
10	document but let us use the page numbers on it as the
11	reference and treat it just as if they were transcript
12	pages, so those transcript pages will not be reassigned.
13	So it is admitted into evidence.
14	MR. WATKINS: The witness is available for
15	cross-examination.
16	JUDGE BLOCH: CASE?
17	CROSS-EXAMINATION
18	BY MR. ROISMAN:
19	Q Mr. Brandt, there are several of the documents,
20	several of the liner plate documents that have the word "sat
21	written on the document, apparently at a time other than
22	when the signature on the document appeared.
23	Can you tell me, was that a standard procedure at
24	Comanche Peak at any time while you were there, to have
25	the word "sat" appear on the form before the inspector had

1 occasion to actually write it and sign it? 2 A Is your question limited to the time that I was 3 there, Mr. Roisman? 4 Q For right now I just want it based on what your 5 personal knowledge may be. 6 A Personal knowledge? No, sir. It was not a 7 practice. 8 And what do you know of what it was prior to 0 9 that time; was it a practice? 10 A Without trying to be argumentative, Mr. Roisman, 11 I'm not sure what you mean by "practice." As I have 12 earlier stated in this proceeding, it appears -- and I 13 would draw the same conclusion, apparently, that you 14 have -- that the handwriting on some of the travelers, the word "sat" is in a different handwriting than the 15 16 signature of the inspector. 17 JUDGE BLOCH: Can we quantify it somehow? What 18 percentage of the travelers? 19 THE WITNESS: I have never looked at it from 20 that aspect. 21 JUDGE BLOCH: I'm sure we'll get that from CASE. 22 Do you have some idea for us? It's a physical thing that 23 can be verified. 24 If you can't, you can't. 25 MR. ROISMAN: On the five-line travelers, now,

1 it appears on all of those the "sat" is, and the "NAs" are in a different hand than the signatures. 2 3 JUDGE BLOCH: Is that consistent with your 4 understanding, Mr. Brandt? 5 THE WITNESS: I'm not sure I'd say "all." There's a number of them. I haven't looked at it from 6 7 that aspect, I mean as far as separating out all the 8 five-line travelers and looking at that particular 9 situation. I guess I'm just going to have to stick with saying "there's a number of them." I wouldn't attempt to 10 11 quantify them. 12 JUDGE JORDAN: Would you agree the "sat" might 13 just as well have been printed on the form? 14 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, I think I stated that 15 earlier. It could just as well have been typed on there. 16 JUDGE JORDAN: It could just as well have been 17 typed. 18 MR. ROISMAN: Based on what you know about event 19 at the site, either before you came to the site or when 20 you were at the site, were you aware of any other 21 inspections forms where the "sat" was either represented or put on the form by a person other than who is actually 22 signing it? 23 Not off the top of my head, Mr. Roisman. 24 A 25 And if a form that had the "sat" on it was in Q

1	the hand of an inspector and the inspector went out to do
2	the inspection and found let's take "fit-up and
3	cleanliness" that the fit-up and cleanliness was not
4	satisfactory, what is your understanding of the procedure
5	that the inspector was supposed to follow at that time
6	regarding the form?
7	A You've asked a question that assumes something I
8	don't think you can assume, Mr. Roisman.
9	Q Okay. You are right. Let me withdraw the
10	question and give
11	JUDGE BLOCH: Objection is sustained. Do you
12	want to explain further, Mr. Brandt?
13	THE WITNESS: I can explain why I'm having
14	difficulty with it, if that helps anybody. You are
15	assuming the five-line traveler was proper. That's not my
16	testimony.
17	JUDGE BLOCH: I couldn't hear what you just said.
18	THE WITNESS: I said: He is assuming that the
19	five-line traveler was properly used. I believe it's my
20	earlier testimony, and I think everybody understands, that
21	the five-line traveler was not the correct form to be used.
22	BY MR. ROISMAN:
23	Q Okay. That wasn't even the confusion that I saw
24	in the question. But I appreciate that clarification.
25	First of all, I take it that irrespective of which form

> 1 was used, the procedure was that the form was not to go to 2 the field in any event, but it was to remain at the 3 millwright office; isn't that correct? 4 A Mr. Roisman, when you made that comment in your 5 opening argument, I flagged that as something to look at. 6 I don't have procedures in front of me. 7 Okay -- let me show you -- I'm now looking at Q 8 CP-QC I-2.11. Let me get the right rev -- rev 2. And the rev is dated 1/9/78. And I'm going to ask you to take a 9 10 look at that note, at the top of page number 3. 11 MR. WATKINS: Mr. Chairman, I'm going to ask 12 that the witness be permitted to review as many or as much 13 of the procedure as he feels is necessary. 14 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Brandt, you understand that 15 any time you are shown a document, you can look at 16 surrounding context? 17 MR. ROISMAN: For the witness' convenience I'm 18 disengaging from it for the moment the subsequent QC 19 inspection procedures and leaving him with rev 1, rev 2, 20 and rev 0 of the QC -- CP-QC I-2.11. 21 THE WITNESS: I'm now ready to answer your 22 question, Mr. Roisman. 23 BY MR. ROISMAN: 24 0 Good. 25 A No. The assumption that you made isn't correct.

> 1 Q You do not read that note to indicate that the 2 traveler is not to go to the field but is to remain in the 3 millwright office?

A That's correct. The note clearly reads: "attachment 4-A is a traveler and NDE report combination and shall 6 remain at the work area or millwright office until it has 7 been completed." The note continues, but the substance of 8 my observation to Mr. Roisman's question is answered in 9 the first sentence.

Q So your understanding is that you could have -putting aside for a moment that one was not to have had the form, the five-line form at all in use -- that if you had the form you might have it with you at the "work area" and that would be all right; or you might be out there with just a chit; correct? Either would be acceptable as you understand it?

17 A I just want to make sure we understand each 18 other, Mr. Roisman. I understand the hypothesis that you 19 were trying to draw was that it had to remain at the 20 millwright office?

21 Q No. I was now taking the hypothesis based upon 22 what you just testified to.

23 A I mean your original question.

24 Q Correct.

25 A The note to me clearly indicates that the

> 1 traveler, albeit in this case it's talking about a 2 traveler that, as I said before, was not used on the unit 3 2 refueling cavity -- whatever traveler could either be 4 retained at the millwright office or in the work area in 5 the field.

6 0 Okay. And my question to you was: What did you 7 understand was the procedure that was to be followed by the inspector that had that five-line form in their 8 9 possession, or had a chit out in the field and then came 10 back to the millwright office, if when they went to do a 11 fit-up and cleanliness inspection they found that the 12 fit-up or the cleanliness was not proper; what were they 13 supposed to do with the form?

A I think we are back to our original problem. You keep asking me what was the procedure. And I've now testified -- maybe I'm misunderstanding what your question is or you are misunderstanding me. The five-line traveler was never procedurally endorsed as an inspection document.

19 Q But in fact people were using it; right?

20 A Right.

21 JUDGE BLOCH: So do you want to know the 22 practice?

THE WITNESS: Maybe my problem is with the term "procedure." By "procedure," I'm assuming you are meaning some written procedure. If you want to know what the

1 practice was -- maybe that's the problem between the two 2 of us. 3 BY MR. ROISMAN: 4 Let's put it in terms of practice. What do you 0 5 understand is the practice that was followed? 6 A There's evidence in some cases that 7 nonconformance reports were written. I know from 8 conversations with QC inspectors that if the fit-up 9 inspection was not yet satisfactory, that they were --10 they notified the draft that they did not yet have it within fit-up tolerance, and were asked to be recalled for 11 12 the inspection when they did have it proper. 13 JUDGE BLOCH: I'm sorry, you combined that with 14 a comment about NCRs. How did those mesh? 15 THE WITNESS: I'm sorry. No. There's evidence 16 to indicate, at least in one case that I am familiar with, that due to a misfabrication of the plate, to where the 17 18 plate -- rather than being rectagonal was trapezoidal --19 JUDGE BLOCH: Rectangular, you mean? THE WITNESS: It was a parallelogram, but not at 20 21 right angles. 22 JUDGE BLOCH: That's rectagonal -- okay. 23 THE WITNESS: Rectangular -- okay. A new word. 24 The corners were not at 90 degree angles. All four 25 sides were parallel to the opposite side. And no matter

1	how much you worked on it, you would never get a proper
2	fit-up. In that case there was an NCR written. But due
3	to the nature of a fit-up from a production standpoint,
4	not an inspection standpoint, if the plates aren't close
5	enough together, the way you fix it is move them closer
6	together.
7	JUDGE BLOCH: Without paper, generally.
8	THE WITNESS: Right.
9	BY MR. ROISMAN:
10	Q And that also would apply if not properly clean.
11	You would then clean it until the inspector said it was
12	okay?
13	A Right. Clean it some more.
14	Q So there wouldn't be an occasion where, in
15	practice, one would have expected to find the "sat"
16	crossed through and an "unsat" written in? They would
17	never have signed until it was okay?
18	A Yes. I was
19	JUDGE JORDAN: Excuse me, Mr. Brandt, would you
20	wait until he finishes issues, because the reporter is
21	going to have a big problem here.
22	BY MR. ROISMAN:
23	Q With regard to the "sat" that appeared on the
24	five-line traveler, have you actually seen any of the
25	five-line travelers in their original, the original

1 traveler?

2 A Is that your question?

3 Q Yes.

4 A Yes, I have.

5 Q And can you tell me, based upon that, whether it 6 appeared to you that each one of the travelers had 7 individually had "sat" written on it? Or whether in fact 8 there was a Xerox copy that was used?

9 Mr. Roisman, I think I earlier explained that I A did not look at them from that standpoint. I have looked --10 11 the travelers I saw -- I guess I can answer your question. 12 I have seen enough five-line travelers to say no, the 13 assumption you are making is incorrect. Because the "sat" written on the line to the left of the signature space on 14 15 line 1 on the five-line traveler, on the travelers I have 16 looked at, was in ink It was not in Xerox.

17 Q That was exactly what I wanted to know. Did you 18 do most of your review of documents for purposes of the 19 testimony that you prepared and was just received in 20 evidence, both sets of testimony, from the originals or 21 from copies?

A I would say the majority of my preparation wasdone from copies.

24 Q Now, looking at page 2 of your November 21, 1984 25 testimony, you state at the bottom of page 2 and the top

> of page 3 that there were only two matters that remotely tie the liner plate to the ASME activities, and go on and discuss what those are carrying over onto page 3. On page 8 you give a citation to the ASME code and attached -- there is attached to page 3 of the testimony, QW-202.2.

Now, is it your testimony that that section of the ASME code that's reproduced as attachment 3 to your testimony is limited no qualifications of procedures and welders, and is not a fabrication code?

11 A You are talking about ASME section 9? Yes, sir, 12 that's exactly my testimony.

13 Q And by drawing that distinction between what is 14 qualification of procedures and welders in the fabrication 15 code, what is the line you are attempting to draw in more 16 general English than those words? What would be in the 17 fabrication code and wouldn't be in the qualification of 18 procedures portion

19 "Answer: I think I can answer your question, Mr.
20 Roisman, best, by outlining what the ASME code is, all 11
21 sections. There's essentially two sections -- excuse me -22 three sections that don't -- that you could not physically
23 construct anything to.

ASME section 11 is in-service inspection, where after a nuclear power plant goes into service. Section 9 is

> 1 qualification of welders, welding procedures, and welding operators -- essentially a welding operator is a welder 2 3 who operates an automatic welding machine. And, section 5, 4 which outlines the requirements for NDE procedures. 5 The other sections of the code --JUDGE BLOCH: Those three sections do apply? 6 7 THE WITNESS: No, sir. I said there's three sections that don't have anything to do -- that are 8 9 nonfabrication sections. Section 11 remotely is a 10 fabrication section because it refers --11 JUDGE BLOCH: I understand that. But do those 12 three sections you have just outlined apply to the 13 construction of the liner plates? 14 THE WITNESS: I want to be careful that we don't 15 get into a matter of semantics, Judge Bloch. You can't construct anything to section 5 or section 9. There's no 16 installation criteria for either. There's a qualification 17 18 of welders --19 JUDGE BLOCH: There's a OC documentation? 20 THE WITNESS: No. Section 5 discusses 21 nondestructive examination procedures. JUDGE BLOCH: There's nondestructive examination? 22 23 THE WITNESS: Qualification of welder, and 24 section 11, which is in-service inspection. 25 JUDGE BLOCH: In-service inspection. So it does

> not apply to the inspection of the welds as they are being 1 2 made? 3 THE WITNESS: It refers you back to section 3, 4 basically. 5 Section 11, in any case, is totally nonrelevant to this issue. It's only applicable after commercial operation or 6 7 certification as a system. 8 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Please continue. 9 THE WITNESS: What I'm saying, by "not a fabrication code," there is no installation, fabrication, 10 11 or inspection requirements in section 9, other than for acceptability of the welder's test coupons, that he 12 performs, and welding procedure test coupons. 13 14 By "fabrication tolerances," I'm talking about, oh, 15 misalignment, for example, in section 3 under "cut, lack 16 of fusion," outlining inspectors -- the authorized nuclear 17 inspector's duties in section 3, or the authorized 18 inspectors duties in the SME section 1. 19 Section 9 is not something you could go out and physically go out and construct anything to. That's the 20 distinction I'm attempting to draw here on page, whatever 21 it was -- 8, I think. 22 JUDGE BLOCH: Of course that's true also for the 23 section NF; right? You couldn't construct --24 25 THE WITNESS: No, sir.

1	JUDGE BLOCH: What's the difference?
2	THE WITNESS: Section NF you can construct
3	something to. Section NF of the code gives you design
4	criteria, procurement criteria, installation criteria, and
5	inspection criteria. Section 9 does not do that.
6	JUDGE BLOCH: Okay.
7	BY MR. ROISMAN:
8	Q I'm going to show you what appears to be the QA
9	portion of the FSAR for Comanche Peak, and ask you if you
10	could identify in it show us the chart that you were
11	referring to that lists the stainless steel liner plates
12	as "nonsafety." I don't think this is a trick question, I
13	just want the witness to do that so we will have it pinned
14	down.
15	MR. WATKINS: I do want to be sure this is the
16	current FSAR.
17	MR. ROISMAN: Okay. I think that's fair.
18	MR. WATKINS: I would like to ask or ask the
19	Chairman to ask whether the witness knows this is a
20	current copy of the FSAR. It's not an exhibit in this
21	phase of the proceeding.
22	JUDGE BLOCH: Can the witness verify for us
23	whether or not this is a current copy of the FSAR?
24	THE WITNESS: No, I cannot.
25	MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, I assume it's
possible to tell because there are amendment dates that are on there. The witness could tell us at least through what date that's relevant. We are going through a whole period of time here so there would be some relevance in at least pinning that much down, even if we don't know that we have the 1984 version.

JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Watkins, how can we get a stipulation as to having the current copy?

9 MR. WATKINS: I'm not objecting to questions 10 based on this document. We would like the opportunity to 11 review that we know to be the current FSAR, so long as 12 it's understood that Mr. Brandt's answers are on the basis 13 of what this document is and I would like the pages of 14 this document on which he's questioned bound into the 15 record.

JUDGE BLOCH: Any objection, Mr. Roisman? MR. ROISMAN: I don't have any objection to having it bound in. I don't have an extra copy of it at this moment.

JUDGE BLOCH: We'll arrange to have it bound in as an exhibit with the understanding that Mr. Watkins will correct it if he finds it's not the currents FSAR.

23 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Is it the current FSAR you want 24 anyway here?

MR. ROISMAN: It is the current. We have been

> led to believe that this is. I can't independently verify 1 2 that. 3 JUDGE BLOCH: Judge Grossman's question was do you want the current one or the earlier one that might 4 5 have been applicable when the liner plates were made? 6 MR. ROISMAN: We are interested in both. We 7 want to know what it is now and what it was back then. 8 JUDGE BLOCH: The liner plates are still being 9 made? 10 MR. ROISMAN: There's still some fabrication on 11 them, is my understanding. 12 JUDGE GROSSMAN: I haven't seen that. Are there 13 dates on each page there? 14 MR. ROISMAN: Yes. It tells you "amendment as 15 of" and then it gives a date which presumably are the most 16 current amendments. I believe the dates Mr. Brandt is 17 looking at appear to be 1981 -- well, no, there's some '82. 18 It just depends on when the amendment took place. 19 JUDGE GROSSMAN: My recollection is that the 20 liner plates we are talking about, a lot of them were in 21 1981, those travelers. 22 MR. ROISMAN: That's correct. Why don't we do this. I had thought it was a quicker process. When we 23 24 take a break I'll take Mr. Brandt --25 JUDGE BLOCH: We'll use that as a basis for

<ul> <li>out to be wrong.</li> <li>MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Brandt seems to be still</li> <li>looking and rather than have us all sit and look, he can</li> <li>do that at a break and I'll just move on to something else</li> <li>and he can do that later.</li> <li>MR. WATKINS: I want to make sure he has enough</li> <li>time to review.</li> <li>JUDGE BLOCH: How much time do you need to</li> <li>review that?</li> <li>THE WITNESS: I don't know. The table is 50-sometication pages long.</li> <li>MR. ROISMAN: He indicated earlier, I think in</li> <li>answer to a question about the appropriate table of the FSAN</li> <li>that this stainless steel liner was listed as "non-safety,"</li> <li>and I'm asking him to identify where that is in there.</li> </ul>	
3       MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Brandt seems to be still         4       looking and rather than have us all sit and look, he can         5       do that at a break and I'll just move on to something else         6       and he can do that later.         7       MR. WATKINS: I want to make sure he has enough         8       time to review.         9       JUDGE BLOCH: How much time do you need to         10       review that?         11       THE WITNESS: I don't know. The table is 50-something         12       pages long.         13       MR. ROISMAN: He indicated earlier, I think in         14       answer to a question about the appropriate table of the FSAN         15       that this stainless steel liner was listed as "non-safety,"         16       and I'm asking him to identify where that is in there.         17       NE. WATKING: To correct the testimony. that it	
<ul> <li>looking and rather than have us all sit and look, he can</li> <li>do that at a break and I'll just move on to something else</li> <li>and he can do that later.</li> <li>MR. WATKINS: I want to make sure he has enough</li> <li>time to review.</li> <li>JUDGE BLOCH: How much time do you need to</li> <li>review that?</li> <li>THE WITNESS: I don't know. The table is 50-sometize</li> <li>pages long.</li> <li>MR. ROISMAN: He indicated earlier, I think in</li> <li>answer to a question about the appropriate table of the FSAN</li> <li>that this stainless steel liner was listed as "non-safety,"</li> <li>and I'm asking him to identify where that is in there.</li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>do that at a break and I'll just move on to something else</li> <li>and he can do that later.</li> <li>MR. WATKINS: I want to make sure he has enough</li> <li>time to review.</li> <li>JUDGE BLOCH: How much time do you need to</li> <li>review that?</li> <li>THE WITNESS: I don't know. The table is 50-sometic</li> <li>pages long.</li> <li>MR. ROISMAN: He indicated earlier, I think in</li> <li>answer to a question about the appropriate table of the FSAN</li> <li>that this stainless steel liner was listed as "non-safety,"</li> <li>and I'm asking him to identify where that is in there.</li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>and he can do that later.</li> <li>MR. WATKINS: I want to make sure he has enough</li> <li>time to review.</li> <li>JUDGE BLOCH: How much time do you need to</li> <li>review that?</li> <li>THE WITNESS: I don't know. The table is 50-sometic</li> <li>pages long.</li> <li>MR. ROISMAN: He indicated earlier, I think in</li> <li>answer to a question about the appropriate table of the FSAN</li> <li>that this stainless steel liner was listed as "non-safety,"</li> <li>and I'm asking him to identify where that is in there.</li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>MR. WATKINS: I want to make sure he has enough</li> <li>time to review.</li> <li>JUDGE BLOCH: How much time do you need to</li> <li>review that?</li> <li>THE WITNESS: I don't know. The table is 50-sometic</li> <li>pages long.</li> <li>MR. ROISMAN: He indicated earlier, I think in</li> <li>answer to a question about the appropriate table of the FSAN</li> <li>that this stainless steel liner was listed as "non-safety,"</li> <li>and I'm asking him to identify where that is in there.</li> </ul>	
8 time to review. 9 JUDGE BLOCH: How much time do you need to 10 review that? 11 THE WITNESS: I don't know. The table is 50-somether 12 pages long. 13 MR. ROISMAN: He indicated earlier, I think in 14 answer to a question about the appropriate table of the FSAN 15 that this stainless steel liner was listed as "non-safety," 16 and I'm asking him to identify where that is in there. 17 NR. WATKINS: To correct the testimony that it	
<ul> <li>JUDGE BLOCH: How much time do you need to</li> <li>review that?</li> <li>THE WITNESS: I don't know. The table is 50-someting</li> <li>pages long.</li> <li>MR. ROISMAN: He indicated earlier, I think in</li> <li>answer to a question about the appropriate table of the FSAN</li> <li>that this stainless steel liner was listed as "non-safety,"</li> <li>and I'm asking him to identify where that is in there.</li> </ul>	
10 review that? 11 THE WITNESS: I don't know. The table is 50-someter 12 pages long. 13 MR. ROISMAN: He indicated earlier, I think in 14 answer to a question about the appropriate table of the FSAN 15 that this stainless steel liner was listed as "non-safety," 16 and I'm asking him to identify where that is in there. 17 NR. WATKINS: To correct the testimony that it	
11 THE WITNESS: I don't know. The table is 50-somet 12 pages long. 13 MR. ROISMAN: He indicated earlier, I think in 14 answer to a question about the appropriate table of the FSAN 15 that this stainless steel liner was listed as "non-safety," 16 and I'm asking him to identify where that is in there. 17 NR. WATKINS: To correct the testimony, that it	
12 pages long. 13 MR. ROISMAN: He indicated earlier, I think in 14 answer to a question about the appropriate table of the FSAN 15 that this stainless steel liner was listed as "non-safety," 16 and I'm asking him to identify where that is in there. 17 NR. WATKINS: To correct the testimony that it	hing
MR. ROISMAN: He indicated earlier, I think in answer to a question about the appropriate table of the FSAN that this stainless steel liner was listed as "non-safety," and I'm asking him to identify where that is in there.	
14 answer to a question about the appropriate table of the FSAN 15 that this stainless steel liner was listed as "non-safety," 16 and I'm asking him to identify where that is in there.	
15 that this stainless steel liner was listed as "non-safety," 16 and I'm asking him to identify where that is in there. 17 NR. WATKINS: To correct the testimony that it	
16 and I'm asking him to identify where that is in there.	
17 MR. WATKINS. To correct the testimony that it	
in antitation to correct the testimony, that it	
18 was "non-ASME."	
19 JUDGE BLOCH: Non-ASME.	
20 MR. ROISMAN: I believe it was non-safety. I	
21 don't know what his current testimony is but	
22 THE WITNESS: What I intended was non-ASME. My	
23 prefiled testimony clearly states that it is	
24 safety-related, and it is considered safety-related by the	
25 designer.	

> 1 JUDGE BLOCH: Why don't we accept Mr. Roisman's 2 suggestion and hold the study of that document for the 3 next break and we can prolong that break if Mr. Brandt 4 needs it. 5 MR. ROISMAN: Okay. 6 JUDGE BLOCH: That would seem to be something 7 that could be handled by stipulation of counsel, frankly. 8 I mean, that table either says it or it doesn't. 9 MR. ROISMAN: I hope that's correct. 10 JUDGE BLOCH: I think we have shifted the burden 11 to Mr. Watkins reading it during the break. It seems we 12 can have a stipulation of counsel as to what that table 13 says or doesn't say. It doesn't seem to me that we need 14 testimony as to whether it is or is not ASME in the table. MR. WATKINS: I'll have to consult with my 15 16 expert during the break, your Honor. 17 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. 18 BY MR. ROISMAN: 19 0 I would like to take a look at weld 62, 63, and 64. If you have them there, I'll have them here and then 20 21 we can talk about them. 22 JUDGE BLOCH: The witness is looking for the documents about that weld. This refers to the second set 23 of testimony and second filing? This is for your further 24 25 evidence submittal?

> 1 MR. ROISMAN: You are asking me -- I don't know. 2 I didn't divide up my questions, whether it was the first 3 or second set. I'm sorry. JUDGE BLOCH: Can you help us find it? 4 5 MR. ROISMAN: Can you look at the contention? 6 Is that the question? JUDGE BLOCH: We would like to look at the same 7 document Mr. Brandt is looking at. How can we do that? 8 9 MR. ROISMAN: We didn't attach these to our filing. 10 11 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. We don't have them. MR. ROISMAN: You have them only if you have 12 13 them from another source than us. We have not filed the 14 document itself. 15 JUDGE BLOCH: We have not conducted an 16 investigation. 17 BY MR. ROISMAN: 18 Looking at 3, the chit, which is signed by Q 19 Mr. Wilkerson, it's dated 9/12/78; is that correct? A Yes, it is. 20 21 0 And line 2 of the five-line traveler on the front page has "sat," and is signed by Mr. Wilkerson, and 22 is dated 9/12/78; is that correct? 23 24 A Yes, it is. 25 0 Line 1 is signed by Mr. Evans, and a subsequent

1 date around the 3rd, it looks like the 3rd of March of 2 1983. Is that also your reading of it?

3 A Yes, sir.

Q Now, do I understand that your explanation of
this is that the inspector -- well, let me just ask you
for your explanation. That will make it simpler.

How is it that if Mr. Wilkerson did both the number l and number 2 inspection on September 12, 1978, he only entered it with respect to line 2 and not with respect to line 1 on 9/12/78?

A Mr. Roisman, I think that's something we talked about, about eight hours in September; and the fact that my testimony, regarding this very form, was that it didn't have enough lines. And that line 1 was not signed off until the second fit-up and cleanliness inspection was performed.

17 You mean, in other words, your hypothesis is Q that Mr. Wilkerson did the test as required and filled out, 18 19 for line 1, the inspection, and filled out a chit and 20 didn't enter it on line 1 of the form because, if he did, 21 there wouldn't have been a line 1 of the form for purpose of doing the second fit-up and cleanliness? And he 22 23 intended for the chit to be the evidence of that inspection? 24

25 A He intended for the chit to be the inspection of

> 1 the -- I want to say outside, but in this case it's 2 actually the inside. This is a weld made from the back 3 side, contrary -- I don't want to confuse you. Most welds 4 are welded, the backing strip is tack welded on the back 5 side or concrete side, and welded from the water side. This particular weld is welded -- it is tack welded --6 7 the backing strip is tack welded on the inside and welded the other way prior to concrete placement. 8 9 0 Okay. Regardless of that, what you are saying 10 is that for this weld there were two sets of fit-up and 11 cleanliness required and only one line to mark that that 12 had been inspected; right? 13 A Yes, sir. 14 And that Mr. Wilkerson didn't sign the one line 0 15 when he did the first of those two inspections but saved 16 that line so it could be signed for the second of those 17 two inspections; correct? 18 A Yes, sir. 19 0 Now, is Mr. Wilkerson still at the site, still 20 on the plant site? 21 A As far as I know, yes, sir. I haven't been 22 there for a while. 23 Q Did you talk to him about this? 24 A He was -- it was discussed. I did not 25 personally discuss it with him.

1

Q Who did discuss it with him?

2 A One of two quality engineers that were working 3 on the situation.

4 Q By "the situation' what do you mean?

5 A Why line 1 isn't signed on some travelers.

6 Q I see. Was it their duty to report back to you 7 what they learned?

8 I believe the way it came about was that I -- I A 9 had discussed it with people, both in the craft and QC, 10 whenever this process first started. By "this process" 11 I'm talking about this particular proceeding. Due to my, 12 I want to say limited availability at the site, the TRT 13 was looking into liner plate travelers concurrent with my 14 testifying in these proceedings, so essentially there was 15 a parallel effort going between what I had done and what the existing quality engineering organization had done. 16 17 I discussed the quality engineering's -- or quality 18 engineering's discussions with the inspectors that were 19 still there, with them as those discossions occurred.

20 Q Are they the source by testimony that what 21 happened was that Larry Wilke son and the inspection of 22 the fit-up and cleanliness, the first fit-up and 23 cleanliness inspection on, when the five-line travelers 24 were in use that he did that and left the line blank, 25 intending the chit to be used as the verification that the

1	first inspection had been done?
2	A I don't want to say it was the source,
3	Mr. Roisman. I think I drew that conclusion on the paper
4	that's in front of me. That substantiated my filing.
5	Q Well, then is the other true? Is Mr. Wilkerson
6	not a source of that conclusion by you?
7	A I guess I don't understand, Mr. Roisman. I told
8	you I didn't personally talk to Larry Wilkerson.
9	Q That's right.
10	A I told you I independently drew the same
11	conclusion that quality engineering did, by talking to
12	Larry Wilkerson.
13	Your question to me is what is my source? My source, I
14	guess, in answer to your question, is the paper in front
15	of me.
16	Q And nothing more than that?
17	A I didn't say that.
18	Q I want you to pin your source for me, Mr. Brandt,
19	so I can test it. I don't think that's an unreasonable
20	thing to ask you; do you?
21	A I don't think it's unreasonable at all,
22	Mr. Roisman. But just like so many other things in this
23	proceeding, I don't know what you are asking.
24	JUDGE BLOCH: Do you know whether quality
25	engineering drew its conclusion based on the paper or

1	based on talk with Mr. Wilkerson?
2	THE WITNESS: I know that quality engineering
3	has both talked to Mr. Wilkerson and looked at the paper.
4	I won't attempt to sit here today and testify what their
5	basis for deciding anything was at this point. I'm saying
6	the paper in front of me now, and then in these boxes, is
7	enough to lead me to believe without any doubt what that
8	chit signed by Larry Wilkerson on September 12, 1978
9	stands for.
10	JUDGE BLOCH: But on particular welds you just
11	can't testify as to whether information came directly from
12	a QC inspector?
13	THE WITNESS: That's exactly my testimony.
14	BY MR. ROISMAN:
15	Q I take it, Mr. Brandt, that but for the writing
16	on the chit, the handwritten "first fit-up and cleanliness
17	of plate to plate (assembly A-17)"; that but for that
18	writing on the chit, you wouldn't know whether that chit
19	was for step 1 or step 2; would you?
20	A Was your question, Mr. Roisman, the writing that
21	says, "first fit-up through (A-17)"?
22	Q Yes.
23	A No, there's more on the chit that would indicate
24	to me that it is the first fit-up.
25	Q What is it? Is it the WMR number?

1	A Yes, it is.
2	Q Now, look on the first page of the traveler,
3	please. I guess it's the first page?
4	A The first page of the five-line?
5	Q Yes. Right.
6	A Okay.
7	Q Now, on the line where that WMR number appears,
8	which is the first line, there's a number 2, and then
9	above that "first fit, 2." Is that correct?
10	A Yes, it is.
11	Q And what is that designed to denote? What is
12	that line supposed to be telling us?
13	A That welding consumables drawn on WORA017 and
14	143, using well procedure 88125, were used and performance
15	of the first fit-up up and the tacking of the backing
16	strip to the two plates referenced on the top part of the
17	traveler.
18	Q So that the WMR number is a number for both the
19	second step and the first step; correct? The first
20	inspection and the second inspection?
21	A As a practical matter, Mr. Roisman, I think
22	you'll find that's true for all of them.
23	Q But my
24	A The answer to your question is "yes." But I'm
25	not sure you understand why.

1	JUDGE BLOCH: Explain further so the board will
2	understand.
3	THE WITNESS: The step 2 is simply a matter of
4	looking at the tacks that are maintained in the fit-up.
5	BY MR. ROISMAN:
6	Q Which comes first, step 1 or step 2?
7	A It depends on how it was fit up. It could have
8	been done simultaneously.
9	Q You would simultaneously check the back
10	stripping tack and the fit-up and cleanliness?
11	A You could. On this particular joint geometry,
12	you could easily, yes, because it's welded from an
13	atypical side, if you will. Welded toward the back side
14	rather than toward the inside.
15	JUDGE BLOCH: But cleanliness, doesn't that have
16	to be looked at before the tack weld is made and looked at
17	after the tack weld?
18	THE WITNESS: Can I draw you a picture?
19	JUDGE BLOCH: If that is true you just say it.
20	Can you look after the tack weld is made or before?
21	Explain the difficulty.
22	THE WITNESS: Judge Bloch, you are talking about
23	a weld that might be an eighth, quarter of an inch maybe
24	as long as a half inch long. The tack weld just holds the
25	backing strip to the cleanliness plate.

1	JUDGE BLOCH: But is the tack weld done first or
2	second?
3	JUDGE JORDAN: Do you do cleanliness inspection
4	on the tack weld?
5	THE WITNESS: Is your question "could you look
6	at it after"?
7	JUDGE BLOCH: From plant procedures.
8	THE WITNESS: I would prefer to see the
9	procedures. If you are asking from a practical standpoint
10	I'll answer your question. If you want a practical answer
11	I will. If I had every document pertaining to these 1302,
12	I would have a lot more documents with me.
13	JUDGE BLOCH: So you don't notice whether the
14	cleanliness inspection had to be done prior to the tack
15	welding or not?
16	THE WITNESS: Are you saying procedurally
17	mandated, Judge Bloch?
18	JUDGE BLOCH: You don't know whether it was
19	procedurally mandated that the cleanliness inspection had
20	to be done before the tack weld because you don't have the
21	procedure before you?
22	THE WITNESS: Yes, that's true. I don't have it
23	in front of me and I don't remember what was required in
24	1978.
25	BY MR. ROISMAN:

1	Q Mr. Brandt, I'm going to show you what you
2	previously provided, which is some instructions procedures.
3	MR. WATKINS: Mr. Chairman, before he does that,
4	we request that the traveler package for weld 663 be bound
5	into the record at this point for comprehensibility of the
6	explanation the witness has just given.
7	JUDGE BLOCH: That may be done.
8	Who is going to provide the copy?
9	MR. ROISMAN: The person who asked to have it
10	bound in, I trust.
11	MR. WATKINS: Are you finished asking questions
12	on that traveler?
13	MR. ROISMAN: No.
14	JUDGE BLOCH: Let us have it bound in at this
15	point but we'll provide it to the reporter when we are
16	done with the questions on the traveler.
17	(The document follows:)
18	
19	
20	
21	
22	
23	
24	
25	

Erc	PROJECT :	DR INFO	RMAT ESS STEE JOB NO.	ION FIGURE	ONLY ER INSPECTION -1195 UNIT	TRAVELER Reart 2	2064 6 WE BAGE 7 OF	45 63 ID NO. 4 2-8/3/83
Corrado Corrad	8 2401 A Wing No. PLATE TO PL	React. Ju POC ATE	DL DL INSERT T	omby/	AIT Stanler METAL TE ANGLE	o Heel TIPE TO PLATE	14. " R MTL. THK.	PC to RPB PC. to PC.
WELDER SYMBOL	WAR NO.	WELD PROCED.	HOLD POINT	1.	. Fit up and	cleanliness	of above:	
AEO	A017143	88025	First Eit		SAT	* 83/2/2	CTON ATON AND	D 4 0 7
ANY	A017501	88032	5	1	RESULTS	LNOPE	CION SILWATURE	DATE
ACH	A017512	88032	5	2	. Vele of bac	king strip t	ack/illiet wal	as:
ANY	A017541	88032	5		RESULTS	INSPE	CTCR SIGNATURE	= <u>9-12-78</u> DATE
ANY	R017558	88032	5	3.	. Cleanliness	of channel,	liner, and ba	cking strip:
ANY	A023294	88032	5		N/M RESULTS	INSPE	NIA.	
-0-				4.	Final V.T.	of channel f	illet weld:	
				1	N/A RESULTS	TUSPE	TOR STOLATIER	MA
				5	Final V.T.	of inside we	ld:	5415
					RESULTS	THISPE	TUN CU	10-378
				-		444 V 4	oren orentratived	
				1				
				ł				
-0					Completion	of weld insp	ection:	
-						See Ster	8 page 1	
-					RESULTS	INSPE	CTOR SIGNATURE	DATZ
•				*	late entry, 1	Lattacker	beent gross doc	umentation
				pagi	2424, NOT	Chit per	CPQCI2.11	-11 paragrap
				5 (	No(6) - 3-13/9	3		01

86-21-5 DATE AFO DATE: 663 TIME 0 5 WAR: ROITIYS paros FIELD WELD JT.# ACCEPT: .В. mitcheep AEO FOREMAN 5/5 Liver#2 B8 2401A CLEAN - FIT-UP NON DE NUCTIVE TEST INSPECTION REQUEST VISUAL T. P FINAL T DRAWING # INSPECTORY COMMENTS: WEIDER: INSP. NOITAMAUANI NUI

all all and all a

ROJEC I	CPSES	JOB NO. 3	EST REPORT 05-1195 U	NIT &	PAGE	OF
BB2401A		SYSTEM S.S. LINE	R R#2	CLASS	20 30	(OTHER)
WELD/ITEM NUMBER		LOCATION	*2 830'			
MTL TYPE S.S.	MTL. THICK 15	)' DIA/LENG	5 <sup>11</sup>			
STAGE OF MFG.	C ROOT		FINAL	JOINT DESIGN		BKS BOTHER
EAK DETECTION SOLUTION	SNOOP		PRELIMINARY CHECK		SAT	
PRESSURE GAUGE M & TE N	IUMBER		PRESSURE GAUGE CAL. DU	JO-29-8	4	

EXAMINATION	SATISFACTORY	UNSATISFACTORY	NOT APPLICABLE
SURFACE PREPARATION	SAt	March 19 18	
SURFACE CLEANLINESS	SA+		
TEMPERATURE	SAt		
IGHTING	SAt		an and the state of the
PRESSURE DURING EXAM	0-2-5-8		
HOLD TIME ( sec )	20 5EC.		

OI-OP 11.18-6		ACCEPT P REJECT
INSPECTOR Holeomhe	CERTIFICATION LEVEL	DATE 14,84

Drawing BB 2401A	S	vstem S,S, L;	NER RI	WDC/Traveler # F.W. 66	3
elds/Item # 663			Location	RB#2 830'	100
Mfg Stage FINAL			NDE Proc	edure Noot-opirio / Rev.	
Equip/Mat'ls Mfg. MAGN	AFLUX	and appropriate the	Acceptan	ce Std. 1/3	2.2
Penetrant Batch # 828097	7 Clea	ner Batch # 8 -	80015	Developer Batch # 82 F 0.4/	
AC Yoke D DC Prods	NA	Model #	NA	M&TE IRC # ./.P	14 17
Mat'l Type SS	Mat'l Thickr	ness 15"	Server 1	Diameter	
Sketch & Comments			T1 00	Length D	5

1			
Æ		1	
		,	
1			

Inspergerry

Heleomty

Certification Level

11

Date 8-13-8

Results Accept V Reject

Brown G Root, in FOR INFORMATION ONLY 20649 236 FIGURE 3 WELD NO. B&R STAINLESS STEEL LINER INSPECTION TRAVELER PROJECT: CPSES JOB NO .: 35-1195 UNIT PAGE 2 / OF 7 React finer 2 2401A wing No. METAL TYPE 1" & 7/16" Embed to Plate MTL. THK. PC. to PC. PLATE TO PLATE INSERT TO PLATE ANGLE TO PLATE COTHEREnded PC22 to B23 ELDER WELD HOLD MEOL PROCED. WR NO. POINT 1. Fit up and cleanliness of above: 31,183 8 SAT An neumeres EU A068850 88025 FF ATR 88023 AU68890 2 2. V.T. of backing strip tack/fillet welds: 4 FG A069139 88023 SAT. INSPECTOR SECNATURE B293 FA 1 88025 3. Cleanliness of channel, liner, and backing strip: B295-A AT 25088 -N/A RESULTS INSPECTOR SIGNATURE 4. Final V.T. of channel fillet weld: LISPECTOR SIGNATURE DATE RESULTS 5. Final V.T. of inside weld: \$ 60 MA CTOR SIGNATURE Completion of weld inspection: RESULTS INSPECTOR SIGNATURE DATE A LATE ENTRY PER CP QCT 2. 11-11 PAR9 5 SEENOTE: REFERENCE NOT CHIT A MACHAN DOCUMENTATION

		B&R Stain	less Ste	el Lin	er Inspection Traveler
QI PROJEC	-QP-11.14-	-6 REV	1195	UNIT	Z PAGE OF
BB Z Drawin	401-A	REACTOR Live Pool	<u>e #2</u> 4	Meta	SEEL 1" TO "16" EMBED TO PLATE Type Mt1. Thck. PC. to PC.
	Plate to Pla	ite Ir	isert to	Plate	Angle to Plate Other PC22 TO B2
Welder	WEML	Weld	Hold		
Symbol	No.	Proced.	Point	1.	Fit up and Cleanliness of Above
					Results Inspector Signature Date
				2.	V.T. of Backing Strip Tack/Fillet Welds:
					Results Inspector Signature Date
)				3.	Cleanliness of Channel, Liner, and B. Stri
		-			Results Inspector Signature Date
				4.	Final V.T. of Channel Fillet Weld:
	1.1.1				Results Inspector Signature Date
	1111			5.	Seam Weld Fit Up and Cleanliness:
					Results Inspector Signature Date
				6.	Final V.T. of Welds for Surface Preps.
					Results Inspector Signature Date
				7.	Final P.T. and Vacuum Box of Seams (See Weld Inspection Sheet)
	1				
		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1			Results Inspector Signature Date

. j	OR INFORMATION ONLY					
	WELD NO.					
	B&R Stainless Steel Liner Inspection Traveler					
	Weld Inspection Sheet Page of					
Acceptance Gibbs & Hi	Std. 11 2323-SS-18					
7a.	Penetrant Mfg. Magnaflux-Spotcheck					
	Cleaner Mfg. Magnaflux-Spotcheck					
	Developer Mfg. Magnaflux-Spotcheck					
	NDE Procedure					
	Final P.T. Level II RESULTS INSPECTOR SIGN. DATE					
7b.	Vacuum Box GASKET TYPE SOLUTION TYPE					
	by					
	Pretest Cleaning Pressure Temperature NDE Procedure					
	Solution Application Method Post Test Cleaning					
	Gauge Serial Number Pressure Differential Maintained for Sec Min.					
	Final V.B.					
	N/A - Not Applicable					
	Satisfactory Unsatisfactory Level II Date					



「日本のなな 20653

、「「「「「「「」」」」」

FOR INFORMATION ONLY

いちでいったのないので

NON DESTRIE TVE T	FOR EMAN	TIME	DATE /0 -17-79	
INSPECTION ADQUES	T			
WELDER:	tice AEU			
DRAWING # BA	8 2401A			
TNSP.   CLEAN	FIT-UP FIELD	WELD JT.# 2	36	<b>-</b> 1997 -
REQ. VISUAL	⊐L.P.			_ 14
COMMENTS:	WMR:	A068850	AEU	
First f	it up and			
Cleanling 1				
to rea				
l l	nnel		10 18 1	21
TUSPECTOR: ATT	/ // LOG ACCE	Pr: V	DAIL	- 5.57 % 3 -
INSPECTOR:	ACCE		DAIS:	3
INSPECTOR:	1. 11/ COY ACCE	PT:	UATS:	3
INSPECTOR:	ACCE	PT:	UATS:	3
INSPECTOR:	ACCE	PT:	UATE:	3
INSPECTOR:	<u>ACCE</u>		DATE:	
INSPECTOR:	<u>/. /// COY ACCE</u>			
INSPECTOR:	<u>/. /// COY ACCE</u>	PT:		
INSPECTOR:	<u>/. /// COJ_ACCE</u>		UATE:	
INSPECTOR:	CCE		UATE:	
INSPECTOR:	CCE		UATE:	
INSPECTOR	T. TT COL ACCE			

「あちかちないまとう」 こうしいち あまま ちょういいちょう

ことのないできますというで、 こうしいちょうないないのである あいいう

20654 FOR INFORMATION ONLY TRIC STANON TEXAS UTILITIES NCR No AT INCH, GENERATING CO. M83-00795 /2 ITEM/COMPONENT TAG/ID NUMBER LOCATION OR ELEVATION STRUCTURE/SYSTEM UNIT ANR NO RB 55 Liner welle ECCEBE ACTA B67401A NA T/0 410. NCONFORMING CONDITION A Review of STAINLESS STEEL LINER T. AVE lers, for RB#2 Chuity we like. has found that the Required Fitup/Cleanliness inspections of inside REPORTING PERSIDNNEL (waterside) we lds annot be verified ps being performed Quality of welds indetermante Ste Attached Sheet for Welds Reviewed Alfach I REFERENCE DOCUMENT: QL-QP 11.14-6 PARA Ster 5 REV .... REPORTED BY R.D. Smith/C.C. RANDACC/Lou Tessier (A) Bullione 3117183 REVIEW/APPROVAL D.T.Ctt 818184 BO ACTION ADDRESSEE DEPAR Bill Bake / Kopengen Hooter Eng DISPOSITION REPAIR USE AS IS XXX REWORK SCRAP JUBJECT WELDS ARE SEAM WELPS VTILLZED TO PROVIDE LEAK CTION ADDRESSE TIGHTNESS OF THE UNER. ACCEPTABILITY OF WELDS SHALL BE BASED ON WACCOM VACUUM BOX AND HYDROSTATIC TESTS. REVIEW/APEROV 13.84 8 QE REVIEW APPROVAL Tott 5 14 54 TON VERIFICATION & CLOSURE de la contrata de la Harra

FOR INFORMATION ONLY

NER M83 00795 ROSPITA/ERENDAL/2 TESSER 3/17/83 / E/7/84

Well #

210

209

200

192

Gent

WED #	weld #
1145	330
729	299
709	291
700	288
699	285
695	282
353	281
351	280
349	278
348	277
347	274
346	271
345	263
344	261
341	257
338	2.52
337	251
336	2.50
335	248
3 4	
335	7 37



1

20657

BY MR. ROISMAN:

2 I'm going to show you what is marked as 0 3 construction procedure 31-1195-CCP-38, revision 3; and for reasons that I do not fully understand -- I'm going to 4 5 show you what is marked as page 5 of 18 listing QC hold 6 points, and ask you whether it is a correct assumption, 7 based upon this page, that fit-up and cleanliness is a 8 hold point which precedes the visual testing of the 9 backing strip tacks fillet weld, and that you must do 10 cleanliness before the tacks.

11 A What you are showing me is number 1 to this date, 12 September 23, 1979. The answer to your question is "yes." 13 It specified that fit-up and cleanliness check is to be 14 performed prior to the backup bar weld.

Q Can you tell me who is governed by this construction procedure? Was Mr. Wilkerson? Strike that. Was the inspector doing inspections at the time this procedure was in effect, was he governed by this, or was it only the construction people who were governed by it? A The inspection procedure defined a QC inspector's

21 responsibility.

Q Looking at CP QCI-2.11 rev. 2, which is dated 1/9/78, where does this inspection -- and looking under section 3.1, QC hold points inspection and documentation requirement, does a similar requirement of fit-up and cleanliness

> preceding tack welding appear on pages 1 and 2 of that document, which I'm now showing you, for welding operation? A It doesn't come out and actually say it. It is certainly implied, Mr. Roisman.

5 Q All right. Now I would like you to look at 6 pages 45,420 and 45,421 of your prefiled testimony that 7 was originally dated October 3, but filed on October 1, 8 1984. And starting on line 7 of 45,420 and going over to 9 line 2 of 45,421, tell me if it is not your testimony 10 there that the tacking is done before the cleanliness and 11 fit-up inspection occurs?

MR. WATKINS: Your Honor, I would like to invite the witness to review as much of the surrounding pages as he feels necessary.

15 THE WITNESS: Please restate your question.16 BY MR. ROISMAN:

17 0 I'm asking you whether or not the testimony that I'm asking you to look at there doesn't say that in fact 18 you do the tack welding before you do the fit-up and 19 20 cleanliness inspection and that that's an explanation that 21 you give for another apparent discrepancy in documentation? 22 I'm trying to figure out how I can answer your A question without confusing the issue more. 23 24

In order for a fit-up to be maintained and thereby signed off, whether you are talking about a fit-up of two

> pieces of pipe, two pieces of, in this case liner plate, 1 or a fit-up of a piece of angle to a piece of plate, it 2 3 has to be tacked. Otherwise the fit-up is not maintained. 4 If you have two pieces of plate that are physically 5 separated by, say a guarter of an inch, and there's not something absolutely maintaining that quarter-inch 6 7 separation, there's no way of signing off the fit-up as 8 proper.

9 Q So you are saying that every time a fit-up was 10 verified, it had to have been preceded by a tacking weld 11 on any of these liner plates?

12 A There had to be a tack weld holding -13 maintaining the space, not necessarily the tack weld that
14 attached the backing strip to the liner plate.

15 Q What would the tack weld be attaching? What two 16 things would be being attached by it?

17 Possibly the spacer bar in the plates. I'm not A 18 sure. There's a spacer bar inside -- this weld is a bad 19 example, as I said, because it's welded the wrong way, but on a conventional plate-to-plate weld there's a spacer bar 20 21 which maintains the gap between the two plates. But there's nothing that prevents the two plates -- the spacer 22 23 bar from a physical limitation prevents the two plates 24 being drawn closer together, and in order for them to be 25 drawn closer together for a practical purpose they would

21189.0 BRT

1 have to crush or displace the spacer bar. 2 But there's nothing, without either the plates being 3 welded to the spacer, tack welded to the spacer, or the 4 backing strip tack welded to the plates, that would keep 5 the plates from drawing further apart from one another. 6 Is the spacer bar left in? 0 7 A No. It's removed. So if it had been tacked in, you'd have to 8 Q 9 physically remove the weld, right, break the weld in some 10 way? 11 A Yes. 12 Does that seem plausible, that they would have 0 13 done that? 14 A I don't know. You've got me at a loss because I don't -- I'm sitting here trying to figure out how they 15 tacked it together to sign off. I understand the point 16 17 you are trying to make and I'm really trying to answer you to the best of my ability. And I wasn't there when it was 18 19 done so I'm at a disadvantage. 20 JUDGE BLOCH: If you don't know you can always say you don't know. 21 22 THE WITNESS: That is the answer, Judge Bloch. 23 I'm trying to hypothesize and answer his questions. If 24 I'm not supposed to do that I'll be glad to stop. 25 I'm trying to be as honest as I can and yet explain

2

1 both the fabrication and inspection sequence.

BY MR. ROISMAN:

3 Q The two plates that are to have a certain 4 distance between them, they are set down and then moved to 5 the point where the construction people believe that they 6 have the right distance between them; correct?

7 What do you mean "set down," Mr. Roisman? A 8 Well, they are leaned up against the wall or 0 9 laid down against the wall, wherever the welding work is going to be done; right? They are not hanging in the air? 10 11 A But if you have two plates that are to be fit to 12 where the seam is a horizontal weld seam between two 13 vertical plates, there has to be something to keep -- or even a horizontal weld -- there has to be something that 14 15 maintains the gap at a fixed distance.

16 Q It could be just the weight of the plates; 17 couldn't it? I mean, if they weighed 2300 pounds each, it 18 wouldn't be easily moved.

19 A Or horizontal -- you could bump it, move it 20 quite easily -- excuse me -- I mean for a vertical weld. 21 For a vertical seam, if two plates were butted up as they 22 were fabricating the liner out of place, if you had bumped 23 either plate it would tend to broaden the gap.

24 Q Do either the construction or inspection
25 procedures tell us how they were to deal with this dilemma

1	that you are presenting?
2	A It is more construction practice, Mr. Roisman,
3	than something there's several different ways to do it.
4	I don't know how that was done. That's clearly my answer.
5	Q Well, let's it seems that there are several
6	options, though. I'm trying to see if I understand
7	whether you think you have covered the field.
8	One option is that the backing strip was tack welded on
9	to hold it on, and then the fit-up inspection was done; is
10	that correct? That's one option?
11	A Yes, sir.
12	Q Another option is that the spacer bar was tack
13	welded in place and then the inspection was done; is that
14	correct?
15	A That's an option; yes, sir.
16	Q Now, in the case of the spacer bar, it would
17	still be possible to determine both cleanliness and fit-up
18	without having had any part of the plate ( vered, the
19	spacer bar being between the plates rather than
20	overlapping the plates; correct?
21	A Yes, sir.
22	Q But in the case of the tacking of the backing
23	strip, you would actually be overlapping the point where
24	the two plates are coming close to each other and the
25	cleanliness would not be visible from the side that the

tacking -- that the backing strip has been tacked to; 1 2 would it? 3 Please repeat your question. A 4 If the backing strip were tacked on to the two 0 5 plates, you wouldn't be able to do a cleanliness 6 inspection for the side of the weld that the backing strip 7 was applied to, because the backing strip would be covering part of what you had to look at to determine 8 9 cleanliness; wouldn't it? 10 A There is no weld on that side, Mr. Roisman. 11 JUDGE BLOCH: Cleanliness, as I understand your 12 testimony, would be an inspection by eye of the inside of 13 the tacking strip and the edges of the metal? Is that 14 what you are saying? 15 THE WITNESS: No, sir. Judge Bloch, I offered 16 when we first got into this to draw a picture, and I think 17 we are to the point in order to explain this and ever end 18 this conversation --19 JUDGE BLOCH: Let's do it. Draw a picture. 20 Do we have a white piece of paper that we can put into 21 the record later? 22 (Discussion off the record.) 23 JUDGE BLOCH: Could you help the witness so he can mark what he's done and then describe it orally. 24 25 (Discussion off the record.).

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

JUDGE BLOCH: We'll take a status check in 10 minutes. (Recess.) JUDGE BLOCH: The hearing will come to order. Mr. Watkins, would you like to conduct the examination which will enable us to identify the drawing and insert it into the transcript for reference? MR. WATKINS: Sure. EXAMINATION BY MR. WATKINS: Q Mr. Brandt, will you explain this drawing, please? MR. ROISMAN: Why don't we give it an identification first? JUDGE BLOCH: If we are going to bind it into the record -- okay. Call it the Brandt diagram. MR. WATKINS: Your Honor, I'm going to give a copy to Mr. Brandt, the original to the reporter. May we have it bound in at this point? JUDGE BLOCH: Let's label it the Brandt diagram. (The document follows:)

- 22 23
- 24
- 25

AUL STEPS WATER REFER TO 5 LINE TRAVELER Fit-up gap 20665 A A A ARER BAR BEFORE STEP 1 CONCRETE WATER - TACK WELD BEFORE STEP 3 EMARE B CONCRETE AFFER STEP 4 BEFORE CONCRETE PLACEMENT SPACE (2 MEMOVE) TO REVERIES FITUPS CLEANLINGS STEP 1 NOVERIFIED AFTER STEP 5 000000000

BRANDT DIACRAM

2139.0 BET

> 1 THE WITNESS: Mr. Chairman, I have got the 2 original back and I'm going to identify the spacer bar, as 3 you suggested on the break. 4 Cn top of the drawing, if you will, the top indication 5 on this page, the top shaded-in material between the 6 fit-up gap is the spacer bar, and I'm going to so note it 7 on the original of the drawing. 8 JUDGE BLOCH: The spacer bar fills the fit-up 9 gap? 10 THE WITNESS: Correct. 11 JUDGE BLOCH: For this particular weld? Is that 12 what this is? 13 THE WITNESS: This is for a typical weld, your Honor. This one, of all the welds we could have chosen, 14 15 this is atypical because it's exactly backwards. 16 MR. WATKINS: By "this," do you mean weld 663? 17 THE WITNESS: Yes, I do. 18 The two plates are drawn together and a spacer bar is 19 inserted. 20 JUDGE JORDAN: This is a typical weld, not this unusual weld; is that correct? 21 22 THE WITNESS: Right. I think it will serve the same purpose, Dr. Jordan, in the way of explanation. This 23 24 weld that we have been discussing is essentially the same thing only it's reversed with respect to water side, 25
| 1  | concrete side. And it has no leak chase channel.           |
|----|--|
| 2  | JUDGE BLOCH: What?   |
| 3  | THE WITNESS: I don't believe it has a leak                 |
| 4  | chase channel.   |
| 5  | The plates are drawn together. The initial surface, as     |
| 6  | I have stated up in the upper right-hand corner, all these |
| 7  | steps that are numbered refer to the five-line traveler.   |
| 8  | The purpose of conducting the initial fit-up inspection,   |
| 9  | fit-up and cleanliness inspection, is two-fold. It is to   |
| 10 | assure the back side surface of the two plates being       |
| 11 | joined, which I have indicated by surface A; that that     |
| 12 | area there is clean, and the gap between the two plates,   |
| 13 | which I have labeled as "fit-up gap" is within procedural  |
| 14 | tolerances.  |
| 15 | JUDGE BLOCH: So it's only the concrete side                |
| 16 | that has to be clean and the space between where the space |
| 17 | bar where the spacer bar is placed doesn't have to be      |
| 18 | clean?   |
| 19 | THE WITNESS: At this time, your Honor.                     |
| 20 | JUDGE BLOCH: Okay.   |
| 21 | THE WITNESS: The purpose of this inspection is             |
| 22 | not one of quality. It's certainly not one of safety.      |
| 23 | But the purpose of this inspection is to assure that the   |
| 24 | backing strip remains on until the inside weld is made.    |
| 25 | The reason being, if these tack welds that are ultimately  |
|    |  |

20668

21189.0 BRT

going to be placed holding this backing strip to the two
liner plates crack and the backing bar falls off into the
leak chase channel, when you come around to the inside or
water side of the weld to deposit that weld, you now have
no backing strip.

6 Do you follow me? The weld would have to be made with 7 a welder qualified to an open butt procedure rather than a 8 welder qualified with backing; or the backing strip would 9 have to be reinserted to slide it through the opening and 10 retack it.

JUDGE BLOCH: If the backing strip were just not firm, then couldn't there be a shift occurred during the welding of the inside so that you'd actually have a structural problem in the inside weld?

15 THE WITNESS: No, sir. Let me take you through 16 the sequence and then I'll offer the explanation.

17 At any rate, the surface that you are interested in when you are signing -- if we can assume for a moment, 18 19 just for reasons of explanation, that when the inside fit-up -- excuse me -- outside, concrete side fit-up and 20 21 cleanliness inspection are performed, that step 1 would be 22 formed as Mr. Roisman has suggested. This is, as I say, 23 just for explanation purposes only. And let's insert a new line, call it line 1-A, just for purposes of this 24 25 explanation.

> At the time the inside -- outside fit-up, or concrete side fit-up -- or what's referred to in the travelers in many cases as first fit -- is done, you are interested in verifying that the gap between the two abutting plates is proper and that the surface that I've labeled there as "surface AA" is cleaned.

JUDGE BLOCH: Are there tack welds at that point?
 THE WITNESS: This is the point that Mr. Roisman
 and I discussed this morning. There are several
 possibilities.

11 The one possibility we didn't explore is construction 12 could have cleaned it in this configuration and had the 13 inspector there while they tacked it in place. In that 14 situation the inspector would be signing line 1 and line 2 15 at the same time he saw him do it. That's a possibility 16 that we did not discuss this morning -- not this morning, 17 in the earlier session. At any rate --

18 JUDGE BLOCH: Is that just a possibility or is 19 that what was required by the procedure?

THE WITNESS: The procedure required verification of both, Judge Bloch. I can't sit here and tell you how it was done. I can think of at least three ways to do it.

24 JUDGE BLOCH: The procedure is supposed to say 25 the way it's done. You not only write procedures, you

1	interpret them and make sure your men follow them.
2	THE WITNESS: The procedure implies that it's
3	supposed to be clean before the tack weld is made. That's
4	clear.
5	JUDGE BLOCH: An inspection of the cleanliness?
6	THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
7	JUDGE BLOCH: Before the tack weld is made?
8	THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
9	JUDGE BLOCH: So that it should have been done
10	that way?
11	THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. I think what
12	Mr. Roisman and I were talking about is when the traveler
13	was signed, whether it occurred at the same time,
14	different times, if 1 preceded 2 or 2 preceded 1.
15	JUDGE BLOCH: Do you want to continue with the
16	story or is that enough for now for Mr. Roisman?
17	MR. ROISMAN: No. I would like him to go
18	through the whole explanation, his point that we all have
19	it so that we have a common understanding, and I think
20	it's useful to have the whole story laid out.
21	THE WITNESS: Okay. At this point, using this
22	hypothetical traveler which I have described as a step 1
23	and a step 1-A, the step 1-A being the inside fit-up and
24	cleanliness inspection after step 1 was signed off, our
25	concurrent excuse me after the step 1 inspection was

25

performed, the backing strip would be tacked on the back side as we see in the second figure from the top. The little circles that are drawn, or quarter circles that are drawn to the right and left of the darkened strip on the back side of the weld, are these tack welds.

JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Just for the record, when Mr. Brandt says "back side," he's referring to the part he marked "concrete." When he says "inside," he's referring to the part he marked "water."

10 THE WITNESS: And the darkened strip in the 11 second picture is the backing strip. That's also not 12 labeled.

13 These quarter circles are the tack welds.

14 After a visual inspection -- after a visual inspection 15 of these tack welds adjoining this backing strip to the two abutting plates is performed, step 2 can be signed off. 16 17 At this point, the surface that I've got in the second picture labeled "surface B," which is the area on the back 18 19 side, or the concrete side of the liner plates, and the ---20 what is ultimately going to contain a fillet weld on the 21 outside edges of the channel, have to be inspected for cleanliness. 22

23 MR. ROISMAN: May I interrupt him and ask a 24 question?

JUDGE BLOCH: I didn't understand what he just

1 said, so maybe he can just clarify it.

2 MR. ROISMAN: That's what I was going to ask him. 3 JUDGE BLOCH: What is going to be inspected for cleanliness? You have the spacer bar in place and it 4 5 looks to me that you are saying the part under the spacer bar is going to be inspected for cleanliness. 6 7 THE WITNESS: No, sir. Assuming that you are looking at this in section, just as it's drawn. Surface B 8 9 is the surface on the back side of the stainless steel liner plates. Do you see where the arrow draws? 10 11 JUDGE BLOCH: Yes. That's not the problem. It's the two small arrows that are puzzling me. 12 13 THE WITNESS: That's a channel that's going to 14 be welded over the backing strip. The outside edges of 15 the flange of the channel also have to be inspected for 16 cleanliness. 17 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. I've got it. 18 THE WITNESS: At that point, step 3 on the 19 five-line traveler can be signed off. 20 MR. ROISMAN: Can I just ask him --21 BY MR. ROISMAN: Is the shaded area between the plates on the 22 Q 23 second drawing, second line of the drawing, is that still the spacer bar? 24 25 A Yes, sir.

> JUDGE BLOCH: I notice in the third drawing that you've drawn it so that the weld comes on a portion of the channel?

THE WITNESS: It's a fillet weld; yes, sir.
JUDGE BLOCH: I assume the cleanliness of
surface B has to include the portion that is going to be
touched by that weld on the outside of the channel?

8 THE WITNESS: That's what I'm saying. If you'll 9 note, the arrows on surface B point to the back side of 10 the liner, and it was attempted to -- it looks like it's 11 drawn to the bottom edge of the channel. Actually what it 12 was attempting to refer to are the outside edges of the 13 flange, the channel flange itself.

14 In fact, the tip of the channel, if you will, is not 15 welded at all.

16 At this point, in the third picture, the fillet welds 17 are made, attaching the leak chase channel to the back 18 side of the liner plate. These fillet welds are indicated 19 by a shaded mark on the outside of the channel which is 20 now in place in figure 3. Are you with me so far? 21 At this point, concrete is placed -- at this point the 22 liner plate is lifted from its out-of-place fabrication 23 area to inside the building, form work -- excuse me --24 rebar is installed behind it, studs are shot onto the reinforcing plates and the liner, to be embedded in 25

> JUDGE BLOCH: I notice in the third drawing that you've drawn it so that the weld comes on a portion of the channel?

20673

THE WITNESS: It's a fillet weld; yes, sir.
JUDGE BLOCH: I assume the cleanliness of
surface B has to include the portion that is going to be
touched by that weld on the outside of the channel?

8 THE WITNESS: That's what I'm saying. If you'll 9 note, the arrows on surface B point to the back side of 10 the liner, and it was attempted to -- it looks like it's 11 drawn to the bottom edge of the channel. Actually what it 12 was attempting to refer to are the outside edges of the 13 flange, the channel flange itself.

14 In fact, the tip of the channel, if you will, is not 15 welded at all.

16 At this point, in the third picture, the fillet welds 17 are made, attaching the leak chase channel to the back 18 side of the liner plate. These fillet welds are indicated 19 by a shaded mark on the outside of the channel which is 20 now in place in figure 3. Are you with me so far? 21 At this point, concrete is placed -- at this point the 22 liner plate is lifted from its out-of-place fabrication area to inside the building, form work -- excuse me --23 rebar is installed behind it, studs are shot onto the 24 25 reinforcing plates and the liner, to be embedded in

1 concrete, and concrete is placed. 2 At this point, after concrete placement, the channel 3 and the backing strip are inaccessible. They are now in concrete -- excuse me, the back side of the backing strip 4 5 is now inaccessible. JUDGE BLOCH: So when you say "reverify fit-up," 6 but cleanliness isn't reverification. This is a different 7 8 cleanliness check; is that right? 9 THE WITNESS: The inside cleanliness is to 10 verify that the cleanliness on the inside is clean prior 11 to commencement of welding from that side. 12 JUDGE BLOCH: Knowing that does not let you know 13 whether the cleanliness of step 1 was done properly on the 14 outside? 15 THE WITNESS: No. But that's the point I'm 16 trying to make. 17 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. 18 THE WITNESS: At the point in the fabrication 19 sequence to where you get to the fourth picture down --20 chronologically we are in that timeframe now -- you have 21 only performed one inspection at that point that's critical -- it's not even critical but it's important to 22 23 quality or safety, and that is the visual inspection of that fillet weld attaching the channel to the back of the 24 25 liner plate.

> 1 The reason that you measure the fit-up cap in the 2 beginning and to verify -- well, let's take it one by one. 3 The reason that you measure and verify that the fit-up gap is proper when you attach the backing strip and 4 5 ultimately the leak chase channel to the back side of the liner is to minimize your construction list. Once the 6 7 leak chase channel is welded to the liner, the liner isn't going anywhere. However, if that gap is wrong at that 8 9 point, it is going to involve much more costly rework than 10 if the gap was proper.

> 11 The reason I say the backing strip weld, the visual 12 inspection of the backing strip tack welds and the 13 cleanliness of the back side of the liner is not important 14 is, the purpose of performing that inspection is to give 15 you a high degree of confidence that the backing strip 16 will remain in that position through the fourth picture. Because at this point, the backing strip, as you noted 17 18 earlier, the tacks have cracked for some reason, or the 19 backing strip has accidentally become dislodged. The backing strip is now within this leak channel and you now 20 have no backing strip to weld against. You have one of 21 22 two options.

> 23 Either you can weld the weld as an open butt procedure, 24 or you can try to reaffix the backing strip. In either 25 case, it's also on a construction risk basis because it's

> 1 reverified. 2 So, from a practical matter, and from a quality matter --3 assuming, as Mr. Roisman did in his -- I believe inferred 4 in his opening statement, that the purpose of quality was 5 to assure that all the requirements were met -- which I'm 6 not sure that I can agree with it -- in most industries 7 quality control plays as much a function in minimizing production risk or assuring final endproduct than it does 8 9 assuring absolute safety in the product. 10 There are other purposes -- quality control can perform 11 other functions, I think. That's the only point I'm 12 trying to make. 13 Here, in inspecting this backing strip, the reason for 14 doing so is not a matter of safety but a matter of 15 minimizing rework and expense of that rework. 16 JUDGE BLOCH: Your inspectors do it the same way, 17 regardless of the purpose? 18 THE WITNESS: Right. I'm not -- I'm just attempting to define the reason for structuring the 19 20 inspection program that way. The inspector's function is to follow the inspection procedure. But from a realistic 21 22 standpoint, if you are at the fourth picture, the only inspection -- and have not performed the inside fit -- if 23 24 you have not performed any welding on the inside, the only inspection that QC has performed that is either quality or 25

> safety significance is the visual inspection of that fillet 1 2 weld attaching the -- excuse me, there's two. The 3 cleanliness inspection prior to making the fillet weld 4 between the liner plate and leak chase channel, which is 5 step 3 on the traveler, and step 4 on the traveler which 6 is the visual inspection of the fillet weld. 7 JUDGE BLOCH: Does the leak chase channel 8 collect fluid that may come through that weld so you know there's a leak? Is that the purpose? 9 10 THE WITNESS: The purpose of the leak chase 11 channel is to collect any leakage that seeps through that 12 joint for whatever reason. It's a second safequard, if 13 you will, and it's collected in a sump under the liner; 14 yes, sir. 15 At this point, as I stipulated in picture 4, the gap is 16 reverified and the cleanliness of the surfaces to be 17 joined is verified. And in this hypothetical traveler, 18 line 1-A would be signed off, for fit-up and cleanliness 19 of the inside inspection. 20 At that point, the joint is welded out and you would see it in a configuration as is the fifth picture from the 21 22 top, once step 5 is signed off. 23 BY MR. ROISMAN: In the lined area in step 5 now, that's not the 24 Q 25 spacer bar but is the weld?

1

20678

A Yes, sir, it is.

2 Q Now, as I understand your testimony, there are 3 three ways in which one might go about getting to step 2 4 in this basic approach.

5 One is that you would put the spacer bar in between the 6 two plates and tack it in place to hold the fit-up.

7 Second is that you would put the backing plate in with 8 a tack weld to hold the two in place.

9 The third is that the inspector would actually be 10 present just before you were going to put the tack weld in 11 for the backing plate, and at that point he would verify 12 the cleanliness of the liner plate surfaces AA; and then 13 the tack welding would be done. Is that correct?

14 A I'm sorry, Mr. Roisman. I missed your second 15 hypothetical.

Q I was trying to find out the three ways in which one -- in which you hypothesize that one would properly do the cleanliness inspection for a plate to plate weld for the concrete side of the weld.

20 JUDGE BLOCH: I think he has a simpler question.
21 The second one, was it?

THE WITNESS: The first was that you tack the spacer bar to the plates, the third one was do it simultaneously. I don't remember what the second was. JUDGE BLOCH: The second was tacking in the

1 backing strip.

2	MR. ROISMAN: The spacing bar.
3	JUDGE BLOCH: The backing strip.
4	MR. ROISMAN: That's right, backing strip.
5	Excuse me. Correct.
6	THE WITNESS: Spacer bar, one; backing strip,
7	two; third one, be there and see the whole thing
8	whichever one of the first two you are going to do.
9	THE WITNESS: I would say of those three
10	likelihoods, probably the third one is most likely the way
11	it happened.
12	BY MR. ROISMAN:
13	Q You mean the inspectors were there watching and
14	inspecting for cleanliness as the backing strip was being
15	tacked on, or just about it was being tacked on?
16	A Yes, sir. But either of the three cases could
17	have conceivably happened.
18	Q And a fourth way is that they could have tacked
19	on the backing strip before anybody inspected cleanliness,
20	and there was no cleanliness done of the concrete side for
21	surfaces AA?
22	A Are you asking is that a possibility?
23	Q Yes.
24	A Yes, that's a possibility.
25	Q And the form don't tell us when there is not

20680

1 when you are using the five-line report in the NDE chit, 2 you can't tell which, if any of those four possibilities 3 are used, do they? It is not broken up enough to tell how 4 they followed the steps; is it?

5 A Using your hypothesis, you are hypothesizing 6 that cleanliness was not performed at all.

7 No. I'm just saying you can't tell from the Q 8 documentation which of those four procedures, one of which 9 would be "no cleanliness test done" -- in fact basically two of them were, wouldn't they? 10

11 A No.

If you put the spacer plate -- if you put the 12 0 13 spacer bar in and welded it, then it's possible to do 14 cleanliness and fit-up inspection without any obstruction. 15 If you are physically there before they put the backing 16 plate on and you verify fit-up and cleanliness before they tack on the backing plate, then you have done both steps. 17 18 But if they put the backing plate on before you got there to 19 do any inspection, you can't do the cleanliness inspection for surfaces AA; can you? They have obstructed your view? 20 Since we are on the hypothetical, Mr. Roisman, 21 A 22 surfaces AA that are of concern is the surface of AA which falls under the tack. 23

24 Correct. Q

25 A I find it totally improbable, due to the nature

> of the tacking on of the backing strip, they are not done 1 2 at prescribed intervals. It's an intermittent-type 3 welding operation -- in that the distance between any two 4 consecutive tacks might be anywhere from three feet to three inches --5 6 JUDGE BLOCH: What does it have to do with the 7 area of the tack? Once it's tacked on, it covers the area. 8 JUDGE BLOCH: If there is no tack weld, it is 9 highly improbable that the area of 3/8 of a tack weld is 10 dirty, or unclean. 11 JUDGE BLOCH: Looking at figure 2 --12 THE WITNESS: Those little circles, keep in mind, 13 are not fillet welds. They are only 3/8 of an inch long. 14 JUDGE BLOCH: Once they are on there, even the 15 backing covers the whole area? 16 THE WITNESS: You are interested in the area 17 under the tack weld. The purpose of the inspection is to 18 see that the tack weld is properly made. 19 JUDGE JORDAN: What you are saying is it really 20 doesn't have to be clean under the backing strip except at 21 the very edges; is that correct? 22 THE WITNESS: No. Maybe I'm --23 JUDGE BLOCH: It only has to be cleaned under the tack welds which are already on? 24 25 THE WITNESS: No, sir. Maybe I'm confusing you

> 1 with from a practical consideration, or the purpose behind 2 the inspection versus what the procedures require. 3 The procedures require that the whole area be clean. 4 The purpose of doing such is to assure that you have a 5 clean surface to make those tack welds on. 6 I'm saying if the surface is clean on either side of 7 this tack weld, the probability of it being dirty for the 3/8 of an inch under the tack weld --8 9 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. It's a sampling problem. 10 You think the portion between the tack welds will 11 represent what would have happened under the tack weld? THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. From a practical 12 13 consideration. I'm not saying that's what the procedure required. The procedure required the whole appear to be 14 15 clean. 16 JUDGE BLOCH: And I take it that Mr. Roisman is right, that once the strip is in place you could not 17 follow the procedure because you could not inspect the 18 19 area under the backing strip? 20 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. 21 BY MR. ROISMAN: 22 0 And just to close that, because there are two 23 separate questions: The procedure requires, does it not. 24 Mr. Brandt, that there must be a cleanliness inspection, even of the portion of the plate that's going to be 25

> 1 covered by the backing strip as well as the portion of the 2 plate that's going to have the fillet weld that's going to 3 hold the backing strip in place clean; isn't that true? 4 A If you are referring to the tack weld that holds 5 the backing strip in place, that's true, Mr. Roisman. 6 But on line 2 of the five line traveler, it can 0 7 be tack or fillet weld, isn't it? The inspection calls for either tack or fillet weld, doesn't it? 8 9 A Yes, sir. 10 0 So there are times when the backing strip is being laid in with a fillet weld and not a tack weld; 11 12 correct? A Yes, sir. For certain types of welds that's the 13 14 case. But a fillet -- a tack weld is a fillet weld. But 15 in some cases the fillet welds are continuous. 16 0 What is this line on line 2 of the five-line 17 traveler which has "backing strip tack/fillet welds 18 intended to communicate to the inspector"; what's he 19 supposed to be looking at? 20 A However the backing strip is affixed to the 21 plate. Q You mean there's no procedure as to whether it 22 is to be done with a tacking or a fillet weld? 23 24 A I think I tried to tell you, Mr. Roisman, a tack weld is a fillet weld. 25

21189.0 BR1

> JUDGE BLOCH: He meant with an interrupted tack 1 2 weld or a continuous fillet weld. 3 THE WITNESS: I don't believe the drawings ever 4 require a continuous fillet weld. 5 JUDGE BLOCH: It was the option of the welder? 6 THE WITNESS: It was a construction option due 7 to the nature of the joint being fitted. 8 JUDGE BLOCH: Do we know it was a construction 9 option or is that what the procedure says? 10 THE WITNESS: I'm telling you I don't know. 11 It's not in the procedure. It would be on the drawing. 12 For embedded plates, I know the construction sequence was 13 they fillet welded using a continuous fillet weld of the 14 backing strip to the embed, to hold the backing strip 15 rigidly against the embed; place this embed, with its now 16 fillet welded backing strip, and tack welded the backing strip on the side of the liner. Picture, if you will, a 17 18 wall with a hole cut out for a window. 19 JUDGE BLOCH: As I understand, it's being held 20 firmly by the continuous weld on the outside. Why would 21 you tack weld on the inside? 22 THE WITNESS: I didn't say the inside. I said 23 on the plate side. If you have a wall with a window cut out of it, you are 24 25 going to put a window in. You install a backing strip,

1	and rather than putting your window in and tacking your
2	backing strip to one side and then the other, thereby
3	holding all three pieces in close contact, these embed
4	plates are thicker than the liner itself. The liner is $3/16$
5	of an inch thick; the plate is 3/16 of an inch thick.
6	So what construction did was offset the backing strip
7	on these embed plates by 3/16 of an inch, and fillet
8	welded the backing strip to the embed plate.
9	Now you've got a liner with a hole cut out of it and
10	you've got an embed plate with a backing strip fillet
11	welded to it two pieces.
12	JUDGE BLOCH: I'm beginning to feel that if this
13	is important we need another drawing.
14	Is this important, Mr. Roisman? Can you understand it
15	from the words?
16	MR. ROISMAN: I'm not sure. Why don't you let
17	me ask a couple of questions and then we will find out.
18	BY MR. ROISMAN:
19	Q First, is it your testimony that it is not a
20	part of
21	JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Roisman, you are missing the
22	mike.
23	BY MR. ROISMAN:
24	Q Is it your testimony that it is not part of the
25	drawing that the welder is looking at, for him to know

> whether he's supposed to put in a full fillet weld or only 1 tacking fillet welds? 2 3 A I think I said I don't know, Mr. Roisman. I'm telling you what they did. 4 How do you know that that's what they did? 5 Q The traveler clearly indicates that on some of 6 A 7 them there's an embed fillet weld, and that's what it refers to. I talked to the construction foreman that did 3 9 it. Who is that? 10 Q 11 A Craig Fowles. 12 And you didn't ask him whether he was following 0 13 a drawing or not? You just asked him what he did? 14 A I didn't see that it made a whole lot of 15 difference. Q That wasn't my question either. My question was: 16 17 You didn't ask him, did you? 18 A No. Q So you don't know what he was supposed to do. 19 All you know is what he did do? 20 A No. I think what I said was: I don't know, I 21 don't believe that it's specified in the procedure whether 22 23 it can be a tack weld or a fillet weld. A tack weld by no code has no maximum dimension, and what I said is I do not 24 25 know if the drawings required for these embedded plates to

7

20687

1 be a continuous fillet.

JUDGE GROSSMAN: Excuse me, Mr. Roisman, I don't want to derail this discussion now that we've passed the point that I have a question on, but nevertheless, was there any difference between example 2 and example 4 that you gave?

MR. ROISMAN: No.

B JUDGE GROSSMAN: 2, if I understand it, was tack 9 welding the backing strip on without having examined the 10 liner plate for cleanliness; and I believe 4 was the same 11 thing.

MR. ROISMAN: That's right. The only difference was that Mr. Brandt accepted number 3 as one of the hypotheses and when it was expressed as number 4 he categorized it as highly improbable, which I suspect is just a confusion on his part.

17JUDGE GROSSMAN: Let's assume we are using18example 2: once a backing strip is tack welded on, it is19never removed; isn't that correct, Mr. Brandt?20THE WITNESS: That's correct.

21 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Okay. Fine.

JUDGE BLOCH: I think it would be preferable not to characterize testimony or statements by counsel.

24 BY MR. ROISMAN:

25 Q Now, Mr. Brandt, let's go back to pages 45,420

1 and 45,421, where you have -- where what you were 2 discussing was an apparent problem identified in a CASE 3 filing of "rods appear to have been burned prior to the 4 fit-up and cleanliness inspection," which starts at 45,419 5 where you are asked the question. 6 MR. WATKINS: Before you do that, have you 7 finished with 663? 8 MR. ROISMAN: No. 9 MR. WATKINS: We are still on the first weld. I wanted to bind it into the record at this point but it can 10 11 wait. 12 BY MR. ROISMAN: 13 Mr. Brandt, my question to you was, as I 0 14 understand your explanation, your explanation was that, 15 well, you could burn rods before you did the first 16 inspection because you would be tacking on the backing strip in order to keep the two plates from moving apart 17 from each other. Isn't that what the essence of your 18 explanation is, starting on page 45,420? 19 20 Yes, sir. A 21 Q And isn't it true that, if that were the case 22 then, absent the -- well, strike that -- that according to 23 your testimony on pages 45,419 through 45,421, you were hypothesizing that the cleanliness and fit-up inspection 24 25 take place after the tacking is done; isn't that true?

1	Particularly look at the bottom of 45,420 and the top of
2	45,421.
3	A Please repeat your question. The tacking was
4	done after?
5	Q That cleanliness and fit-up inspection was done
6	after the tacking was done.
7	A The signature on line 1 was done after the
8	tacking was done; yes, sir.
9	JUDGE BLOCH: That's your hypothesis there? Is
10	that right?
11	MR. ROISMAN: No
12	THE WITNESS: I think Mr. Roisman is asking me
13	to speculate that the inspection wasn't done until
14	afterwards. The only
15	JUDGE BLOCH: Let me ask
16	BY MR. ROISMAN:
17	Q I'm asking you to look at your words, Mr. Brandt.
18	With all due respect and I have been directing you to
19	them. Now I'll ask you to read them. Please read the
20	question at
21	JUDGE BLOCH: One second
22	MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, please the
23	question at the bottom of 45,420, at line 25. Would you
24	please read the question and then read your answer.
25	A "So it is necessary, in fact, to issue and burn

> 1 welding rod prior to the time of fit-up and cleanliness 2 inspection is performed? 3 "Answer: Yes, it is. In all these cases that I have 4 in front of me, I believe the only rod burn prior to the first inspection was only one or two rods, which is a 5 6 clear indication to me that the rod was used only to make the tags, as one weld rod will not deposit a significant 7 8 amount of filler material." 9 JUDGE BLOCH: Can that answer be right? The "yes, 10 it is"? 11 THE WITNESS: I'm having a hard time, Judge 12 Bloch. The way it is written, no, that answer can't be 13 right. 14 JUDGE BLOCH: Because in fact --15 THE WITNESS: What I'm trying to distinguish 16 today, and admittedly this is not clear, is if the 17 inspector was verifying this at the time of the fit-up, or if he verified that this afternoon the two plates were 18 19 clean, they drew rods, they didn't finish tacking them up 20 until tomorrow -- say tomorrow morning -- they still would only burn one rod, tomorrow morning he could conceivably 21 22 sign both steps 1 and 2. 23 JUDGE BLOCH: But it is not necessary, is it, to 24 burn any weld prior to the cleanliness inspection? 25 THE WITNESS: It is not necessary at all to burn

1	rod prior to cleanliness.
2	JUDGE BLOCH: And your answer, therefore, is
3	just wrong? It's a mistake?
4	THE WITNESS: On my part; yes, sir. It's not
5	clear what I was talking about.
6	JUDGE BLOCH: I think it is clear. What's
7	unclear about it? It's wrong.
8	THE WITNESS: All right. It's wrong. I don't
9	agree with you but
10	JUDGE BLOCH: What's unclear about it?
11	THE WITNESS: It is not clear what I'm talking
12	about. We are talking about a signature on the one hand
13	versus when the inspection was performed on the other.
14	The line says "fit-up and cleanliness." If I do
15	cleanliness today and fit-up inspection tomorrow, when do
16	I sign line 1? I do it tomorrow when the entire
17	inspection is done. That's the point I'm trying to make.
18	JUDGE BLOCH: But you didn't have to have any
19	inspection prior to you didn't have to have any rod
20	burn prior to the first inspection? The man could be
21	standing there.
22	THE WITNESS: I don't see where that's a
23	contradiction of what I'm saying. I'm not trying to
24	confuse the issue, believe me.
25	JUDGE BLOCH: My problem is that it seems so

> simple to me. If you can't understand, I have difficulty 1 2 knowing what to do with the rest of your testimony. 3 THE WITNESS: Apparently you don't understand 4 what I'm saving. 5 JUDGE BLOCH: That's clear. 6 THE WITNESS: Even to me. 7 JUDGE BLOCH: Maybe Mr. Watkins would like to clarify -- help you clarify it. I was thinking of asking 8 9 questions of the witness, not explaining it. 10 MR. WATKINS: I'm not going to even attempt to 11 explain it. 12 JUDGE BLOCH: Wait -- this should not -- why 13 don't you explain it to us? If you can explain it to your 14 counsel, you can explain it to us. 15 THE WITNESS: I failed on three occasions, your 16 Honor. 17 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Answer one question of mine before you do that. That is, are we discussing cases now 18 19 in which the one or two rods were burned the day before? Or is that another hypothetical that's in there? 20 21 THE WITNESS: I would have to pull all the examples. Judge Grossman, my understanding -- to my 22 23 recollection now as we were doing this testimony, the WFMLs for these welds that they had cited indicated that rod was 24 25 burned maybe a day or two prior to when step 1 was

1 actually signed off.

2 JUDGE GROSSMAN: That's what I'm asking you, 3 then.

THE WITNESS: We are talking of a period of a 4 5 day or two. And what I'm trying to say is if the fit-up 6 inspection, or what's termed here the fit-up and 7 cleanliness inspection, was called for late one afternoon --8 say even at noon -- and I came over and said: Okay, it's 9 clean, go ahead and tack it; and I wanted to wait until 10 after -- as I said before -- to maintain that the gap was 11 maintained at an acceptable level, or acceptable interval prior to signing step 1, and I didn't get back to inspect 12 13 or finish the inspection until the next morning, I would 14 sign it the next morning which would explain the one-day 15 difference.

JUDGE GROSSMAN: Okay. Although this is not evidence, Mr. Roisman, do you agree that these are all one or two days that we are talking about now, in which the rods were burned and the inspection signed off?

20 MR. ROISMAN: I don't have those right here in 21 front of me but my recollection is we were talking about 22 days as opposed to months or years.

23 MR. WATKINS: Mr. Chairman, I suggest the
24 witness be allowed to pull the travelers about which he
25 was talking in his testimony.

1	MR. ROISMAN: If the question is troublesome, he
2	cught to be able to explain it on that basis because
3	that's the basis on which he has offered this testimony.
4	JUDGE GROSSMAN: If everybody is agreed on this,
5	why should we bother throwing a wrench in the works? Are
6	you talking about my question or Judge Bloch's question?
7	MR. WATKINS: I'm talking about Judge Bloch's
8	.earlier question with Mr. Brandt's explanation.
9	JUDGE BLOCH: Sure, if his looking at the
10	documents will help, there's no reason why he couldn't
11	look. I don't think he thinks that will help him.
12	THE WITNESS: You are right. I'm almost sure of
13	that.
14	All I'm trying to explain to you with that whole
15	line of discussion, I'm trying to explain to you that it's
16	my recollection of the travelers that we were talking
17	about a day or two.
18	JUDGE JORDAN: Part of the problem comes with
19	what you mean by "inspection" and "the signing."
20	Inspection can occur at one time, the signing can occur on
21	a later date.
22	THE WITNESS: That's exactly the point I tried
23	to make, Dr. Jordan. I failed for 15 minutes now.
24	JUDGE BLOCH: The problem is when the word "performed
25	is used on 45,422. You read it "signed" instead of "performed.

1	THE WITNESS: That's what I was trying to
2	explain to you, Judge Bloch, that it's not clear. The way
3	it reads right now it says "inspection performed." What I
4	was thinking at that time, or October 3 or whatever it was,
5	was "signed."
6	JUDGE BLOCH: Now I at least understand what you
7	were trying to explain.
8	BY MR. ROISMAN:
9	Q But Mr. Brandt, you went over that testimony
10	after October 3, didn't you?
11	A I ran through it quickly; yes, sir.
12	Q Quickly?
13	A I was leaving the country. I read through it
14	quickly.
15	Q So that the changes that we see that are written
16	all over that draft testimony, taken October 3rd, are not
17	your changes?
18	A Yes, they are. That was done at a period from
19	about 9:30 or 10:00 Thursday morning, October 4; and about
20	1:00, October 4th.
21	Q And that's the sum total of all the looking
22	or, if you will, relooking that you did of the October 3
23	testimony, that you did before it was filed in final form?
24	A Yes, sir.
25	Q Mr. Brandt, I would like you to take a look at

> 1 page -- well, you don't even have to take a look at it. 2 You did testify, did you not, in reference to the 3 question about Mr. Duncan signing a number of travelers, 4 all apparently on one day, and the question that CASE presented was: It didn't seem plausible that one person 5 6 could do that. Your testimony was depending on how many 7 the millwright shop would have ready, he could have done even more than that; isn't that true? 8

9 A Yes, sir.

So I take it if you were going to go out and 10 0 11 make an inspection of cleanliness only on a weld, and even as soon as the next morning come back in order to verify 12 13 that the fit-up was proper, absent some paperwork, you might not have any idea whether you had done a cleanliness 14 15 inspection on that weld the day before or not; would you? You are assuming, Mr. Roisman, that these -- at 16 A 17 least that's what I read into your statement -- that these 18 are at scattered locations. Generally they were in a very 19 programmatic or systematic-type sequence. They didn't 20 move, for example, from one area to 60 feet away to make 21 another inspection at another side of the cavity, to make 22 another fit-up inspection.

23 Q But all these welds look the same; don't they?24 A No. No.

25 Q All these plate-to-plate welds are so

1 distinctive that you could remember when you came back
2 that you had actually looked at weld 404 the evening
3 before?

4 A I didn't say that.

5 Q That's what I want to know about. How do you 6 know that when you came back and saw the backing strip 7 tacked up there, that that's one of them you had done the 8 cleanliness inspection on six hours earlier or 12 hours 9 earlier?

10 A I don't know what Mr. Duncan was working with. 11 Whether it is Mr. Duncan or any of the other 0 12 people. My question to you is: Without making a written --13 some kind of written record that you have done the cleanliness inspection for a particular weld, it is really 14 15 very difficult to know when you returned to that weld and 16 the backing strip is on it, that that is one of those you 17 did the cleanliness inspection on; isn't it?

A But you're assuming he didn't make a note to himself on a marked up drawing or something. I'm not willing to make the assumption. And in the particular case that you mentioned, I know Mr. Duncan quite well. Mr. Duncan is a very competent inspector.

Q Mr. Duncan was only used to reference somebody who did a lot of inspections. He's not necessarily the one who did the ones on the early 400s.

25

But putting that aside, the reason the procedures call for putting the NDC chits in vaults, and keeping all these documents, is so we don't have casual notes on drawings; isn't that true?

5 A The answer to your question I guess is "yes," 6 but before we have any greater detail, if you would wish 7 to continue this discussion, I would like to look at the 8 travelers to see what he was signing for.

9 You are perfectly willing to look at anything 0 10 you want, but let's be clear I wasn't asking about 11 Mr. Duncan except that you mentioned at a point a welder 12 might do a lot of these inspections over a period of time, 13 and I was only using that as a premise to ask you: Given 14 that any welder -- Duncan, Wilkerson, Neumeyer -- might do 15 a lot of inspections over a short period time, how could 16 they know and remember, without having done proper paper, 17 that they had done the cleanliness on a particular weld if 18 they had to come back to it, even within a few hours?

A I believe my testimony is limited to Mr. Duncan.
Mr. Hawfort, you claimed, signed off for numerous wells.
Mr. Hawfort is not a QC inspector. He was signing on WFMLs.
And I wanted to look at the travelers because I believe
the welds signed by Mr. Duncan were cleanliness, which
could be done in a matter of seconds.

MR. WATKINS: Your Honor, I suggest the witness

20699

1 be permitted to look at the travelers. 2 THE WITNESS: There is no coming back to the inspection on an inside fit-up. It's either there or not. 3 4 BY MR. ROISMAN: 5 0 I'm talking now about the concrete side 6 inspection before the backing scrip is tacked on. And my 7 question to you is: If you don't have a record that you 8 did the cleanliness inspection, and you don't make your 9 record until after you do the fit-up inspection, how can 10 you be confident as an inspector that the weld for which 11 you are doing the fit-up inspection is one that you had earlier done an unrecorded clean-up inspection --12 cleanliness inspection on? 13 14 If we are talking about outside fit-up A 15 cleanliness and fit-up inspections, unless you have some record and you have done a number of them, as you have 16 17 hypothesized, it would be very difficult if not impossible 18 to accurately remember what you did. 19 Okay. That's all I wanted to know. Thank you. Q 20 Now, I would like to show you two -- well -- I'm going 21 to show you a copy of the traveler for weld number 236. 22 and traveler for weld number 663. And I have one question 23 for you. 24 Can you explain why it is for 236 an NCR was written

25 and for 663 no NCR was written?

> 1 MR. WATKINS: Mr. Chairman, I would like to ask 2 the witness to compare the copies he's been given with our 3 copies. 4 MR. ROISMAN: I have a better idea, since 5 Mr. Watkins seems to be concerned about that. Let me take my copies back, Mr. Brandt, and you can look through your 6 7 copies and we'll follow that procedure from now on, Mr. Chairman. I don't want any questions raised by 8 9 implication or otherwise that they might be a different 10 document. 11 JUDGE BLOCH: I understand, Mr. Roisman, there's 12 some tension here but that's a legitimate objection counsel made. 13 14 MR. ROISMAN: I understand. I'll give him the 15 numbers and he can take it from his file. 16 JUDGE BLOCH: I understand. It was the 17 irritation you expressed that was unnecessary. 18 MR. ROISMAN: I was hoping we would finish Mr. 19 Brandt this calendar year. 20 MR. WATKINS: For the record, so we were. 21 Emphasis on the past tense. 22 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Roisman, to speed things up 23 overnight, would it be possible to give him a list of 24 documents that he should find for tomorrow? 25 MR. ROISMAN: If we break a little before 6:00,

1	we'll do it that way.
2	JUDGE BLOCH: Will it expedite things to do it
3	that way?
4	MR. ROISMAN: In all candor, I don't think so.
5	But I'm willing to try.
6	JUDGE BLOCH: If you don't think so, we'll do it
7	your way.
8	THE WITNESS: What were the numbers, Mr. Roisman,
9	236 and 663?
10	MR. ROISMAN: Yes. And do you have the question
11	in mind or do you want me to
12	THE WITNESS: No. I remember it.
13	236 was included on an NCR, NCR number M83-00795, which
14	I believe in the September hearings I testified was not
15	meant to be an all-inclusive review of the travelers, but
16	that this type of problem was typical. That's once
17	again, speaking from my recollection that inside fit-up
18	and cleanliness inspection were performed, and as a matter
19	of fact I feel the question from the Chairman saying to
20	the extent that if others existed of this nature, would
21	they be dispositioned the same way, and I answered, in my
22	judgment, "yes." It's the same type of weld. And looking
23	at the documents in front of me, I do not know why 663 was
24	not on the NCR. The only explanation I can offer is
25	apparently it was not reviewed by Mr. Randall or Mr. Smith.
1	BY MR. ROTSMAN.
----	--
2	O Is it your testimony that an NCR should be
2	g is it your cescimony chac an New Shourd De
3	written on 663 for the same reason that one was written on
4	236?
5	A If it hasn't been already; yes, sir.
6	Q Are there any NCRs that you know of that have
7	been written with respect to these liner plates that you
8	haven't already testified about in either phase of your
9	prefiled testimony?
10	A There are other NCRs on the liner plate; yes,
11	sir.
12	Q I'm sorry. I didn't hear you.
13	A I said there are other nonconformance reports on
14	the liner plate.
15	Q Do they relate to problems with the
16	documentation of inspections for the liner plates?
17	A Some of them do; yes, sir. In answer to your
18	question, the reason I had not reviewed 663 prior to my
19	final filing testimony on this subject is that it was not
20	included by you on your list, to the best that I can tell.
21	Q Let me be clear that I understand the scope of
22	your work on the liner plates what the scope of your
23	work on the liner plates has been. First yours and then,
24	if you know, the company's in general.
25	Have you conducted a thorough review of the liner

> 1 plates for the reactor 2 cavity and determined in your own mind that all the NCRs that should be written have been 2 3 written? And all of the procedural glitches that exist 4 have been picked up? 5 Have I personally done that? Is that your A question, Mr. Roisman? 6 7 That's the first question. 0 8 No, I have not reviewed all the liner plate A 9 travelers. 10 0 Right. 11 A I have reviewed all the travelers to which I am 12 aware of that you had some specific allegation. I 13 reviewed them for the context of that allegation. 14 And what about with respect to people who are at Q 15 the plant site that you are aware of? Is there somebody 16 or some people who have done or are in the process of 17 doing the complete review of all the documents for the 18 reactor liner -- reactor cavity liner for unit number 2 to 19 determine what, if any, NCRs should be written with 20 respect to them and what procedural irregularities may 21 exist? 22 I am not sure whether that review is yet A 23 complete. I have, however, made a recummendation to the Utilities management that such a review be conducted. 24 25 JUDGE BLOCH: Are you sure whether it started?

1	THE WITNESS: To say that every traveler has
2	been looked at, your Honor? No, I'm not.
3	JUDGE BLOCH: Has review that would do that
4	started? You said you are not sure whether it is complete.
5	Are you sure whether it has started?
6	THE WITNESS: Excuse me. I don't know whether
7	it has been performed. I don't know to what extent it has
8	been performed. All I can say is I have recommended it
9	is my personal recommendation to Texas Utilities
10	management and have made such, as a result of my review
11	last week, that an investigation be conducted.
12	JUDGE BLOCH: The first time you made that
13	recommendation was last week?
14	THE WITNESS: The first time I made a
15	recommendation that each traveler be gone through
16	traveler by traveler, essentially is what you are asking
17	was based on my review last week; yes, sir.
18	JUDGE BLOCH: What was the breadth of that
19	recommendation? Does it extend only to this cavity?
20	THE WITNESS: No. That was for all liner
21	travelers.
22	BY MR. ROISMAN:
23	Q To whom did you make that recommendation?
24	A I made it to Texas Utilities management.
25	Q I'm sorry, I don't know who that is: the name of

20705

1 the person.

2 MR. WATKINS: Objection, your Honor. It's not 3 relevant. He's testified that he's recommended that the 4 review be done. What difference does it make to whom it 5 was?

MR. ROISMAN: A great deal. If he made it to 6 7 the construction side or he made it to the QC side. And a 8 number of those people whom he might have made it to are 9 people whose performance in response to whether problems 10 exist or not is exactly one of the issues in this 11 proceeding. So it would be helpful to know who and then 12 we can watch and see whether there is a response to 13 Mr. Brandt's suggestion and that is probative on the issue, 14 how the company responds.

15 MR. WATKINS: I'm not sure the company's 16 response here is at issue; is it? That doesn't mean it's 17 relevant to the allegations made here.

18 JUDGE BLOCH: The company's comprehension of the 19 problem in the liner plate and its response to it is an 20 issue. So the question may be allowed.

21 THE WITNESS: I made it via telephone to a group which included Ron Tolson, Lou Feiker, Bill Clemens, and 22 23 Mike Spence.

BY MR. ROISMAN: 24

Were there any other management people there, 0

20706

1 other than the ones you just mentioned? 2 A I do not know, Mr. Roisman. I did not speak 3 with any of them personally. As I said, the message was 4 conveyed to this group of management, via messenger. 5 Q I'm sorry, I thought you said by telephone? That's what I mean. I spoke to Mr. Tolson on 6 A 7 the phone who I called out of a meeting. Mr. Tolson went 8 back to the meeting and notified this group that I had 9 made that recommendation. 10 JUDGE BLOCH: So you were planning on Mr. Tolson 11 to explain in full to that meeting your reasons for 12 wanting it done? 13 THE WITNESS: I don't know that I even went into 14 the full reason, Judge Bloch. Basically my message was 15 based on my view and what I perceive of the quality of the documentation that exists for the reactor unit 2 refueling 16 17 cavity liner plate, that a thorough review of all liner 18 plate documentation needs to be conducted. 19 JUDGE BLOCH: Shouldn't your conclusions about the cause of these deficiencies and the likely follow-up 20 21 be in writing? 22 MR. WATKINS: Objection, your Honor. Mr. Brandt 23 has testified he has made the recommendation. 24 JUDGE BLOCH: But he made it orally. I want to know why, in an appendix B system, that recommendation 25

20707

1 would be made orally?

THE WITNESS: All nonconforming conditions, Judge Bloch, that I have identified, through the -- with the exception of the fact of the use of the wrong form --I believe everyone is aware of -- anything that I have identified personally as deficient, I have identified as nonconforming in accordance with site procedures.

3 JUDGE BLOCH: My problem is part of the purpose 9 of appendix B is to have documentation of the root cause 10 of deficiencies. And you seem to be the person who is 11 most knowledgeable at th's point, in the plant, about that 12 root cause.

Now, I would have thought that that should have been done in writing.

MR. WATKINS: Your Honor, I'll object to the extent that the question assumes Mr. Brandt now knows what the problem is. He's identified nonconformances. He's made a recommendation to management that they review.

19 JUDGE BLOCH: Do you have a conclusion about the 20 root cause of the problems that you have been studying?

THE WITNESS: I don't have any conclusions other than the one that I believe I stated the first week of hearings on the subject, in which I stated it was a lack -you were trying to get me to assess blame, either on the procedure or on the inspector's activities. And which

25

1 after a one-night review I came back and told you it was 2 my position that it was a lack of inspection to detail on 3 the part of the QC inspectors.

4 Other than that, the specific deficiencies I noted, these liner plate matters, I haven't looked -- I haven't 5 had time, to be honest about it. I haven't been in Texas 6 7 for three weeks. I have been here. I haven't had time to sit down and say: This is the list of this type of 8 9 problem, this is the list of this type of problem, this is the list of this type of problem; to weigh each deficiency, 10 11 if you will. And to even think about assessing a root 12 cause, I just really haven't had time.

What I thought was imperative was to properly identify the deficiencies that I personally noted, which I did do, and to make a recommendation to TU's management on what I felt was the necessary course of action on their part.

17 MR. WATKINS: And --

18JUDGE BLOCH:But something happened last week.19MR. WATKINS:And, I might add, prepare20testimony in order to prepare testimony in response to21them, which has consumed a great deal of his time.22JUDGE BLOCH:Has something happened last week23that led you to believe that this investigation might24properly be expanded?What happened last week?

THE WITNESS: I spent almost every waking minute

20709

1 looking at liner plate travelers.

JUDGE BLOCH: At the time you told Mr. Tolson
your conclusion, was there anything done by Mr. Tolson or
this group to get proper documentation?

5 THE WITNESS: I guess I don't understand, 6 Mr. Chairman, what you are asking for in the way of proper 7 documentation. All known deficiencies have been reported 8 by me.

JUDGE BLOCH: And as far as possible, the root
cause is not reflected in the company's documents?

11 THE WITNESS: I don't know what the NCRs say. I 12 wrote the NCRs over the telephone. I don't have NCRs here. 13 Rather than calling and saying: I would like an NCR number, this is the description of the deficiency and have 14 15 someone type it there, I essentially made a laundry list, 16 if you will, and called in two or three discrepant items 17 at a time. I have not even physically seen the typed copy 18 of my conformance.

JUDGE BLOCH: I would like to note I have now asked a few questions and it looks to me Mr. Brandt might need a break before Mr. Roisman continues. If you would rather continue it's okay, but it seems to me -- I had the feeling that you felt pressured.

24 THE WITNESS: No. I don't feel pressured. I
25 just don't understand. If it seems I feel pressured, it's

1 just because I'm having such a difficult time in 2 explaining -- you and I seem to be having more of a 3 communication problem today than we normally do. 4 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. Mr. Roisman? 5 BY MR. ROISMAN: 6 Mr. Brandt, directing your attention now to page Q 7 45,360 and 361, this is your prefiled testimony for 8 October 3, 1985. 9 THE WITNESS: '84. 10 MR. ROISMAN: Excuse me. It's near the front of 11 that, 45,360 and 361. THE WITNESS: Okay. 12 13 BY MR. ROISMAN: 14 0 Now, I want you to look at the question starting 15 on line 15 of page 45,360. The question is: 16 "Question: Mr. Brandt, you have testified in many 17 cases the wrong traveler form was used to document the 18 construction and inspection activity with respect to these 19 welds; is that a correct characterization of your prior 20 testimony? 21 "Answer: Yes, it is. 22 "Question: And when this matter was brought to your 23 attention, what were your principal concerns as a QC 24 supervisor at Comanche Peak?" 25 And then you give an answer. And I believe what your

answer said is -- well, let's just read it here: 1 2 "Answer: I wanted to ensure that the procedurally required inspections could be verified as having been 3 4 performed through objective evidence of the performance of 5 the inspections. In cases where such evidence could not be found, I wanted to be sure that appropriate deficiency 6 7 paper was initiated to describe the missing documentation." Now, was that testimony intended to indicate that in 8 9 all instances where the five-line traveler was used, an 10 inspection -- an investigation was conducted by you or 11 under your supervision to find those travelers where there 12 had been procedural errors and to make sure that proper 13 deficiency papers were prepared on them? 14 A You are speaking of where I state about the 15 five-line traveler? 16 I just stated to the Chairman, with that single 17 exception -- i.e. the use of the wrong form -- I have 18 addressed everything I'm personally aware of on 19 nonconfo: mance reports. 20 The use of the wrong form, to my knowledge, has not 21 been documented on a nonconformance report. What my 22 testimony on 45,360 and 45,361 was attempting to state was

23 that my concern was to verify that all required

24 inspections had been performed.

25 Q And that effort on your part to ensure that all

> required inspections had been performed was directed to 1 2 all the travelers which had incorrectly used the five-line traveler form; is that not correct? 3 4 Yes, sir. A 5 Q And 663, which we have just been looking at, is in fact one of the travelers that correctly used a 6 7 five-line form at one time; is that correct? 8 A Yes, sir. 9 And that's one which you did not do a deficiency 0 10 paper on; is that correct? 11 Once again, Mr. Roisman, I just want to make A clear what I'm -- the fact that five-line form was used --12 13 JUDGE BLOCH: Before you explain, yes or no first. 14 15 THE WITNESS: I don't understand the question. 16 Maybe that's a better answer. 17 CHAIRMAN BLOCH: Did you do deficiency papers on 18 that 663 as well? 19 THE WITNESS: Mr. Chairman, that's what I'm 20 attempting to answer but I can answer one of two ways. 21 JUDGE BLOCH: Say yes or no. 22 THE WITNESS: I'll ask you the question then. 23 Are you talking about the fact that the five-line form was 24 used rather than the eight-line form, or the fact that the 25 inside inspection was not documented?

> 1 MR. ROISMAN: No; that's the one. 2 THE WITNESS: That's what I was trying to 3 clarify before I answered. I don't know. I found it 4 unusual that Fred Evans signed it on November 1, 1983, and 5 yet it was not included on the original NCR. I don't know the reason. 6 7 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Excuse me -- before, a few questions back, you said: "Is that not correct?" And the 8 witness answered "yes." 9 10 I take it -- isn't that correct? And the answer was "yes, it is correct"? 11 12 MR. ROISMAN: Yes, thank you, Judge Grossman. 13 JUDGE GROSSMAN: Do you agree with that? 14 THE WITNESS: I don't remember the question. 15 JUDGE GROSSMAN: We'll read it that way. 16 MR. WATKINS: Maybe if it's not clear to the witness, you shouldn't read it that way. Maybe we can 17 18 reask the question. 19 THE WITNESS: I'm not sure which question you 20 are referring to. 21 BY MR. ROISMAN: 22 0 The question was, when you make your reference 23 on page 45,360 and 45,361 to what was the universe of travelers that you were going to look at, the universe was 24 25 all the travelers where the five-line form had been used

> 1 improperly; is that correct? 2 The universe was limited to five-line forms A 3 where it is my understanding the universe was five-line 4 forms where line 1 had not yet been signed off. 5 Q Can you just show me where that premise is contained in the testimony? The premise that you just 6 7 added, that it was only those where line 1 was not signed off? 8 9 A I don't see where it states otherwise, 10 Mr. Roisman. The answer that starts on line 24 of 45,360 11 states that I wanted to assure myself that all the 12 required inspections had been performed. If line 5 is 13 blank, it's a simple matter of going out and performing 14 the inspection. Q The question is -- going back on page 45,360, at 15 line 21, the question: 16 17 "Question: And when this matter was brought to your attention --" 18 1 The "this matter" refers to the question and answer 20 that starts at 15. And isn't it true that that question 21 and answer are with respect to cases where the wrong 22 traveler form was used, without any qualifier regarding 23 whether line 1 of the wrong traveler form had been signed or not? 24 25 A It says "wrong traveler form"; yes, sir.

> 1 So the universe of travelers, which was the 0 subject of "this matter was brought to your attention" was 2 3 "all travelers where the wrong traveler form was used"; correct? 4 5 Mr. Roisman, I'm at a loss. It appears that we A 6 are arguing over the English language. If your question 7 is what does the English language say the way it is 8 written, I'm not sure. If you want to know what the 9 universe was, I can answer your question. 10 JUDGE BLOCH: Let me ask you. I think I may 11 understand the problem. Is it your opinion that if line 1 12 was signed, then that would be a verification, through objective evidence, that the required inspections were 13 14 performed? 15 THE WITNESS: Both inside and outside fit-up was 16 performed. 17 JUDGE BLOCH: If line 1 was performed? THE WITNESS: If line 1 was performed. At that 18 19 time that was my understanding and still is. 20 MR. WATKINS: Can we take a short recess? 21 JUDGE BLOCH: All right. We'll be back in seven 22 minutes. 23 (Recess.) 24 JUDGE BLOCH: Come to order. Mr. Roisman? 25 BY MR. ROISMAN:

1	Q Mr. Brandt, when we broke, I believe your
2	testimony was to the effect that when you speak at the
3	bottom of page 45,360 and the top of page 45,361 about
4	those documents, those travelers which were reviewed and a
5	deficiency paper was written on, the only ones that you
6	wrote the deficiency paper on were ones that did not have
7	a signature on line 1; is that correct?
8	MR. WATKINS: Objection. That's not a fair
9	characterization. Talking about the universe
10	JUDGE BLOCH: All right. Let him answer now.
11	You said it's not a fair characterization. Let the
12	witness answer it.
13	THE WITNESS: I agree with counsel. That is not
14	at all what my testimony was. Your question was, what was
15	the universe that I thought was reviewed at that time.
16	You tried to state that it was all the five-line travelers.
17	I clarified it that the travelers that were reviewed at
18	that time were only those travelers that clearly did not
19	have line 1 signed off, early March, 1983, as Fred Evans
20	signed it. You also asked why it didn'+ appear on the NCR,
21	and I stated I didn't know.
22	JUDGE BLOCH: I don't think the question was
23	answered. Am I right, Mr. Roisman?
24	MR. ROISMAN: Yes. That's correct.
25	BY MR. ROISMAN:

> 1 I'm just trying to get clear -- the Chairman had Q asked you a question. I'm trying to get clear which are 2 3 the travelers, among the five-line travelers, for which a thorough investigation was conducted by you or under your 4 5 supervision, and to which you are referring to on pages 45,360 6 and 45,361? And, in that context my question is: Is it 7 your testimony that if the five-line traveler had line 1 signed off, then that was sufficient objective evidence of 8 9 the performance of the inspections, to use your words at the top of page 45,361, that you did not go further and 10 11 prepare deficiency papers with regard to that traveler? 12 I think you are conveniently using, Mr. Roisman, A 13 the words "prepare deficiency paper on" on those travelers 14 which didn't have line 1 signed off and saying that's the 15 same population. If you are not attempting to do that, I'm understanding 16 17 something other than what you stated.

18 There was a certain population in early March, 1983, that didn't have line 1 signed off. That is the 19 20 population of travelers that I referred to in stating: " I 21 wanted to ensure that the procedurally required 22 inspections could be verified as having been performed 23 through objective evidence of the performance of the inspections. In cases where such evidence could not be 24 25 found, I wouldn't ensure that appropriate deficiency paper

1	was initiated to describe the missing documentation."
2	663 was a member of this population.
3	JUDGE BLOCH: Which population? The population
4	that was
5	THE WITNESS: The population that I'm referring
6	to on 45,360 and -361; ie, the population which didn't
7	have line 1 signed off.
8	It is evident, from looking at NCR, NCR M83-00795, that
9	this weld number, weld number 663, is not on that
10	nonconformance report.
11	I do not know the reason for the lack of inclusion of
12	this weld number on this nonconformance report.
13	JUDGE BLOCH: A little earlier you were talking
14	about not having included it because it wasn't on the list
15	that Mr. Roisman gave you. What did that have to do with
16	it?
17	THE WITNESS: I think Mr. Roisman was trying to
18	find out to what extent I had reviewed, or to what number
19	I personally had reviewed these travelers.
20	One of CASE's latest contentions is on page 6 of
21	Exhibit 1 to their November 15, 1984 filing, which lists
22	"inspection travelers for the following welds lack QC
23	verification of stud 5, fit-up and cleanliness of the
24	inside (water side) welds, welds have been performed,
25	leaving the acceptability of the welds indeterminate."

> 1 And they list about 200 welds, approximately. And then 2 they list another group of welds, in which they state the 3 same thing except an NCR was written for this condition. 4 Unless I have overlooked it somewhere in these two lists, 5 weld 663 is nowhere on these two lists. The only point I 6 was trying to make there is as far as welds and traveler 7 packages that I have personally reviewed, I have not 8 looked at weld 663 from what I can tell from what's in 9 front of me. 10 BY MR. ROISMAN: 11 Q Looking at that same prefiled statement by CASE, 12 if you look at page 3 under Arabic number 1, 663 is listed, 13 is it not, on the bottom row, fourth one in? But it's for a different allegation. 14 A 15 0 That's what I wanted to get clear. When you took a look at these, you took a look at them solely for 16 17 the purpose, did you not, of seeing if you could respond 18 to the allegation, not for determining whether or not in fact the documentation was complete and proper; isn't that 19 20 true? 21 A When I looked at them, between the time that 22 this was filed, Mr. Roisman, and today; yes, sir. There was what I consider, even know, a severe time constraint 23

25 Q But going back to the testimony on pages 45,360

on reviewing this many travelers.

1 and 361, that testimony which was prepared on October 3 2 and 4 contains in it the statement that is intended to 3 suggest, is it not, that you had in fact reviewed at least 4 all of the five-line travelers that did not have line 1 5 signed on them, and that you were, in your words, "to the 6 best of your knowledge has that objective been 7 accomplished?" "Yes, it has. The objective being that 8 they had all been looked at and where deficiency paper was 9 appropriate and that it had been initiated." Correct? Yes. But I think I previously indicated in live 10 A testimony that this was not done by me personally. This 11 was done by my staff. 12

Apparently, 663 was an omission from the list, as there are other omissions from NCR M83-00795. I don't know whether that happened.

16 Now, isn't it true that when you had a five-line 0 17 traveler with the first line signed, that is signed prior 18 to the time that Ms. -- Mr. Evans and Ms. Neumeyer did 19 their signatures of that line 1, signed on line 1 with a 20 date -- that on the face of that traveler you didn't know 21 whether that was the fit-up and cleanliness test for the water side or the concrete side; that the signature alone 22 23 didn't tell you that, did it?

A The signature alone can tell you that it wasn't the concrete side. But that signature did not represent

> 1 an inspection of -- if the signature was dated in '81, for 2 example, it can reasonably be established that wasn't for 3 the concrete side because the concrete was poured. As a 4 matter of fact, you can tell from looking at it if the 5 leak chase channel is welded over in the back side in 1978. 6 It is apparent, in my opinion anyway, to anyone, that that 7 signature does not reflect inspection of the back side of 8 the weld prior to making it inaccessible by attaching the 9 leak chase channel. 10 Q Unless that line was signed with the same kind of intent as was intended when Ms. Neumeyer was asked to 11 12 sign it, but no one put an asterisk down; correct?

13 A You'll have to explain that a little further,14 Mr. Roisman.

Q Well, if Ms. Neumeyer had signed line 1 as she was requested to do, directed to do, and had not put an asterisk, we would have ended up with a line 1 on a five-line traveler, which was signed with a date in 1983; isn't that true?

20 A That's true.

Q And what she was being asked to sign for was the first fit-up and cleanliness; isn't that true? A No, sir. She was being asked to sign for the line 1.

25 Q For line 1 for both the first fit-up and

> cleanliness and the inside fit-up and cleanliness? 1 Yes, sir. That's, I believe, consistent with 2 A 3 what I said three or four other times before; that the signature on line 1 would mean that the required fit-up 4 and cleanliness inspections had been performed. 5 Both sets of them - where we are dealing with a 6 0 7 weld that requires both sets? 8 Yes, sir. But it's not -- if --A 9 0 How do --10 If I could expand on that a little bit. I don't A 11 know what Ms. Neumeyer was told. I was not privy to any 12 of these conversations. I have never discussed this with 13 Ms. Neumeyer. So if your question is what she was told 14 when she signed, that I don't know. 15 JUDGE BLOCH: No, that was a premise to the 16 question. I don't think you were agreeing to the premise. 17 THE WITNESS: Okay. I just wanted to make that 18 clear. 19 JUDGE BLOCH: The question was, hypothetically, 20 if someone was asked to sign off on that line in 1982 and 21 they did it without an asterisk --22 THE WITNESS: That would indicate on the face of 23 the document that the inside fit-up inspection had been 24 performed in 1982. 25 JUDGE BLOCH: Yet on the hypothetical you

wouldn't know without further investigation whether all 1 the required inspections had been done? 2 3 THE WITNESS: I'm not sure I understand, Judge 4 Bloch. 5 JUDGE BLOCH: If some inspector was willing, in 1982, to sign those lines and date them without an 6 7 asterisk, then you could have a form that looked like it stood for all of the inspections being done but they 8 9 wouldn't have been done; is that right? 10 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. That's the case with 11 anything, though. 12 JUDGE BLOCH: Okay. And if you thought that 13 that had happened once, that someone had done that, I take 14 it then you would have to investigate that possibility? 15 THE WITNESS: It's a bad word but I don't know 16 another one for it. You are implying that someone forged 17 a name on a document? I don't understand what your 18 question is, I guess. 19 Are you saying that someone just picked up an 20 inspection document and signed it? Is that the hypothetical we are going after? 21 22 JUDGE BLOCH: Yes. That in 1982 they signed the 23 document, dated it in 1982, without having proof that all 24 of those things had been done. 25 THE WITNESS: That which things had been done?

1 The existence of the chit? 2 JUDCE BLOCH: If you thought there was a 3 possibility of the improper signing of the document then you couldn't rely on the signing. That's all it asks for. 4 5 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, I'll agree with that 6 statement. 7 BY MR. ROISMAN: Then if on the face of a five-line traveler you 8 0 9 saw one with a signature dated 5/1/82, and no asterisk, 10 you wouldn't know whether that had been someone who had 11 been asked to verify that cleanliness and fit-up 12 inspection that had taken place earlier on the concrete 13 side had been completed, or that it was intended to verify that a new inspection for the inside weld of fit-up and 14 15 cleanliness had been completed, without looking further; 16 would you? 17 A I'm sorry to be so hesitant, Mr. Roisman. We are on the hypothetical; I'm trying to make sure I 18 19 understand everything. 20 If someone had signed in '82, line 1, it would be not 21 clear -- if you had evidence to believe you -- or to lead you to believe that he had forged that signature or signed 22 23 it without performing an inspection --24 JUDGE BLOCH: That wasn't in Mr. Roisman's 25 question.

1	BY MR. ROISMAN:
2	Q Let me try it again, Mr. Brandt. First, line 1
3	is signed in 1982. Second, there's no asterisk by it.
4	A Okay.
5	Q And you have no more information other than what
6	you can see on the face of the traveler, it shows line l
7	signed in 1982.
8	A There's nothing attached to the traveler.
9	Q Well, at this point I'm not assuming that you
10	are looking beyond the first part of it. Because my
11	understanding of your testimony was that you didn't look
12	beyond any of those travelers where line 1 was signed.
13	You only in this testimony on 45,360 and -361, that if
14	they had line 1 signed then you moved on and looked only
15	at the ones that had line 1 not signed. Am I mistaken in
16	that assumption?
17	A Mr. Roisman, maybe it's a problem I'm having
18	today. Maybe it's a problem you and I are having
19	communicating.
20	What happened in March of 1983 is I was brought a group
21	of inspection travelers and said: These have hold points
22	that should have been signed that are not signed; namely
23	that line 1 was not signed off and the leak chase channel

24 was on.

25 At that point I directed my staff to go back and do

1 whatever they had to do to satisfy themselves that all 2 required inspections had been made. And it was my 3 impression that they wrote up deficiency papers where they 4 couldn't establish that.

Q All right. And what did you do at that time, if anything, about looking at, or having your staff lock at the other five-line traveler forms in which line 1 was signed? What did you do in that case?

9 A I think I've clearly stated that the population 10 that we reviewed at that time was the group of travelers 11 where line 1 was unsigned.

12 Q And isn't it the case that there are instances 13 in which, because of the shortcomings already long ago 14 testified to by you, in the five-line traveler, that due 15 to those shortcomings there are instances in which line 1 16 had been signed and it still wouldn't have told us that 17 all of the appropriate inspections had been done, for 18 fit-up and cleanliness?

19 A Once again, Mr. Roisman, you are conveniently20 limiting yourself to the face of the traveler.

21 JUDGE BLOCH: Could you just answer the question 22 first and then explain it?

THE WITNESS: Does it make a difference?
JUDGE BLOCH: He is limiting himself to the face
of the traveler.

MR. ROISMAN: Yes	
THE WITNESS: From	n the face of the traveler you
are correct.	
BY MR. ROISMAN:	
Q So you would then	<del></del>
JUDGE BLOCH: Wait	a second. I said he could
explain it if he wanted to.	
THE WITNESS: That	's what I tend to do it the
other way, your Honor. This	has happened more than once.
If the face of the travel	ler were signed and there was
nothing to substantiate the	outside inspection, you would
have a deficient, or a missi	ing inspection.
At that point, and at thi	is point, for that matter, it -
I'm unaware of that even bei	ing an allegation. All the
travelers that I have person	ally looked at that have line
1 signed, I can tell from 10	poking at the face of the
traveler and the attachments	s to the traveler, that both
inspections were performed w	where required.
(Discussion off th	ne record.)
BY MR. ROISMAN:	

21 Q Have you finished your explanation?

22 A I think so; yes, sir.

23 Q So your testimony is that when the face of the 24 documents show that line 1 was signed and there was no 25 asterisk or anything, you would go and look at the rest of

1	the paper, or your staff would go and look at the rest of
2	the paper to make sure that in fact both the outside and
3	the inside fit-up and inspection had occurred before they
4	passed that document? Or not?
5	A Mr. Roisman, I think this is now the fourth time.
6	If the first line was signed, it was outside the
7	population that was reviewed.
8	JUDGE BLOCH: So they looked no further,
9	Mr. Roisman.
10	BY MR. ROISMAN:
11	Q So you didn't care that there might be an
12	ambiguity created by the face of the document with merely
13	the top line signed? You didn't want to look past that at
14	the time that you were doing this look that you've
15	testified about, or having your staff do, on 45,360 and -361?
16	A At that time it was not a concern; no, sir,
17	Q And the time you are talking about is around
18	A March of 1983.
19	Q Not around October of '84 when you were
20	preparing this testimony?
21	A October of '84, when I prepared this testimony,
22	I was talking, as I said now five times, that the
23	population involved in the review at that time were
24	travelers where line 1 was blank.
25	Q Has anybody up until now conducted a review of

1 the five-line travelers to determine whether or not there 2 are other deficiencies associated with that, beyond 3 looking at five-line travelers identified by CASE in its 4 filings?

5 A As I believe I've stated earlier also today, 6 there has been a review conducted by quality engineering 7 on the site, concurrent with the technical review team's 8 investigation of the matter. To what extent that review 9 went I am unaware at this time.

10 Q Did you make any effort to determine the scope 11 of that review before your testimony, either on the 3rd of 12 October or the 21st of November or today?

A As far as -- I asked questions to the extent of: Has the technical review team found problems with the travelers? As far as asking questions: Are there problems with traveler number 1? Or listing the 20 different possible things you could look for with a five-line traveler; no, I didn't ask that question.

JUDGE BLOCH: You just answered "on the technical review team." I thought there were people for the Applicants who had done a review, not just the technical review team.

23 THE WITNESS: I was referring to that team, your 24 Honor.

BY MR. ROISMAN:

> 1 You didn't mean the Nuclear Regulatory 0 Commission's technical review team? 2 3 A The technical review team I was referring to in 4 that answer, two answers ago, is when the NRC technical 5 review team was on the site, they were looking into liner 6 plate allegations. 7 Working with that technical review team were members of 8 the quality engineering staff. They looked at a number of 9 travelers. They answered, I'm sure, a number of questions from the NRC's technical review team. 10 11 I'm sure -- and in that course of action there were 12 members of Applicant's quality engineering staff -- that 13 reviewed travelers. 14 JUDGE BLOCH: Are you informed of the problems that they found? 15 16 THE WITNESS: I have asked if they found 17 problems in that review, and they had not found any generic types of problems that I had not already seen. 18 19 JUDGE BLOCH: Because we would expect that the 20 testimony given by a company official today would be 21 consistent with what the company knows and that testimony 22 today will not be misleading because the company goes beyond in its knowledge. 23 BY MR. ROISMAN: 24 25 Q Can you put a timeframe on when this TRT review

	and many analytes and a sector of the
1	and your quality engineering people's response to that
2	review was occurring?
3	A The I believe it was in September of this
4	year, Mr. Roisman. I know there were still discussions
5	going on with the technical review team as this portion of
6	the hearing, in September whenever it was, 20th maybe
7	convened.
8	Q I would like you to take a look, if you would,
9	at the traveler for weld number 660.
10	JUDGE BLOCH: After you are done with that, I
11	want you to know that if you feel tired, at this point we
12	are going to go beyond 5:00, you should not hesitate to
13	tell us that you want to break until the morning.
14	THE WITNESS: Thank you, your Honor.
15	BY MR. ROISMAN:
16	Q Do you have 660 in front of you?
17	A Yes, I do.
18	Q Can you tell me, does the face of the traveler
19	tell you what the signature on line 1 is signing what
20	the signature on line 1 is verifying has occurred?
21	A Your question is what the signature on line l
22	stands for?
23	Q Yes.
24	A The face of the traveler does not; no, sir.
25	Q Would you look at the whole traveler and tell me,

	1	if you can, what does it stand for?
	2	A It stands for that the inside fit-up was
	3	satisfactory and that there's a chit that substantiates
	4	that the outside fit-up was satisfactory.
	5	Q And how does it verify that the inside fit- $v_P$
	6	was satisfactory? What is the document in the traveler
	7	package that gives you that?
	8	A There's a chit that says, "clean," signed by
	9	Dave Stinson on March 1, 1982.
1	0	Q Does it reference any weld, material rod
1	1	document, or weld filler material log document?
1	.2	A No.
1	3	Q Is there such a document referenced on the face
1	4	of the traveler?
1	5	A There's a WFML reference; yes, sir.
1	.6	Q How can you tell, then, whether it is for the
1	7	fit-up and cleanliness that had occurred, if one did occur,
1	.8	on $3/1/82$ , as opposed to being a verification that there
1	9	had been a fit-up and cleanliness done in 1978, per the
2	20	Larry Wilkerson, NDE chit, which is attached also to the
2	1	traveler?
2	22	A From the chit itself?
2	23	Q Yes.
2	4	A The chit was filled out by construction at the
2	25	request of inspection. Construction would not request

> 1 that QC verify that letter inspection exists. Is that based upon some specific fact that you 2 0 3 know? I mean that they told you that? Or is it an 4 assumption that you are making? 5 A I know why the nondestructive inspection 6 requests were used. I also talked to the gentlemen that 7 initiated this one, another not for this particular chit. The foreman was Craig Fowles. I have talked to him. 8 9 0 But if you had intended it to relate to a new 10 fit-up and cleanliness inspection, then why wouldn't he 11 have filled in the blank for the WFML number? 12 He may not have drawn rod at that time -- at the A time that they requested the inspection. 13 14 Where in the traveler will we be able to tell 0 when the rods were drawn? 15 16 A On the copy of the WFML B649, which is 17 apparently filed with a different traveler package. Q So that you can't tell from this whether your 18 supposition that the weld rods were drawn at a different 19 20 time is correct or not; can you? 21 A No. But I don't think it's important. The chit clearly states that it was for a cleanliness inspection of 22 weld 660; it's signed by Mr. Stinson. The front of the 23 traveler is also signed by Mr. Stinson. 24 25 Q If we are going to do it by the chit, the

1 signature line is for a fit-up and cleanliness; isn't it?
2 And the chit doesn't tell you that there's a fit-up, only
3 that there's a cleanliness; isn't that true?

4 A Right.

5 Q So there's no verification of a fit-up; is there? 6 A You are talking about for the weld itself? The 7 traveler says "fit-up and cleanliness." Dave Stinson 8 signed the traveler. I have no reason to believe that Mr. 9 Stinson did not mean that that signature was for both 10 fit-up and cleanliness.

11 Q Except that the chit which is the -- which is 12 used by you to verify when inspections have occurred back 13 in 1978, the chit is the document that doesn't tell us for 14 fit-up and cleanliness, only that it's for cleanliness? 15 A The chit that you are talking about is the 16 document I'm using for 1982.

17 Q And it's only marked for fit-up and cleanliness; 18 is it?

That's right. But you have said '78.
 JUDGE BLOCH: We have gotten confused in the second second

20JUDGE BLOCH: We have gotten confused in the21dates. Maybe you can clarify it, Mr. Roisman.

22 BY MR. ROISMAN:

Q I'm sorry. Insofar as the fit-up and cleanliness of the water side weld is concerned, the chit only indicates that there was an inspection for the

> 1 cleanliness, and does not indicate that there was an 2 inspection for the fit-up; isn't that correct? That's true. That's true. 3 A 4 And that's signed by Mr. Stinson; is it not? 0 5 That's true. A 6 So we have inconsistent signatures by 0 7 Mr. Stinson, one for a line that says "fit-up and cleanliness" and the other that says only "cleanliness"; 8 9 isn't that true? 10 P. If you are talking about the inconsistency 11 between the face of the document and the chit, ves, sir, 12 that's true. 13 Q Now, can you explain to me why, in 1983, you 14 deemed it important to have line 1 signed to verify that 15 the fit-up and cleanliness back in 1978 had taken place, 16 but apparently don't consider the absence of a signature 17 on line 1 for that purpose on this weld number 660 is a 18 problem? 19 A Mr. Roisman, if I could make one thing clear 20 maybe that would eliminate the need for this question. I 21 wasn't concerned that line 1 was signed. Line 1 could have just as easily said, "see attached chit." 22 Or it could have said --23 0 24 A My concern --25 0 Nothing?

1

24

at the time was to verify that the required inspections 2 3 had been performed. 4 0 What did you need an inspector to do that for, 5 Mr. Brandt? 6 I didn't direct an inspector to do it. A 7 You expected that all your people would do after 0 they saw that there were a whole group of five-line 8 9 travelers with line 1 blank, is that they would just go 10 and look to see if there was an NDE chit for fit-up and 11 cleanliness that took place for the concrete side weld and 12 that would end their work right there? A I expected my staff to satisfy themselves that 13 14 the required inspections had been performed. 15 That instruction from you, did that take place 0 before or after Ms. Neumeyer's signing of the travelers in 16 17 the first two or three days of March of 1983? 18 A Before. 19 0 And who were the people, who were the staff 20 people who you gave these directions to? 21 A I believe I stated earlier, the way I became aware of the problem was Mr. C.C. Randall came to me with 22 23 it. The millwrights were getting ready to work on the

A -- it did say nothing at the time. My concern

liner on night shift. C.C. Randall was my night shift QC 25 superintendent. He explained to me what the situation was.

1 I told him what we needed to do.

2 As the original lack of signatures had been performed 3 by the ASME inspection group, I told him to get up with Mr. Ted Blicks and see -- excuse me, I told him to get up 4 5 with ASME QC. He eventually got up with Ted Blicks, 6 that's my understanding, to straighten the situation out. 7 My concern the next time, as expressed to Mr. Randall, 8 was to satisfy themselves that the required inspections 9 had been done.

Q So is it your testimony that Mr. Randall was basically going beyond what you think he would have needed to do to make the verification in those cases where NDE chits existed and had -- and showed on their face that fit-up and cleanliness had occurred back in 1978?

15 A I don't understand what you mean by "going 16 beyond what was required."

17 Q Just that. I thought it was your testimony that 18 there's no signature required on line 1 to verify that a 19 fit-up and cleanliness took place in 1978, if there's a 20 chit that says --

A That's right. That is my testimony. I said it would have been equally acceptable to me to just note the existence of the chit, in line 1.

24 Q If I ---

25 A Chits noting both the inside and outside
1

2 Q Wouldn't it have been just as good to have noted 3 nothing, since the NDE chit was physically attached to the 4 package?

5 A Except that the vau't would not have accepted 6 travelers with a blank line. These travelers have never 7 been to the vault, contrary to what you argued earlier. 8 They are still in the possession of construction.

9 Today they are maintained in a construction

10 organization called the "interim records vault," but it is 11 not the permanent plant records vault, and historically 12 the term "vault" in this proceeding has referred to the 13 permanent plant records vault.

14 JUDGE BLOCH: We'll take a seven-minute recess.
15 (Recess.)

16 JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Roisman?

inspection, if both existed.

17 BY MR. ROISMAN:

18 Q Mr. Brandt, with reference, I think, to the last or almost the last thing that you said as we were 19 20 adjourning, you indicated that none of these documents had 21 gone to the permanent plant records vault. And I would 22 like to direct your attention to document for weld numbers 1182, 1209, and 1210, which, in our copy in the upper 23 24 right-hand copy has stamped "permanent plant record" and 25 then a little box, and on that box there is a file

1	location number and a subfile location number.
2	A I see it on several, Mr. Roisman.
3	Q What does that mean?
4	A That's a stamp affixed by the vault.
5	JUDGE BLOCH: Which vault?
6	THE WITNESS: By the permanent plant records
7	vault. I'll clarify my earlier misstatement. Apparently
8	some of them have. The majority of them are still in the
9	interim records vault, which is a construction
10	organization.
11	BY MR. ROISMAN:
12	Q But in fact these are three on which you are
13	going to do or you have now done or are going to do NCRs;
14	is that not correct?
15	JUDGE GROSSMAN: Is that correct?
16	BY MR. ROISMAN:
17	Q Those three are for documents for which NCRs
18	were written; is that correct?
19	A Yes.
20	Q Let me take you to 660 for a moment.
21	A Are we done with these last three?
22	Q Yes. I just wanted to see if I was correct in
23	my assumption that that stamp meant that they had been in
24	the permanent plant records vault in light of your earlier
25	statement. You clarified it. Thank you.

1 Now, looking at 660, we were discussing the signature 2 on the first line and I was trying to understand from you 3 whether, in your judgment, the presence of the signature 4 with the accompanying NDE chit that marks cleanliness only 5 is sufficient verification that the cleanliness and fit-up 6 inspection was done, that you feel no need for further 7 investigation. My question to you is: Is that correct? 8 A Are you talking about assuming the line 1 on the 9 traveler is now blank? 10 0 No. I'm talking about actually looking at 660 11 itself. As a package? 12 A 13 As a package. Do you see anything wrong with 660 Q 14 in your judgment? Is it a perfectly proper traveler? 15 JUDGE BLOCH: Package. 16 MR. ROISMAN: Package. Thank you, traveler 17 package. 18 THE WITNESS: I see nothing wrong with it; other than the fact "sat" is entered on the traveler on line 5 19 without an inspector's signature, which I earlier 20 testified is insignificant. It doesn't mean anything. 21 22 BY MR. ROISMAN: 23 0 Now I would like you to look at weld 29, please. 24 JUDGE BLOCH: Wait a second -- does this mean we 25 are passing on from 660?

1	MP POISMAN. I have no more questions
-	MA. ROISMAN. I have no more quescions.
2	JUDGE BLOCH: No, it means we can put it in the
3	record.
4	THE WITNESS: We started with 663, your Honor,
5	and now we are done with 660. Are we done with both of
6	them?
7	MR. WATKINS: I have a little list that I'm
8	going to request be bound in at the end of the session.
9	JUDGE BLOCH: Well, 663 will have to be bound in
10	earlier. Let's bind 663 where we said we were going to
11	bind it, and put 23 in at the end.
12	MR. WATKINS: Can I suggest that 23 be bound in
13	with 663?
14	JUDGE BLOCH: Let's do that, then.
15	BY MR. ROISMAN:
16	Q Number 29.
17	A Okay.
18	Q Now, this is one that has line 1 blank; is that
19	correct?
20	A Line 1 of the five-line traveler is blank; yes,
21	sir.
22	Q Okay. Now, is that within the universe of ones
23	that then were looked at under the testimony of 45,360
24	and -61?
25	A I would assume so. There's no indication on the

20741

ġ,

> 1 traveler that that was part of that population. 2 Q No indication that it was or that it wasn't? 3 A No indication that it was, because no action was, 4 apparently, taken on it. But your testimony is that it should have been? 5 0 6 A Yes, sir. 7 Q Now, looking at it on the second page of the 8 traveler, there is an eight-line traveler? 9 A Yes, sir. 10 And there's a line 1 signed there by Mr. Cole? Q 11 A Yes, sir. 12 Dated 2/17/81; correct? 0 13 A Yes, sir. 14 What is that? What does that line indicate? 0 15 What does that mean? 16 A In this case it indicates that Mr. Cole signed 17 on the wrong line. The fit-up at that time was for the inside weld. He should have signed on line 5, as the 18 outside weld at that time was in concrete. 19 20 Q Or it could have meant that he was doing a signature similar to the one that Ms. Neumeyer did, but 21 22 without an asterisk; namely, verifying that an earlier 23 fit-up and cleanliness had occurred; isn't that true? That's a possibility. 24 A 25 JUDGE BLOCH: Could it also have meant that he

didn't know what he was doing on these travelers? 1 2 THE WITNESS: That's a possibility. 3 BY MR. ROISMAN: 4 Q Now, is there anything in the traveler package 5 that would tell us whether Mr. Cole -- whether the 6 inspection that's supposed to be done and identified on 7 line 5 was in fact done? 8 A Line 5 of what, Mr. Roisman? 9 I'm sorry, of the eight-line traveler. Excuse 0 10 me. 11 No, sir. On the face of the document. A 12 Not only on the face of the document? Q 13 A Nor any attachments. It requires some interpretation, yes, sir, if that's the point you are 14 trying to make. 15 16 Q All right. Is this one that you have now, in 17 your testimon" of the 21st of November, identified that an 18 NCR will be written on? 19 A You'll have to give me a second to check my 20 notes. 21 No, sir, it's one that I determined through my review 22 that I believe Mr. Cole signed in the wrong place. And 23 that that fit-up and inspection was for the inside. Q But your testimony now is that there isn't 24 25 anything in the traveler package itself that will tell us

1	whether he signed in the wrong place, or that the
2	inspection that's supposed to be on line 5 simply was
3	never done; isn't that correct?
4	A Yes, sir.
5	Q Now I would like you to take a look at traveler
6	number 23.
7	A Okay.
8	Q On this five-line traveler, Mr. Cole has signed
9	line 1, fit-up and cleanliness?
10	A Yes, sir.
11	Q Can you tell me, what does line 1 signify? What
12	does it signify with his signature there? What is he
13	attesting to?
14	A The fact that the outside fit-up had been
15	performed. And there is a chit to indicate that that
16	inspection was performed and that now the inside fit-up is
17	satisfactory, on March the 3rd, 1980.
18	Q How could I'm sorry.
19	A You'll also note there's included in the package
20	a chit dated $2/25/80$ , where he released part of the inside
21	seam for fit-up and cleanliness, and came off came by
22	later, eight days later, and signed off the entire seam
23	for fit-up and cleanliness.
24	Q How can we how would we tell that, by looking
25	at this document, that that's exactly what happened?

> 1 A It's clear to me, Mr. Roisman. 2 JUDGE BLOCH: Can you make it more specific, 3 Mr. Roisman, as to what it is that you meant by "that"? 4 JUDGE GROSSMAN: I'm sorry. Did you finish your 5 answer now, Mr. Brandt? 6 THE WITNESS: That's all I intended to say, was 7 that it was clear to me. 8 BY MR. ROISMAN: 9 What is it about the document that makes it O clear to you that when Mr. Cole signed line 1 on 3/30/80 --10 11 A On March 3rd, Mr. Roisman. 12 0 On 3/3/80, thank you. -- that he was verifying 13 that the full cleanliness and fit-up for the water side weld had been completed and that the fit-up and 14 15 cleanliness for the outside weld had been conducted? A I think it -- it is fairly clear from the chit 16 17 dated February 25, 1980, that this is a chit for a fit-up 18 and cleanliness inspection for a field weld number 23. It 19 is also fairly apparent from the face of the document, 20 from the face of the traveler, that this could not be a fit-up and cleanliness inspection for the back side of the 21 weld, as the back side of the weld was made inaccessible 22 at least on October 23, 1978; sometime between September 23 12th and October 23rd. There's only one side of the weld 24 25 that that could be a partial cleanliness and fit-up

1 inspection for.

2	Q Assuming for a moment that the chit that's dated
3	2/25/80 is the documentation that there was a partial
4	cleanliness inspection and a fit-up inspection done on
5	that date, and that it was for the water side weld, how do
6	you know that the signature on line 1 of the traveler was
7	intended to confirm that the full cleanliness had been
8	inspected and confirmed? Or that any comments were being
9	made with regard to the presence of a fit-up and
10	cleanliness examination in 1978?
11	A From conversations that I've had with the people
12	involved on how the things were documented.
13	Q You mean with Mr. Cole?
14	A I have not talked with Mr. Cole.
15	Q Who did you talk to? And did you talk to them
16	about this particular weld?
17	A No, sir, I did not talk to anyone about this
18	particular weld.
19	Q With whom did you talk and what did they tell
20	you?
21	A I talked with both QC, QE, and craft people on
22	what happened in that timeframe; as I have stated I think
23	twice in prefiled testimony, that the way that line 1 of
24	this five-line traveler was signed off was, it was not
25	signed off until the inside fit-out was satisfactory. To

20746

ø

20747

1 me, that's what it indicates.

2	There's a chit that fairly indicates that the first
3	fit-up inspection was performed on the concrete side dated
4	September 12, I think, 1976. There's a chit that
5	indicates he released the partial fit-up and cleanliness
6	on February 28, 1980, and that the entire joint was
7	satisfactory for fit-up and cleanliness on March 3, 1980.
8	Q By looking at the weld filler material logs that
9	are attached to the traveler package, is it correct that a
10	substantial amount of welding with respect to this weld
11	was done a month or more after the fit-up and cleanliness
12	inspection was completed, if it was in fact completed on
13	3/3/80?
14	A Please repeat your question. A substantial
15	amount of welding was done after?
16	JUDGE BLOCH: Was there welding done after the
17	final inspection was done before fit-up
18	THE WITNESS: Welding after the final fit-up
19	inspection? That's exactly what I would expect.
20	BY MR. ROISMAN:
21	Q But it was done at least a month or more after
22	that final fit-up inspection?
23	A It might be being welded as we speak,
24	Mr. Roisman. The final visual is not signed off.
25	Q Well, are you able to look at the weld filler .

1 material log, and looking at the -- excuse me -- the 2 number of rods burned, are you able to tell anything about 3 when the welding was done on that weld?

A There was some welding done using 12 lengths of bare wire on April 3rd, 1980. There was some welding done using a half a role of automatic GTAW wire, on March 4, 1980. There were three rods burned of bare wire on April 10, 1980. And there was a half role of automatic GTAW wire burned on April 3, 1980. I see nothing irregular about that.

JUDGE BLOCH: Is that a usual pattern of welding?
You just do a little bit at four different times? You
don't finish a weld?

14 THE WITNESS: You usually weld on it until you get it done. And I don't mean to be flip with that answer --1. 16 but, no, there's no -- as many times as schedule or 17 pressures have dictated. The millwrights is a small craft 18 group. And if the schedule pressures are on unit 1 at the time, they might be pulled off unit 2. For long periods 19 of time there was virtually no work going on on unit 2. I 20 21 find nothing unusual about the situation.

MR. ROISMAN: Hold on just one second.
JUDGE BLOCH: Mr. Brandt, does your conclusion
on that particular weld depend on your believing that
Mr. Cole knew what he was doing when he signed off on that

At the

\$ P 1

1	weld?
3	THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
3	MR. ROISMAN: I'm sorry. I didn't hear your
4	answer, Mr. Branát.
5	THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
6	MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, we seem to be at a
7	breaking point here. I am ready to shift gears but it's
з	going to take me a couple of minutes to sort of mesh the
9	gears together.
10	JUDGE BLOCH: Can we clarify, then, what
11	happened with the review of the FSAR as to the ASME code?
12	THE WITNESS: I can, if you would like.
13	I looked through the table that I referenced earlier.
14	It was my impression that it was contained the table
15	was provided in chapter 17 as kind of a quick summary of
16	what's in the body of the FSAR themselves, as far as the
17	safety commitments.
18	Either I have missed it in a quick overview of it it
19	has been incorporated in a later amendment to the table
20	or it is just not there and I was in error.
21	I will endeavor to find it in the body of the FSAR this
22	evening in the copies of the FSAR that are back in
23	Washington and brief you on it in the morning, if you wish.
24	JUDGE BLOCH: When he does that, do we only care
25	abou: the current version or do we care about any of the

8

20749

-

> 1 earlier versions? 2 MR. ROISMAN: No. I want to know about the 3 version that was in effect at the time that the 4 inspections in question were done. 5 JUDGE BLOCH: Starting in '79? 6 MR. ROISMAN: Starting actually in '78. 7 JUDGE BLOCH: Starting '78 to the present. 8 THE WITNESS: Mr. Chairman, the historical 9 copies of the FSAR will have to come from Dallas, I 10 believe. In the event that when I review this copy that's in Washington, that the amendment date on that particular 11 12 page of that particular section is of 1979 vintage, I 13 chink that will answer your question. 14 JUDGE BLOCH: Is that something that Staff 15 archives can do for us or is this something only the 16 Applicants can do? Let's rely on the Applicants for now. 17 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, it may be that the 18 board's archives can. If I understand correctly, you keep 19 a copy of the FSAR in the board's library and they are 20 filed -- should be in the front of the FSAR an index for all of the amendments to it. 21 22 JUDGE BLOCH: Since I have been Chairman of the 23 Board, I haven't received any updates. So -- well, if 24 amendments are being received all the time, they are not 25 being received by me.

1	MR. ROISMAN: I don't know that they have had
2	any amendments since the time that you became Chairman of
3	the Board.
4	JUDGE JORDAN: Yes. We get amendments every
5	month or two.
6	MR. WATKIMS: Would you read them if you did?
7	JUDGE BLOCH: No, but we would file them. Then
8	we'd have a copy.
9	JUDGE JORDAN: I think it's very possible that
10	the Chairman has not seen amendments, in spite of the fact
11	that he has been serviced.
12	MR. ROISMAN: Maybe Dr. Jordan knows if the
13	library here is likely to have a current version of the FSAR
14	with an index for the amendments.
15	JUDGE BLOCH: Not if they haven't been served on
16	me. Dr. Jordan should have them.
17	JUDGE JORDAN: It should be in our library here,
18	I assume, and also in the appeal board library, but it is
19	unlikely that it has been kept up to date. It's probably
20	like mine.
21	MR. WATKINS: Mr. Chairman, could we have the
22	travelers for welds 23 and 29 bound into the record at
23	this point?
24	(The documents follow:)
25	

Bro	own C Root.Inc.				FORI	FORMA	TION O	NLY ]	23
•		B&R STAINL	ESS STEE	L LINER INSPI	ECTION TR	RAVELER		WELD NO. 20752	
	PROJECT :	CPSES	JOB NO.	: 35-1195	UNIT for	ret. 2 P	AGE OF	2	
Or:	6 2401A Wing No. PLATE TO PL	ATE	Lines # DL INSERT TO	TA MI MI D PLATE	ETAL TYP	PLATE	3/16" TIL. THK.	R C 22 2 PC. to	PC. D22
WELDER SYMBOL	WMR NO.	WELD PROCED.	HOLD POINT	1. Fit u	up and el	eanliness o	of above:		
ATR	A017040	88023	First	Sa	t.	James	W. Cole	3	3.3.80
ARN	R017055	88023	Frist	RESU	LTS 2	INSPECT	OR SIGNATUR	15	DATE
AAK	A017123	88023	2,3	2. V.T. 0	of backin	g strip tar	k/fillet we	alds:	
AAK	A017146	88023	4	RESU	ILTS	INSPECT	OR SIGNATUR	1 <u>E</u> <u>7-1</u>	DATE
ARD	A017175	88023	4	3. Clean	iness of	channel, 1	iner, and b	acking st	rip:
AIH	A017578	88023	4	Sat		S.m.1	melon	9-	12-78
lum	A017670	99020	4	RESU	<b>JLTS</b>	INSPECT	OR SIGNATUR	E	DATE
Acon	D-2033	99020	1	4. Final	V.T. of	channel fil	let weld:		22.20
AYL	D-2086	99020	1	RESU	ILTS	INSPECT	OR SECNATUR	<u>10-4</u>	DATE
242	D-2098	99020	1	5. Final	V.T. of	inside weld	:		
SOB	1)-4136	\$8023	5	SAT	T. (7)				
150	D-4188	88023	5	KESU	ШТ <b>5</b>	INSPECT	OR SIGNATUR	Ε	DATE
			1.0						
				Comple	tion of a	weld inspec	tion:		
				RESU	LTS	INSPECT	OR SIGNATUR	E	DATE
0									

	FOR INFORMATION ONLY	
	23	~ ~
	WELD NO.	20
	B&R Stainless Steel Liner Inspection Traveler	
	Weld Inspection Sheet Page of	
cceptance ibbs & Hi	e Std. ill 2323-SS-18	
7a.	Penetrant Mfg. Magnaflux-Spotcheck	
	Cleaner Mfg. Magnaflux-Spotcheck	
	Developer Mfg. Magnaflux-Spotcheck	
	NDE Procedure	
	Final P.T. Level II RESULTS INSPECTOR SIGN. D.	ATE
7b.	Vacuum Box GASKET TYPE SOLUTION T	PE
	by	
	Pretest Cleaning Pressure Temperature NDE Procedure	
	Solution Application Method Post Test Cleaning	
	Gauge Serial Number Pressure Differential Maintained for Sec. Min.	
	Final V.B.	
	N/A - Not Applicable	

LEGS STEEL 3/1L PC22 TO PE D22 tal Type Mtl. Thck. PC. to PC.					
e Anglo to Plate Other	Mata Place	ner#2	R <u>eactor Lir</u> Poo! nte	401-A g No. Plate to Pl	BB-2 Drawin
. Fit up and Cleanliness of Above	1.	Hold Point	Weld Proced.	WFML No.	Welder Symbol
Results Inspector Signature Date					
. V.I. of Backing Strip Tack/Fillet Welds:	۷.				
Results Inspector Signature Date					
1. Cleanliness of Channel, Liner, and B. St	3.		1		
Results Inspector Signature Date					
. Final V.T. of Channel Fillet Weld:	4.			10000	
Results Inspector Signature Date					
5. Seam Weld Fit Up and Cleanliness:	5.				
Deculto Increator Cignature Data					
Final V.T. of Welds for Surface Press	6.				
in that this of helds for surface freps,					
Results Inspector Signature Date					
. Final P.T. and Vacuum Box of Seams	7.				)
(See Weld Inspection Sheet)					
(See Weld Inspection Sheet) Results Inspector Signature Date					

....

2

V

252

5.5

DATE: 2/25/80 08.52-DATE Auch TIME 5 D. 2019 -N ACCEPT: -11 CYFIELD WELD WFML: 8 FOREMAN 50 FIT-UP 2401A L.P. CLEAN L VISUAL FINAL Cane 00 NON DESTRUCTIV and INSPECTOR: COMMENTS: INSP. DRAWING **MELDER:** 55202 INFORMATION ONLY EOB

DATE:9-12.78 DATE 9-12-78 ARN ATR 3 TIME A017040 A017055 FIELD WELD JT. # V.B. ACCEPT: WAR: CLEAN C FIT-UP C fines # 2 Sela FOREMAN 2401A One INSPECTOR: LM. M. Coy M XM NCN DESTINATIVE TEST INSPECTION REQUEST 00 5/5 88 VISUAL C to 200

145

Find

NOITAMAOANI

LOR

Se Tala Salada

COMMENTS:

A Kilon

antiset.

٩Ľ

1.5

95202

AINO

DRAWING #

DISP. REQ.

WELDER:

....

and a think





88023 3/32 BDB 80 15 15 8/2 330 ER 308 463638 3/32 88023 23 15 3 BDB 180 8/2 ERBOY 88023 3/32 463638 3/50 BDB 227 20 ER 308 2330 . . .... ORIGINAL 3 2

QS

0.4136

SIZE/CLASS

DATE

WELDER

SYMBOL

WELD

NO.



WUL	Seri	1.E	NO.	
				-

Drawing No. 00 stalk

12

D-2098

WILL CAMPTENT DEPT.

de)

WELD FILLER MATERIAL LOG Weld No.

WELD NO.	DATE	SIZE/CLASS	WELDER SYMBOL	WPS/ICN #	HEAT/LOT # or CODE #	AMT. ISS.	AMT. RT'D.	ISSUANCE APPROVAL
23	3/1/80	.045 El 308	Ayr	51, 314/50 4/4 199020	434788	12011	1/2611	fond Dubt
41	3/4/00	. 845 EL 308	AYL	4/4	434788	12/1	0	fonded Swell
42	3/4/80	.045 EL 308	AUL	4/4	434785	1/2/1	0	Ronal Sur M
31	3/4/80	,045 EL308	AyL	99020 4/4	+34788	Inell	0	ford Ser M
-								
			_					
		ORIE	IN A	4				
		14	1	Ę		ļ		
		2	3	<u> </u>		<b> </b>		
_						İ		
-						ţ		
	3	1						
						1		
							-	

\* 3 rolls issued to Hentries BH 3/4/80





WDC	Serial	No.	NA	2075	59
			surgering and provide states and the second second		

MILLWRIGHT DEPT.

Drawing No. BB 2401A

WELD FILLER MATERIAL LOG Weld No. No

D-4188

WELD NO.	DATE	SIZE/CLASS	WELDER SYMBOL	WPS/ICN ≇	HEAT/LOT # or CODE #	AMT. ISS.	AMT. RT'D.	ISSUANCE APPROVAL
229	4/10/80	3/32 ER308	AFO	88023 9/0	463638	7	70	Ramp. Wass
21	4/10/80	3/32 ER308	AEO	88023 9/0	1463638	7	4	R664
22	4/10/80	1/12 ER308	AED	88023 9/0	463638	7	4	R664
23	4/10/10	3/22 ER308	AEO	88023	H63638	7	4	R664.
234	4/10/10	332 ER308	AEO	88023	463638	8+ +/+/80 X6	6	R664
The	- 4/10/0	7/12 ER308	AEO	88023.	463638	8H4/10 10 X6	60	R664
229	4/10/80	3/32 ·	AEO	\$\$023 7/0	463638	7	H	Roby AUM
231	4/10/80	3/32 ER 308	AEO	88023	463638	6	6	Bodd Sum
237	1/10/80	3/32	AEO	88023	463638	6	6	Romald Stal H
689-	4/10/80	732 CR 308	AEO	28023				Fred Arten
			-	ARIG	INAL		1	
0				0	N		_	
			-	6	2 1		-	
•							_	
			-	1				



 /
10
a

MILLWRIGHT DEPT.

WDC Serial No. \_\_\_\_\_A 20760 Drawing No. <u>BB 2401A</u>

WELD FILLER MATERIAL LOG Weld No. \_\_\_\_\_A

D-2086

WELD NO.	DATE	SIZE/CLASS	WELDER SYMBOL	WPS/ICN #	HEAT/LOT # or CODE #	AMT. ISS.	AMT. RT'D.	ISSUANCE APPROVAL
22	73/40	.045 ER308	AYL	99020 4/4	434788	livoll	1/2/1	Rould Allel
23	3/80	,045 ER308	AYL	99020	434788	Inll	1/2 Rol	Amold Gevel
				·				
						+		
			<u> </u>	ORIE	NAL			
				stranger of	22		_	
			-	un lander in der			-	
-				ŀ	ingen ander ander			
•						1		

Bro	wn J Root, Inc.		6		FOR	NFORMATIO	N ONLY	1 29
		B&R STAINL	F: ESS STEEL	IGURE LINER I	NSPECTION T	RAVELER	WELD N	1
	PROJECT:	CPSES	JOB NO.:	35-119	5 UNIT Re-	tor#2 PAGE	OF 2	
Dra Dra	2401 A Wing No. PLATE TO PL	Leacto POC ATE	n liner # DL INSERT TO	2 PLATE	METAL TY	PE MTL. PLATE OTHER	THK. Bottom THK. PC.	Aught to RA27 to PC. RA27
ELDER YMBOL	WMR NO.	WELD PROCED.	HOLD POINT	1. F	hit up and c	leanliness of ab	ove:	
AHS	A008028	88023	First Fit First	-	RESULTS	INSPECTOR S	IGNATURE	DATE
AMS	A008037 A017522	88023	Fit, 2,3	2. ∀.	T. of backin	ng strip tack/fi	llet welds:	d 22-4
AET	A068737	88023	4	2	RESULTS	INSPECTOR S	IGNATURE	<u>8.29.78</u> DATE
AET	A068782	88023	4	3. 01	eanliness of	f channel, liner	, and backir	ng strip:
AET	A068813	88023	4	A	RESULTS	INSPECTOR S	INATURE	8-29.78 DATE
30	D-5711	88025	1	4. F1	Inal V.T. of	channel fillet	weld:	
omo	0-5713	88025	1,5	A	ht.	Smm "	ry .	10-26-78 DATE
omo	D-2125	88025	1,-	5. Fi	inal V.T. of	inside weld:	CHALOND	DALD
				5	A+ RESULTS	INSPECTOR S	IGNATURE	DATE
				Co	ompletion of	wald inspection	:	
				-	RESULTS	INSPECTOR S	IGNATURE	DATE
(								

R INFORMATION ONLY . and Rocking 20762 - - SaR Stainless Steel Liner Inspection Traveler PROJECT: CPSES JOS NO: 35-1195 UNIT Z PAGE 1 0.F 2 3/6 to 14 A-27 to A-Mal. The. PC. to PC. WRB-10559/BB-2401A REACTOR LINER #2 STAINLESS STEEL Drawing No. Peal Metal Type Plate to Plate Insert to Plate Angle to Plate Other\_ Haider WF14L iald. Hold 1. Fit up and Cleanliness of Above: Symbol Proced. Point No. Inspector Signature Date BEN D-5711 8:8025 Results 2. V.T. of Backing Strip Tack/Fillet Welds: Results Inspector Signature Date 3. Cleanliness of Channel, Liner, and B. Strip: Results Inspector Signature - Da 4. Final V.T. of Channel Fillet Weld: Results Inspector Signature Date 5. Inside Fit Up and Cleanliness: Results Inspector Signature Date 6. V.T. of Fillet Prior to Grinding: Results Inspector Signature 7. Final V.T. of Inside Weld: SAT Results Inspector Signature Date a. Completion of Weld Inspection: gx-gAp 10.2-7 REY. Results, inspector Signature Date

FOR	INFOR	MATI	ON	ONLY	1
And a state of the	and a sale water water and the second				Service 1

-	-	-		-	-	-	-	
1.1	1-0	1	13			a.	3	
141	20		18		2	21	C 3	
	<b>L</b>	h	υ.		*	v	v	

			61
		WELD NO.	
	B&R Stainless Steel Liner Inspe	ction Traveler	
	Weld Inspection She	et Pa	ge of
Acceptance Gibbs & Hi	Std. 11 2323-SS-18		
7a.	Penetrant Mfg. Magnaflux-Spotchec	k	
	Cleaner Mfg. Magnaflux-Spotcheck		
	Developer Mfg. Magnaflux-Spotchec	k	
	NDE Procedure		
	Final P.T. Level II	RESULTS INSPE	CTOR SIGN. DATE
7b.	Vacuum Box	GASKET TYPE	SOLUTION TYPE
	by		
	Pretest Cleaning Pressure	Temperature	NDE Procedure
	Solution Application Method	Post Test Cleaning	
	Gauge Serial NumberMainta	Pressure Di ined forSec.	ifferential Min.
	Final V.B.		
	N/A - Not Applicable		이 아이 가지 않는
		Level II	
	Satisfactory Unsatisfactory	Inspector	Date

BB-240"-A       Reactor Liner#2       Milless       Metal Type       Mtl. Thck.       LA2 TC         Drawing No.       Pool       Metal Type       Mtl. Thck.       PC. to No.         Plate to Plate       Insert to Plate       Angle to Plate       Other         elder       WFML       Weld       Hold       No.       Proced.         wholl       No.       Proced.       Point       1.       Fit up and Cleanliness of Above         Results       Inspector Signature	# AZ7
BB-240'-A Reactor Liner#2 TAILES TEL 14" TO HIL" LAZ TO Drawing No. Pool Metal Type Mtl. Thck. PC. to P Plate to Plate Insert to Plate Angle to Plate Other	# AZ7
Plate to Plate Insert to Plate Angle to Plate Other	
elder WFML Weld Hold ymbol No. Proced. Point 1. Fit up and Cleanliness of Above Results Inspector Signature	
elder WFML Weld Hold ymbol No. Proced. Point 1. Fit up and Cleanliness of Above Results Inspector Signature	
ymbol No. Proced. Point 1. Fit up and Clean Iness of Abov Results Inspector Signature	Sec. 1
Results Inspector Signature	2
	Date
2. V.T. of Backing Strip Tack/Fill	let Welds:
Results Inspector Signature	Date
3. Cleanliness of Channel, Liner,	and B. Str
Results Inspector Signature	Date
4. Final V.T. of Channel Fillet W	eld:
Results Inspector Signature	Date
5. Seam Weld Fit Up and Cleanline	ss:
Paculte Inspector Signature	Date
6. Final V.T. of Welds for Surfac	e Preps.
Results Inspector Signature	Date
(See Weld Inspection Sheet)	eams
Results Inspector Signature	Date
	QI-QP-11.1

NON DES JUCTIVE TEST | FOREMAN INSPECTION REQUEST 2 WELDER: SEE BELOW DRAWING # BB 2401A 20765 Sts LINER #2 FOR INFORMATION ONLY FIELD WELD JT.# 29 CLEAN C FIT-UPC INSP. V.B. VISUALEL.P. C REQ. FINAL AHS First fit up of and clambing to bottom angle to WMR: A008028 COMMENTS: AET A008037 DATE: 8-29-76 INSPECTOR: Im m lon ACCEPT: みかな

						-00	Seriai 1	0N	<u>A</u> 2076
						Ora	wing No.	BB 24	OIA
MI	LLWR	IGHT DE	PT.	VELO FILLE	R MATERIAL LO	G vei	a 'lo	N	1A_
NUM	BER	D-5712	-						
NEJ	DATE	SIZE/CLASS	XELDER S'MBOL	WPS/ICI #	HEAT/LOT # or CODE #	AMT. ISS.	AMT. RT'D.	ISSUANCE A	PPROVAL
	12/,	3/32		88025	463638	10	01	R-	669
29	11/31	ER308	BMD	4-2		1	TL		
			+ +			1			
	1					-			
	1						1 L		
			-						
	1					-	-		
			1			1	1 1		
			-			1			
			1			1			
	1								
			-			-	1.		
			1			_			
			_						
				1					
			_						
			1						
								1	
-						1			
		and the second se							Contraction of the second

BOP , QS V

FOR INFORMATION ONLY

DC Sertai Vo. NA 20767

Drawing No. BB 2 401-A

MILLWRIGHT DEPT.

WED FILLER MATERIAL LOG Weid No. MA

NUMBER D-57/3

19. 19.	DATE	SIZE/CLASS	WELDER S'MBOL	WPS/IC1 #	HEAT/LOT #	.TML. 155.	AMT. RT'D.	ISSUANCE APPROVAL
29	2/14/87	3/32 E1308	BMD	8802F 4-2	463638	40	0	R-374
29	2/12/20	3/32 ER308	BMO	88025 4-2	463638	30	0	Jan 7. Calfeel
29	3/14/83	3/32 ER 308	ABF	88025	4633/6	10	0	1 R346
2.9	3/21/02	3/32	AGE	88025	4635/6	15	10	R3Q3
29	3/20/8	3/32	CEA	88025	463576	1/	0-	2. 366 X 366
29	4/6/83	3/32	CFA	88075	4635/10	6	6	Party actions
1	1		-			-		
			-			-		
	1		-			-		
-	1		-			-	1	
	1		_			-		
	1		1			_		
	+						1	
	-						1	
			1				1	
	-		-					
1			1					

BLOA	VI S MOOLING	OR IN	FORMA	TION ONLY 660
		AR STAINLE	SS STEEL	LINER INSPECTION TRAVELER 20768
	FROJECT:	CPSES	JOB NO.:	35-11.95 UNIT React. #2 PAGE
BB	2401 A wing No. PPLATE TO PLA	Kearto J POO TE	hren # 2 DL INSERT TO	PLATE ANGLE TO PLATE OTHER
lder MBOL	WMR NO.	WELD PROCED.	HOLD POINT	1. Fit up and eleanliness of above: $3-1-82$
вт	A007581	88023	2,3,4	SAT INSPECTOR SIGNATURE DATE
EA	B-649	88.025		2. V.T. of backing strip tack/fillet welds: <u>SAT</u> <u>Dom R. Uess</u> <u>8-15-78</u> <u>DATE</u> 3. Cleanliness of channel, liner, and backing strip: <u>SAT</u> <u>Dom R. Uest</u> <u>8-15-78</u> <u>DATE</u> <u>SAT</u> <u>Dom R. Uest</u> <u>8-15-78</u> <u>DATE</u> 4. Final V.T. of channel fillet weld: <u>SAT</u> <u>Dom R. Uest</u> <u>8-15-78</u> <u>DATE</u> 5. Final V.T. of inside weld: <u>SAT</u> <u>RESULTS</u> <u>INSPECTOR SIGNATURE</u> <u>DATE</u> 5. Final V.T. of inside weld: <u>SAT</u> <u>NSPECTOR SIGNATURE</u> <u>DATE</u>
				Completion of weld inspection:
•				RESULTS INSPECTOR SIGNATURE DATE

FOR INFORMATION ONLY

20769

WELD NO.

B&R Stainless Steel Liner Inspection Traveler

Weld Inspection Sheet Page \_\_\_\_ of \_\_\_\_

661

Acceptance Std. Gibbs & Hill 2323-SS-18

:63

8

Penetrant Mfg. Magnaflux-Spotcheck 7a. Cleaner Mfg. Magnaflux-Spotcheck Developer Mfg. Magnaflux-Spotcheck

NDE Procedure

Final P.T. Level II

RESULTS INSPECTOR SIGN.

GASKET TYPE

DATE

SOLUTION TYPE

Vacuum Box 7b.

> by ----Pretest Cleaning Pressure Temperature NDE Procedure Solution Application Method Post Test Cleaning Pressure Differential Gauge Serial Number \_\_\_\_\_\_ Maintained for \_\_\_\_\_\_ Sec. \_\_\_\_\_Min. Final V.B. N/A - Not Applicable Level II Satisfactory Unsatisfactory Inspector Date

QI PROJEC	-QP-11.14-0 T: CPSES	5 REV	niess ste	ei Lin	er inspection traveler		
PROJEC	T: CPSES	JOB NO: 35	1105				
		PROJECT: CPSES JOB NO: 35-1195 UNIT 2 PAGE OF					
BB-2401-A Reactor Liner#2 STAINLESS STREEL 3/16" AA35 TO AA35 Drawing No. Pool Metal Type Mtl. Thck. PC. to PC.							
						$\square$	Plate to Plat
Voldor	UEMI	Hald	Hold				
Symbol	No.	Proced.	Point	1.	Fit up and Cleanliness of Above		
					Results Inspector Signature Date		
				2.	V.T. of Backing Strip Tack/Fillet Welds:		
					Results Inspector Signature Date		
				3.	Cleanliness of Channel, Liner, and B. Strip		
		-			Results Inspector Signature Date		
				4.	Final V.T. of Channel Fillet Weld:		
					Results Inspector Signature Date		
pata in nagio acce				5.	Seam Weld Fit Up and Cleanliness:		
a and a set of the state		+					
					Results Inspector Signature Date		
				6.	Final V.T. of Welds for Surface Preps.		
					Results Inspector Signature Date		
				7.	Final P.T. and Vacuum Box of Seams		
					(See Weld Inspection Sheet)		
					Results Inspector Signature Date		

DATE: 3-182 ACCEPTA NZ FOREMAN LOUNS ""FML: ņ ? BOZUPIA 1 F ... NON DESTRUCTIVE VISUAL PISUAL ELDER: NA AT RI CCMMENTS. ŋ BN IMER RED. HANN N 14402 YINO NOITAMAOANI ROI eres h



Sector Land HER. CONTENTS: INC? . DRAWING # NON DESTRUCTIV TEST INSPECTION REQUEST WEILDER: PECTORS Fit up and Cleation I Plate to Plate VISUAL L.P. Haphi Costrom - Bergen 5/5 Iner #2 FOREMAN T FIND WELD JT.# 660 ACCEPT: WMR: 2401A 181 A007581 7 14 DATE: 8-14-78 AB1 DATE 8-14-18 50113 201 Hetsing 17110 W XA NOITAMAOANI
21189.0 BRT

1

20774

(Discussion off the record.)

MR. WATKINS: Mr. Chairman, one final thing and I don't mean to trigger a burst of acrimony in saying this. A lot of what we've heard today, both questions and answers, appears in the record of this case already. I haven't gone out of my way to make a lot of "asked and answered" objections, just for the sake of Mr. Roisman's continuity, which is one point.

9 Another point is we spend an awful lot of time 10 establishing the obvious. With respect to traveler 23, 11 for example, weld 23, we established that welding took 12 place after the fit-up and cleanliness inspections, which 13 is of course the way it is supposed to by. I wonder if 14 you could encourage Mr. Roisman if possible to edit his 15 questions so we can focus on that which he believes is 16 really at issue.

JUDGE BLOCH: There's no need for a response. We count on counsel at all times to try to conduct efficient examination and I don't want to make any judgment as to whether that has been done.

21 The hearing is adjourned until -- let's make it 8:40 22 tomorrow morning.

23 (Whereupon, at 5:45 p.m., the hearing was 24 adjourned, to reconvene at 8:40 a.m., November 27, 1904.) 25

## CERTIFICATE OF OFFICIAL REPORTER

This is to certify that the attached proceedings before the UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION in the matter of:

NAME OF PROCEEDING:

TEXAS UTILITIES GENERATING COMPANY, et al. (Comanche Peak Steam Electric Station, Units 1 and 2)

DOCKET NO .:

## 50-445-OL2 50-446-CL2

PLACE:

BETHESDA, MARYLAND

DATE:

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 26, 1984

were held as herein appears, and that this is the original transcript thereof for the file of the United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission.

sel Brettner (sigt

(TYPED) JOEL BREITNER

Official Reporter ACE-FEDERAL REPORTERS, INC. Reporter's Affiliation